
Parent Feedback on Curriculum

Women’s Christian College

Chennai

2021-2022



B.A. History

Score in %

81

78

80

78

79

80

83

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.A. English

Score in %

80

77

79

73

75

79

81

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Sc. Mathematics

Score in %

77

74

74

76

74

75

79

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Sc. Physics

Score in %

78

73

73

75

73

75

80

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Sc. Chemistry

Score in %

77

74

75

75

75

78

80

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Sc. Plant Biology & Plant Biotechnology

Score in %

76

74

76

76

72

78

79

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Sc. Advanced Zoology & Biotechnology

Score in %

77

74

74

71

75

78

78

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Sc. Home Science – Nut, FSM & Dietetics (Vocational Stream)

Score in %

74

73

76

70

72

76

78

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Sc. Home Science – Nut, FSM & Dietetics (General Stream)

Score in %

70

67

71

68

69

75

77

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Sc. Computer Science

Score in %

79

78

78

78

80

81

83

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Sc. Applied Psychology

Score in %

86

77

80

76

81

84

87

0 20 40 60 80 100

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



M.Sc. Home Science – Food Service Management & Dietetics

Score in %

82

78

79

77

78

79

84

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



M.Sc. Home Science – Foods and Nutrition

Score in %

84

77

76

77

78

82

84

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



M.Sc. Applied Psychology

Score in %

76

78

77

73

76

77

79

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Com. 

Score in %

70

67

67

67

68

69

72

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Com. General

Score in %

76

72

73

73

74

76

78

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Com Accounting & Finance

Score in %

75

71

72

72

72

75

76

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Com. Computer Applications 

Score in %

76

75

76

76

76

78

80

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Com. Honours

Score in %

77

72

72

69

74

75

79

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



Business Administration

Score in %

74

70

73

68

73

74

76

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



BCA

Score in %

78

75

77

76

79

80

82

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.A. Corporate Economics

Score in %

77

73

74

76

76

79

81

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Sc. Visual Communication

Score in %

67

69

68

71

67

69

70

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Sc. Information Technology

Score in %

82

78

82

80

83

83

86

0 20 40 60 80 100

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



B.Sc. Psychology

Score in %

88

84

83

78

80

89

87

0 20 40 60 80 100

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



M.Sc. Computer Science & Technology

Score in %

78

75

76

74

75

77

79

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



M.A. English

Score in %

80

76

73

72

71

77

80

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



M.A. Human Resource Management

Score in %

82

80

80

81

80

79

83

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



M.A. International Studies

Score in %

72

72

72

66

64

78

78

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



M.Sc. Mathematics

Score in %

76

73

74

75

72

75

75

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



M.Sc. Physics

Score in %

77

73

76

81

77

78

79

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



M.Sc. Chemistry

Score in %

71

68

70

67

68

72

75

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



M.Sc. Biotechnology

Score in %

77

67

69

70

65

70

75

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



M.Sc. Information Technology

Score in %

70

70

75

71

71

70

79

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program



M.Com.

Score in %

78

75

76

77

77

78

80

0 10 20 30 40 50 60 70 80 90

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under choice
based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating your
daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program









Parent Feedback on Curriculum
&

Action Taken Report

Women’s Christian College

Chennai

2022-2023



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 

I B.A.  History 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Encouragement of students in extra activities  

 English 

 Relevance of the course to the field of study  

 Being the undergraduate course I realise the curriculum being followed is very 

foundational  

 Relevance of the courses to the field of study  

 For her better career life  

 Important subjects are there 

 Syllabus and extracurricular activities  

 Seminars, education field trip 

 Overall Quality of The Program. 

 Field trip and seminars  

 Improve students knowledge and confidence 

 Teaching students with good example and making them to understand the subject  

 UPSC based curriculum 

 Apart from studies, i really like the college encourage girl students leaning martial 

arts  

 Exposure to different aspects  

 Everything in the curriculum filled my expectation.  

 Assignments and seminar done 

 Overall quality of the degree program  
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 Project works helped in understanding the curriculum  

 Skill development  

 Acquiring knowledge 

 Field trips  

 Relevance of the courses to the field of study. 

 Overall Quality of degree program 

 Studies  

 Fulfillment of expectations 

 Very much to what I need 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 
 Lack of notes 
 Other languages 
 More development in curriculum studies  
 Not sure if it's least useful.  
 Developments in curriculum and catering to future needs  
 Improving extra knowledge 
 None 
 Teaching 
 Program focus on skill development. 
 Oral teaching  
 In education curriculum is the best. So everything in education is useful to the 

students 
 Nothing  
 Nothing 
 Nothing  
 Nothing 
 Physical activity 
 Program preparing  
 Field study 
 Physical education 
 Usefulness of the programme in preparing for placement. 
 Nothing  
 Nothing to be specific 
 Nothing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 To encourage student in the upcoming exams and to give them some ideas for their 
improvement  

 Nothing 
 Program focus on skills developments  



 Perhaps the University could take away languages for more on the chosen 
discipline.  

 Program focus on skills developments  
 No changes 
 None 
 None 
 Field trip for education 
 Nil 
 More practical & pictograms & field trip  
 No changes. It's good to the students 
 More interaction between students and teachers  
 Aptitude content should be added more into the curriculum 
 Apart from regular studies of subject related to the course, efforts may please be 

made to mould/prepare students to face competitive exams, by offering special 
classes for coaching them. So that they could get ready to face exams, once they 
complete their degree/courses. It shall be highly appreciated please  

 I don't have any suggestions. It is already good 
 Present curriculum is best so there is nothing to change.  
 Reduced number of hours for attendance percentage and physical activity 
 More 
 Good 
 More interactions 
 All good 
 Not implementing fine for re-open days. As we are from Andhrapradesh , she 

needs to travel based on the availability of transport sometimes it's hard to her to 
reach on re-open days. This needs to be considered. 

 All was perfect  
 Nothing  
 Addition of co-related subjects 
 More site visits 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



II B.A. History 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Teacher talking to students  

 Every subject gives wise lessons to our children  

 The syllabus is relative for future needs ofy daughter 

 Economic  

 It was useful for her to improve her knowledge and skills was able to learn more 

about historical event  

 Subjects 

 Offering skill based electives 

 Subject, dance  

 Good selection of subjects and teaching style  

 Courses offered by dept is good 

 Teaching students by ppt and field study  

 It was useful for her to improve her knowledge and skills was able to learn more 

about historical event 

 knowledge 

 relevance of the courses to the field of study 

 The exposure to all the aspects of history.  

 Elective courses and the useful subjects 

 The curriculum covers all the topics for competitive exams.  

 UPSC based curriculum  

 Very vast  

 Education  

 Discipline, communication skills, education 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing  
 Every subject is useful 
 Everything was satisfactory  
 No 
 The syllabus should be modified so that the student will find it easy to learn 
 MOOC Component 
 Nil 
 Drama 
 MOOC course  
 Nothing as such least useful 
 Nil 
 The syllabus should be modified so that the student will find it easy to learn 
 No idea 
 The study of economics 
 None 
 Nothing 
 I don't think there is something not neede in the curriculum as such.  
 Nothing  
 Fees structure  
 Nothing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nothing all is good  
 Nothing as such required  
 No changes required  
 Study of the books 
 Nothing 
 Total change in the approach of education 
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 More educational trips is suggested  
 Nothing to improve 
 Please keep more than 2 assessment  
 Nothing 
 Study and knowledge 
 Need expository of every chapters taught in the classroom 
 Regular tests to monitor students grades.  
 Nothing 
 I am very much happy with the curriculum.  
 Aptitude section can be added to the curriculum  
 Nothing 
 Nothing everything is good 

* * * * * 
  



III B.A. History 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 The updated part of the syllabus and the syllabus application for attending various 

competitive examinations are the most useful part of the Curriculum 

 Field studies like taking students to take survey. 

 Establishing Elective programs for students from different fields  

 Exposure to different kinds of study fields  

 Learned to tackle stress  

 The workshop and the practical method of teaching. 

 Program focus on skills development  

 Availability of choices  

 Electives 

 Syllabus is up to date 

 Nothing 

 No 

 Discipline  

 Aim - which is the most general level  

 Goals _ which reflect purpose with some out comes in once mind " 

 To express our feedback how WCC performing  

 Studying history along with economics 

 Teaching skills of teachers 

 Everything 
 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 MOOC component included in the curriculum is the least useful part of the 
curriculum  

 MOOC -it seems least useful because many of the MOOC courses getting closed. 
Students sometimes have access to the study the materials and attend the test, but 
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most of the times its not possible as there were specified due dates .If they have to 
attend test means they need to pay  exam fee. 

 Nil 
 50:50 – internal : external paper pattern 
 The syllabus is not useful and could be more efficient and resourceful  
 None 
 All these 
 Value ed courses are important but they are not getting required importance 
 MOOC 
 Nothing 
 No 
 Cleanliness  
 Almost all of the maths that I learned at school is useless to me now. 
 Nothing 
 Nothing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 

 
 More practical application through field trips is recommended. Certain papers like 

political science, sociology and geography can be introduced  
 "Practical way of teaching .Instead of teaching only in class by projecting , students 

can be taken to places like government offices and industries and specialised areas 
to understand the working mechanism there and they should be allowed to 
interact with the people there(apart from tours). 

 Ex: If they are studying about SHRC means they should visit that particular head 
quarter and should have meetings with the officers . 

 It will help them to gain immense knowledge and it will increase their exposure. 
 Thus ,studying within four walls is different from practical learning" 
 More relevant practical opportunities  
 50:50 paper pattern - it could have been better by having 40% internals and 60% 

externals 
 Change in the syllabus and the method of teaching  
 More workshops and interaction with historians.  
 No change 
 Include some more interesting courses for elective choosing  
 Add more subjects that are useful in the field of history  
 No  
 No 
 More studies  
 Re-evaluate goals or objectives 
 Keep a track of employee skills that are sought after 
 Take job trends into consideration" 
 No  
 Nothing 
 It doesn't need any changes 

* * * * * 
 

 



Parents’ Feedback Report: Department of History 

2022-2023 

 

 Suggestion of the Department: As most of the parents are 1st generation and also 

have language problem they are not able to comprehend the questions asked. So 

the feedback would be more accurate only when the questions are given in 

bilingual (Tamil and English) 

 Many have raised question on field trip – the department has started conducting 

field trips. Apart from the regular field trips the department will organise more 

industry visits. 

 Majority of the parents felt that MOOC courses are the least useful – but it cannot 

be removed as it is the requirement of the College and university 

 Parents also felt that physical education need not be offered but it is mandatory as 

per university regulations  

 They have raised query regarding decrease in fees – Department is not in control 

of the fees as it is as per College structure and government norms. 

 

* * * * * 
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I B.Sc. Computer Science 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 program focus on skill development 

 Skill based learning 

 Application and career  based curriculum  

 Nothing  

 A robust and updated curriculum. 

 To improve 

 Lab session  

 Lab session  

 Program in preparing of ward placement 

 More practical based education  

 Giving more lab and Practical hands on Programing language in Core subject  

 Learning python 

 Lab session 

 Gains more knowledge  

 Nothing 

 Program focus on skill development  

 Able to think 

 Program focus on skill development  

 Program focus on skills development 

 Coding 
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 The most useful part is making them more skillfull to work in this busy 

environment.  

 Teaching about current development  

 Developing fundamental coding skills 

 Skill and language  

 Practical 

 The focus on skill development  

 LAB SESSIONS 

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 Learnt basics of python 

 Usefulness of the program that motivates my daughter  

 Programming languages  

 It was designed in such a way that it moulds the students day by day to a better 

person. All the activities were designed well for the students betterment 

 THE SYLABUS COVERING INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY 

 Computer Programming Languages 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing 
 Nil 
 No such part.  
 Nothing  
 Having no library hours/mini projects as part of skill development. 
 None 
 Second language  
 Second language  
 Electives under choice based credit system 
 Nothing  
 More focus can be given on Core Subjects 
 No 
 Second language  
 Under pressure  
 Noting  
 Availability of choices under choice based credit system 
 Tough 
 Relevance of the courses to the field of study 
 Nothing 
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 To know the interest of student 
 LESS PRACTICALS 
 NA 
 Couldn't able to create own programs by ourselves 
 Relevance of the courses to the field of study 



 Nil 
 SECOND LANGUAGE 
 Nothing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 need to have more skill based programs than information learning 
 More techniques to improve skills. 
 The current curriculum is good. There can be far more concepts like machine 

learning,data mining. 
 Nothing  
 The curriculum including teaching methods & evaluation pattern etc. could be 

modified utilizing the academic freedom/autonomy of the College, so as to give 
more weightage to formative assessment & skill components. 

 None 
 No need of second language  
 No need of second language  
 Improvement of skills development 
 Maintain the same  
 Need to train student in Programming skills based on their interest with 

additional materials as required 
 No 
 No need of second language  
 Can Less the collage timing  
 Nothing  
 Improve more on skill development 
 More implementation  
 Improve overall quality of the degree program 
 No suggestion 
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 Give chance all student from the placement  
 Nothing 
 Should include more concepts from the current situation  
 TECHNOLOGY AT PAR WITH THE MARKET TODAY 
 Presently good 
 To teach how to create own programs in our daily lifestyle.. 
 Just make sure that students are not stressed and comfortable with studies  
 Nil 
 No changes 
 SINCE IT IS COMPUTER SCIENCE COURSE, YOU CAN CUT SHORT TAMIL(SECOND 

LANGUAGE) AND ADD SOME RELEVENT TECHNICAL COURSE 
 Practical based studies will improve students 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



II B.Sc. Computer Science 
 

 
 

 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Creative thinking 

 Practical knowledge and skill development  

 Exploring  

 Teachers and teaching helps my ward to motivate her to study  

 To explore more knowledge  

 Application type questions 

 inclusion of new updated topics  

 Program focuses on skill development  

 Value education class 

 Life skills development and effective courses. 

 Relevant on the courses to the field of study  

 All the teaching was good 

 To improve her skills and knowledge  

 Bringing up students to live better life by being strict and also by attendance.. 

 Computer knowledge  

 Teaching Practically and not only for the sake of exams 

 Young India  

 It helps the student to get ready for the placement and develops their own learning 

skills. 

 The curriculum is focused on future needs. 

 Exploration 

 Skill  based programs 
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 Good education  

 OBE pattern makes students to understand and get good marks  

 Outcome based education  

 The international conference 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 None 

 The staff should teach their course in practical way  

 Nothing like that 

 less time  

 Nil 

 Extension activity  

 Less course hours for vast subject. 

 None 

 No 

 Very difficult to her in starting stage 

 Nothing  

 Sometimes stressed 

 Nil 

 It does not develop their thinking knowledge. 

 No extra curricular activities  

 Nothing 

 Nothing 

 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 None 

 You should give holiday to students for every CIA exams not having classes after 

10 a.m 

 75% is enough 

 Internship provided by college will be useful. 

 Conduct some IV and other practical methods/workshop to improve the interest 

in their studies.  

 Keep doing 

 Nothing  

 Extra counselling regarding the future career  

 Nil 

 Increasing course hours so that every student will take enough time to understand 

and study.  

 No changes  

 Nothing 

 Nothing 

 Best as of now.  



 Practicals are always the best solution  

 To increase more number of registrations in SKB and NME for the students so that 

everyone can select their interested courses rather than just selecting which are 

not filled  

 Nil 

 Nothing  

 More opportunities should be given to the students to be more confident and bold 

towards their placement and for higher education. 

 To improve and explore extra activities  

 We need to include latest developments for the upcoming students to introduce 

courses on mobiles, Analytics with various domains (like banking, insurance...etc)  

Industry visits are missing but I guess it will be there in the upcoming semester to 

visit corporate companies to understand  their day to day activities  

 More application oriented  

 By adding interested courses under students need. 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



III B.Sc. Computer Science 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Supporting subjects were really useful career wise and enabled my daughter to 

apply for a lot more job vacancies 

 Campus placement  

 Course outcomes and the OBE pattern 

 Course outcomes and OBE pattern 

 CLASSES FOR FOREIGN LANG 

 The knowledge of students  

 Outcome based learning is most useful  

 Education  

 helping her to gain more knowledge towards the reality 

 all the subjects taught are really useful in today's IT industries to be more clear 

software engineering paper is very useful for the product based IT companies.  

 Bringing course in trend that are scope for future  

 Electives  

 quality of degree program 

 Having internals  

 Choice of courses offered  

 Artificial intelligence  
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 Lab sessions provided for the required subjects 

 Exposure of relevant subjects like cloud computing, cyber security and also 

practical classes on multimedia was all so useful 

 Inclusion of latest developments in technology in the syllabus (Data Mining and 

Cyber Security) 

 Overall quality of the degree program. 

 logical thinking 

 Motivating programs, teaching and placement opportunities  

 Learning new things 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 NIL 
 Events  
 NME courses like out of the degree eg. Science students learning courses that are 

not related to them. Make sure let them learn courses related to their degree  
 Nothing  
 Nothing  
 Nothing 
 None  
 Outdated courses  
 Value education class on 3rd year was not mandatory 
 Nothing 
 Timing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Provide more workshops related to the subjects 
 Provide more workshopa to related subjects 
 NIL 
 Preparing students and giving more insights on placements and higher studies  
 Nothing 
 Nothing  
 Nothing  
 Nothing 
 None  
 Spaced out courses and sessions  
 Include more elective course papers 
 Offering subjects to students for creating real time applications  
 Can have more practical sessions and much knowledge on current subjects can 

be taught to students 
 It would be great if block chain technology is included in the curriculum 
 Nothing 

 
* * * * * 

  



Department of Computer Science 

Action Taken Report on Parent’s Feedback Curriculum-2023 

 

1. Value-added Certificate courses will be offered from next academic year  

2. Faculty are requested to make the courses more interactive with more  

participation from students 

3. Choices are offered in Core Elective Courses in Semester V. 

4. Industrial Visits & Field Trips are arranged for the final year classes.  

5. More skill courses specific to the discipline will be offered. 

* * * * * 
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I B.Sc. Psychology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Usefulness of program  in preparing  for placement  

 Credited courses 

 Latest information given by course teachers in an understandable format is the 

highlight of all core papers offered  

 Everything 

 The inclusion of current developments 

 Phone banned  

 Getting to know about new things  

 Physical education because it keeps my body flexible as well as regulates my 

metabolism. Its really a healthy mechanism that our curriculum is following. 

According to me this is the most useful part of the curriculum  

 Relevant and updated 

 Every thing that the college has provided seems very good especially scripture 

class and physical education.  

 Students achievement 

 Practical and experiments apart from the theories 

 Application of theory to everyday life 

 Skill development  

 Interactive learning  

 International study programs 

 Learning new things 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Availability of choices under choice based credit system 
 Nil 
 Zoology department offered a course on Human Heredity and Applied Genetics in 

Semester I; it was extremely tough for students coming from a nanoscience 
background.  

 Nothing 
 Practical knowledge  
 None  
 N/A 
 Lot of theory and less of practicals 
 I shall say nothing 
 Students behavior 
 Portions related to biology with greater depth 
 All materials were based on Western culture  
 Attendance system  
 Compulsory physical education 

     
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 NIL 

 Add more hands on experience  

 Behavioural genetics could be more helpful for Psychology students. 

 Nothing 

 Give the students to have some practical knowledge, as it will be easy for them to 

understand. It is important for psychology students as well as other students to 

have some practical knowledge. They should not know only theory but also how 

to apply those theory.  

 Educational field trips to explore a lot about the concepts and ideas of our course  

 N/A 

 Internship facilities to be provided and children should be guided accordingly. 

Virtual student exchange program to be facilitated. 

 The department can provide good materials so that they can easily accessible to 

there materials.  

 To support and help for their achievement 

 There could be more practical learning added to the curriculum along with the 

theoretical learning  

 Can update textbooks to latest editions and include more Indian context in 

lessons.  

 More textbooks based on Indian culture in psychology  

 Introducing more cultural events  

 I suggest to keep the college timings for the first shift a little later  

 Initiating a field trip might help them to muster all the  knowledge about their 

subjects 

 Improve good circulation 

* * * * * 



II B.Sc. Psychology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 The whole curriculum is structured well in the syllabus.  

 Activity based learning  

 Assignments, student - teacher interaction, campus 

 Diversity in core papers  

 Basic understanding of the topics relevant to courses. 

 Skill development 

 Value education  

 The teacher's expertise shared in the class 

 Seminars, projects  

 Being able to connect every aspect of the subject with everyday events and 

advancements  

 The detailed three part teaching method of teaching the curriculum is ambient 

 Introduction to Human services  

 The syllabus is informative and beneficial for the student. 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 The assignments given can be more interesting which engages students in field 

work or by applications of the learning.  

 4 semesters of Language 

 Nothing  

 PPT, webinar  

 Practical  
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 Rotary 

 Value education 

 None 

 Value education  

 Value Education  

 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 The weightage of internal theory exams can be reduced and the project or 

assignment works can be increased which helps the students to think critically 

when it comes to the applications of the subject.  

 More practical, field visits, exposure to seminars, inter college activities, to re 

analyse the rule of suspension!!for phone use if caught first time  

 Nothing  

 Not anything in particular  

 More interactive interns, practical sessions 

 More internships 

 To include more recent researches and studies 

 Internship and practical opportunities  

 None 

 To include more recent researches and more hands on experience earning classes 

and sessions. More involvement of current affairs and topics is needed. 

 More involvement of current affairs and topics for all parts of the syllabus  

 More practical and interactive sessions. 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



III B.Sc. Psychology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Structured syllabus 

 In depth knowledge sharing on all subjects 

 Relevance of the course and broad based curriculum 

 Management Exposure  

 Giving ideas about their PG program, giving extra information about the course, 

value about the course, how can they improve in that field  

 Focussing on the core subjects  

 Exposure 
 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 Industry student interaction 

 Nil 

 Couldn't find the least 

 Nothing 

 Placement opportunities 
 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 

 Nil 
 More industry aligned subjects/topics  to be introduced so that students would 

have an edge during placements  
 Nil 
 More case studies would help 
 Can have lot of tests 
 More internships and placement opportunities 

* * * * * 
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Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I M.Sc. Applied Psychology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 syllabus was good 

 Gave new insights about the course  

 Counselling session  

 skills paper 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing  

 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Cultural 

 More institutional visits 

 NA 

 
* * * * * 
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II M.Sc. Applied Psychology 
 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 The lectures, internships and projects where she could get ready for the actual 

experience outside.  

 Internship in different fields and case studies. 

 Practical session  

 The practical experience 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 None 

 Nothing  

 English course for research 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 More workshops to highlight the scope of the field.  

 Some theory papers have vast syllabus so that can be considered. 

 Nothing  

 None 

* * * * * 
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Action Taken Report on Feedback on curriculum from parents (received on Open 

day 4th Feb 2023) –Psychology Department (shift I) 

 

 I.B.Sc  Feedback-Least useful part of the 
curriculum 

Action Taken 

 1.Supporting course offered by 
Zoology Dept. on Human Heredity 
&Applied Genetics was extremely 
tough for non science students. 

1. The Department was given the 
feedback and the syllabus for the 
incoming batch 2023-2024 has 
been revised. 

 2. All materials were based on 
western culture 

2. Reference books with Indian co 
authors have been introduced 

 3. Compulsory physical education 3. University regulation/ template 
 Feedback- changes suggested  Response 
 1.Behavioural genetics would be 

more useful for Psychology students 
1. Course has been revised 

 2. Students should have practical 
knowledge in addition to theoretical 
knowledge 

2.Course teachers are 
incorporating practical application 
examples in their lectures; 
classroom activities; and in 
question papers 

 3.Internship program to be provided 3. Compulsory internship after 
semester IV 

 4. Department to provide good 
materials 

4. Main library is well equipped 
and accessible 

 5. to support students &help them in 
their achievement 

5.Remedial classes are held for 
students who score below 40%in 
CIA 

 6.To update textbooks to latest 
edition 

6. Has already been updated 

 7. To introduce more cultural events 7. Students can be part of the 
several clubs across college and be 
part of such events. 

 8. College starting time for the first 
hour to be little later 

8. This is based on the decision of 
the college 

 9. Field trip 9. Students were taken on a field 
visit 

                     II B.Sc   
 Feedback-Least useful part of the 

curriculum 
Action Taken 

 1.Assignments given can be more 
interesting which engages students 
in field work. 

1. Empirical survey was conducted 
as part of supporting-statistics 
course 

 2.Rotary &value education  
 Feedback- changes suggested  Response 
 1.More practical &interactive 

sessions 
1. Most courses have group work 
and discussion and students are 



encouraged to be interactive in 
class 

 2. Field work 2. 
 3.To include recent researches 3. Prescribed textbooks and 

reference books are latest editions. 
In addition mostly latest findings 
are supplemented in class. 

               III B.Sc  
 Feedback-Least useful part of the 

curriculum 
Action Taken 

 1.Industry – student interaction 1.Expert lectures pertinent to 
application oriented courses can 
be enhanced 

 Feedback- changes suggested  Response 
 1.More internship and placement 

opportunities 
1.Students who are doing Project 
course UPS/CE/01 get to do field 
work like internships, case 
studies/ survey,community 
service. 
2. In addition some other students 
are doing internships on their own. 

             I M.Sc  
 Feedback-Least useful part of the 

curriculum 
Action Taken 

 1. Nil  
 Feedback- changes suggested  Response 
 1. More institutional visits 1. Students would do this as part 

of project in their respective 
courses and in semester IV 
students go on internships and 
conduct research/ projects. 

              II M.Sc  
 Feedback-Least useful part of the 

curriculum 
Action Taken 

 1.English course for research 1. Feedback to be shared with the 
concerned department 

 Feedback- changes suggested  Response 
 1. More workshops to highlight 

the scope of the field 
1.Several workshops are 
conducted for students of 
counseling specialization In 
semester II. 
2. Students of OB Specialization 
can be given more workshops 
realted to what they learn. 

* * * * * 
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I B.A. Corporate Economics 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Sports  

 It’s very important curriculum  

 good attendance of teachers and students  

 All  

 The way the teachers observe every child and support them in their studies 

 The overall curriculum seems good  

 Skill development  

 CIA test 

 Gives a clear idea of the entire semester. 

 Placement  

 Because of this curriculum, they come and study well ,now the teachers come and 

encourage them 

 Activities conducted on the base of study 

 Relevance of the courses to the field of study 

 Learning economics 

 English speaking  

 Program focus on skill development 

 Everything  

 Academics 

 Studies 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 NSS 

 She is always studying  

 Sports 

 Everything is useful 

 Nothing  

 Credit system 

 Nothing  

 Nil 

 Nothing  

 Nothing  

 Should prefer students more economics books 

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 Nothing  

 Physical education  

 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nothing 

 To avoid unnecessary things!! Focus on studies 

 Nothing  

 None 

 Satisfactory  

 Nothing  

 Nil 

 The goal today, for every University needs to be the equipment of students to hone  

their skills and talents through knowledge in a bid to make something of 

themselves where their career is concerned 

 Giving opportunity to everyone not only the toppers  

 All good  

 Should prefer both foreign and country author books. To stand best in every 

aspect of the curriculum  

 Nothing it's perfect  

 More community skills  

 Need for skill  

 No 

 We suggest to change the timings of the college  

 Change the break timing 15mins is not enough. 

 
* * * * * 

  



II B.A. Corporate Economics 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing 

 Core Subjects 

 skill and education  

 Relevance to the corporate world 

 Placement  

 Syllabus are set in good standard level and proper coaching for the kids  

 Improvement in studies 

 All quantitative subjects 

 Library  

 Skill development and knowledge development  

 It is helpful to gain knowledge  

 Nil 

 Skill and education  

 Teaching  

 Can able to gain the economic knowledge  

 Active participation 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 
 Nil 
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 Languages (my daughter is finding it hard to cope up with the compulsory 
language- Hindi. I don’t find it necessary for second years) 

 Nil 
 Nothing  
 Sports 
 Business management  
 Nil 
 Simple things which has been elaborated briefly  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 Extension activity 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil  

 Nil  

 Exclusion of language  

 Nil 

 No changes  

 Nothing 

 Include internships as part of the course 

 Extending lunch break time 

 Nil 

 It should be able to understand easily  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nothing  

 More work shop and seminar 

 

 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



III B.A. Corporate Economics 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 It is very useful for upgrading for my daughter future studies. 

 Skill development  

 Degree and Graduation Knowledge  

 Current affairs 

 APPLICATION KNOWLEDGE  

 Surely useful for bold communication  

 She had gained more knowledge about economics  

 Exposure  

 Vast courses that provide both a theoretical and quantitative approach to the 

curriculum  

 Conducting exams early 

 Extension activity 

 It helped her to develop her skills, figure out her strengths and weaknesses and 

also she was able to learn new things. 

 Overall quality 

 Scripture class  

 different electives 

 Exposure to different fields  

 Relevance of the course to field of study  

 Nothing 

 Skill Development and Placement 

 Program focus on skill development 
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 Nothing much. 

 Economic knowledge  

 Teaching 

 Some basic knowledge about the field she is pursuing 

 Maths 

 Knowing the basic and advance concept of the subject 

 Responsibility in studying and learning new knowledge everyday  

 she was able to open up and speak 

 Details of course in curriculum are clear 

 Study  

 Studying economics helped my daughter gain the necessary skills so can 

understand how economic markets around the world work. 

 Skill development were nice, it is something new to improve other skills also. 

 Usefulness of the program in motivating my daughter for higher studies  

 Everything  

 Econometrics  

 NME classes 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 There is no least useful part of the Curriculum. 

 Lesser In Strengths not Developing  

 Everything is the most significant role  

 The best in punctual 

 Nothing much  

 Not regular 

 Lack of cse courses 

 NSS is not active like it was before 

 Instead of language in second year should have concentrated in any core subjects 

 Availability of choices 

 Language till 2nd year, could be used to study other skills relevant to the course. 

 None 

 Nil 

 Nothing 

 NA 

 Nothing 

 Language and English for two years it would've been better if it was for one year. 

 Nothing much.  

 Practice approach  

 Nothing 

 Number of placement programs  

 Accountancy 

 Subject is fully based on theoretical  

 None 



 Nothing 

 Less exposure to real life problems solution. 

 Sports  

 Nil 

 Everything  

 Language 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum?  
 

 Special classes in semester exam times . 
 add in more practical modules used in daily life eg: filing taxes on their own  
 Should SPEAK English in The Classrooms  
 INTERNSHIP  
 Want to change the clg time in evening  
 Nothing much  
 Give space more  
 Since most actuarial and economics degree holders are now expected to know a 

computer language, basic classes on coding could be an elective.  
 Permission to leave college when student parents are not able to come 
 Emphasis on more core subjects from 2nd year itself  
 Remove the extra language requirement till 2nd year to 1st year  
 None 
 Nil 
 Increase more water tanks  
 None 
 No changes 
 Could've made the final semester courses split up by having some subjects in the 

previous semester, so that the burden and heaviness wouldn't have been heavy on 
the final semester which is of very few months. And also the concept therefore 
would've been learnt in depth rather than just rushing it in the last semester. 

 Nothing much. 
 Internship and practice education  
 Nothing 
 Practical experiences 
 Add more elective subjects 
 None 
 None 
 CIA exams can be kept with some gap because they are becoming so stressed. 

that is a small suggestion. 
 More skill based electives for curriculum. 
 No else  
 It might be little more good to teach practical aspect of applying the learnt 

economics in work 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Dismiss language. 

* * * * * 



B.A. Corporate Economics 

Action Taken Report 

 

The parents have requested for skill papers and internship. More skill papers would be 
introduced and internship has been made  compulsory for the 2022 batch. 

 
* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I B.Com. 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Improved in core paper 

 QABD, Accounts  

 SUBJECT ORIENTATION 

 Usefulness of the program in motivating your daughter/ward for higher studies 

 How to manage the work in work place... Good communication skills... learning 

extra knowledge for future .. Creativity ... 

 No 

 It's useful for the future placements 

 The most useful part of the curriculum is they succeed in accounting and finance 

field 

 OVERALL QUALITY OF CURRICULUM 

 Teaching  

 Couching and placement  

 Overall quality of curriculum 

 Coaching and placement  

 Coaching and placement 

 Developing skills of my daughter  

 Teaching 

 More workshops have been conducted. 

 Accountancy  

 Some subject are relevant and it is useful 
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 Library  

 Syllabus  

 Studies improvement  

 Enhancement of subject skills  

 More knowledge can had 

 Management process 

 Syllabus is helpful for their higher studies 

 Usefulness of program in preparation for placement  

 To gain knowledge about the subject 

 Motivation 

 Usefulness of the program  

 Using mobile phones 

 Usefulness of the program in preparing your daughter/ward for placement 

 Overall quality of the curriculum 

 Program focus on skill development  

 To achieve the future needs 

 Coaching 

 Skill based syllabus  

 Overall skill 

 Overall quality of the curriculum  

 OVERALL DEVELOPMENT OF THE STUDENT 

 Overall quality of the curriculum  

 It gives full knowledge about the concept  

 Overall quality of the curriculum  

 Overall quality of the curriculum 

 Enhancing and improvement of subject skills.  

 HELPS TO KNOW DEEP ABOUT THE COURSE 

 Relevance of the course to the field of study 

 Physics education  

 Teaching new topics, more experience for my child. 

 What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 None 

 NA 

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 Nothing 

 No 

 

 

 



 There is nothing least useful, just they need to change the timing of the sports 

practice time, because students mostly get ready to college without eating 

 Compulsory physical education and extension activities 

 NIL 

 "For requesting Students are going to iv trips ,there are  some want enjoyment in 

college. Students are most feeling in home. not enjoyment in college  

 Less availability of courses 

 Nil 

 Less availability of courses 

 Can add more 

 Nil 

 All are useful  

 There should be more exposure to the subjects. 

 Tally 

 We have some partiality among the department there isn't program relating the 

subjects.  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nil  

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 Teaching the portion apart from the syllabus 

 None 

 More innovative ideas 

 Nothing  

 None 

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 Nothing like that. 

 Nothing  

 Nothing  

 Other activities like physical education  

 Nil  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nil.  

 NOTHING 

 Overall quality of the degree program  

 Teaching of banking subject 

 
 
 
 



What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 None 
 EXTRA CURICULAR ACTIVITIES  
 Nothing 
 No 
 NA 
 To have more cultural events 
 NIL 
 Going to I've trip, culturals, enjoyment,..... 
 Add some more extra courses 
 Nil 
 Can add more courses 
 Add extra courses 
 Study with fun activities  
 No changes 
 To conduct more subject related activities, debates in core subjects to enrich the 

students in their subjects. 
 To have more useful programs for a particular department  
 Nil 
 Nil  
 Nil  
 Speaking skills 
 Nil 
 None 
 Nil 
 Nothing.. everything is fine  
 None 
 Continue the same 
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 Everything is perfect. 
 To develop the teaching skills of teachers 
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 IMPROVEDTECHNOLOGY BASED TRAINING  
 Nil 
 No changes  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Everything is fine.  
 NOTHING 
 No 
 Proper guidance need to be given in all subjects.  

 

* * * * * 

 



II B.Com. 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Discipline  

 Nil 

 Innovation  

 Placement 

 All the above  

 Easy to understand 

 Practical classes 

 Placements  

 Tally classes alongside the course 

 Communication  

 Giving students assignments relating to course 

 Practical classes 

 It was useful 

 Communication skills is good 

 Communication, self development 

 Placement  

 Internals 

 Conducting internal assessment  

 Placements  

 Practical classes 

 Program focus on skill development  

 Internship 

 Practical work experience 
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 Good courses with good teaching 

 Syllabus 

 Conducting internals 

 Internship 

 By providing all the necessary information for future graduation and also the 

placement opportunities  

 Coaching  

 Practical classes  

 Good 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nothing 

 NIL 

 Nil 

 Nil  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Break time should be extended  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Can leave the college at 5pm 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Available choices  

 Nothing  

 Certain useless subjects  

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 Availability of choice  

 Nothing 

 Extra curricular activities  

 Nil 

 Nope 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nil 



 Nil 

 Increase break time. 

 Extent the break time 

 Extend the break time for students  

 Usage of phone ( emergency purpose ) 

 Assign qualified teachers in relevant courses 

 More practical components. Maybe make the periods shorter and extend the 

recess. 

 Nil  

 More practical classes can take place  

 Extend the Break time 

 Nil 

 Extend the break time 

 Can conduct extra assessment and can improve placement opportunities for 

students and can guide the students for good career 

 Suggesting more placement opportunities  

 Extend break time to half n hour instead of 15mins.  

 Qualified teachers in relevant courses  

 Recruit professional teachers  

 Provide subjects that are of relevance to the course  

 Better subject materials 

 Nothing 

 Extend break time 

 Qualification of teacher in relevant course  

 It's good 

 Increase break time and reduce each class  hours from 1 hour to 45 mins.  

 Qualified teachers for the relevant courses. 

 Increase break time  

 Extend the break timings  

 Increase break time 

 Nope 

 
* * * * * 

  



III B.Com. 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Overall quality of the degree program  

 Wider knowledge about the course  

 The subjects taught. 

 Nil  

 None 

 Exchange program  

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 Learning everything that will be useful for the higher education  

 Motivating Professors  

 Presentations and project's  

 Everything is good 

 Campus placement 

 Semester Exchange Program 

 Practical and skill oriented assignments. 

 Involvement of students in taking up the initiative to conduct events  

 CURRENT DEVELOPMENT AND FUTURE NEEDS 

 Practical learning and internships 

 The teaching was good 

 Practical paper 

 Though her how to  follow the decorum and follow her dreams. 

 Overall quality of the degree program  

 High quality of education 

 Getting feedback  

 Learning  
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 Must be the Income Tax because it helped her in knowing how to file Taxes. 

 She developed her soft skills and got motivation to study further. 

 Focusing on skill development & extra courses 

 Accounting and Income Tax papers, Marketing & Research, Tally software 

 All part is useful  

 Quality education  

 Knowledge and skills 

 Income tax 

 Campus placement from top companies  

 Supportive to the students 

 Programmes 

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing 

 None 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 None 

 Nil 

 Nothing 

 Nothing  

 None 

 Nil 

 Nothing 

 I think Everything is useful. 

 Focusing a little less on updated concepts. 

 Nil 

 Outdated subjects 

 Nothing  

 Theory paper 

 Didn't gave chance for students how are interested in doing project. 

 Nothing  

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 She found Value and Ethics the least useful. 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nothing  

 Nothing  

 Nothing, everything was been useful  

 Nil 



 Nil 

 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 
No changes 

 More interactive classes 
 More practical means 
 Need more Placement training  
 None 
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 Improvement in Placements 
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 More training for the students who are preparing for campus interview. For 

example training classes for interviews and aptitude test. 
 Nothing  
 Having interactive and case study based sessions. 
 Compulsory on the job training  
 FURTHER ENHANCEMENT TO COMPETE IN GLOBAL LEVEL 
 More experiential learning required 
 Nothing  
 Focus more on practical  
 Project should be made mandatory for all students not just for a selected 

students in the class. 
 Skill improvement is needed  
 Nothing  
 No 
 Nil 
 Class test weekly  
 More practical based learning 
 Nil 
 Practical method of teaching can be given.  
 No idea 
 More practical activities like industrial visit, compulsory internship  
 Nil 
 Helping them to implement their knowledge in real life (practical knowledge)  
 Nil 

 
* * * * * 

  



Action Taken on Parents Feedback – March 2023 

Most parents have expressed satisfaction with the curriculum offered by the 

department. 

Suggestions 

I Year                               

●  Subject Related Activities 

 

Public Speaking and Group Discussion sessions were organised for the course on 
Professional Communication  

II Year 

● More practical component  

● Required Qualified Faculty 

 

A one day session on GST Practitioner Training was conducted on 23rd March 2023 for 

practical exposure on GST. 

Guest faculty appointed for one semester had no teaching experience. Students said that 

her teaching has improved.   

 

III Year 

 

● Placement Training 

● Compulsory OJT 

● Practical Training 

 

Workshop on Interview skills was organised as requested by students to help in 

placement. 

OJT is compulsory from 2021 Batch 

Practical training sessions on Stock Market & Income Tax Practitioner training were 

conducted 

 

* * * * * 
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I B.Com. General 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 

 Preparing for placement  

 The workshops being conducted in college  

 The most useful part is, it motivates the students for their higher studies.  

 Nil 

 Workshops 

 Developing various skills 

 It helps in overall development of the ward 

 Program focus on skills development  

 Compulsory physical education 

 Value education  

 Academic part  

 Skill development  

 Placement 

 Entrepreneurship program  

 Developing the student's communication skills. 

 Skill development 

 Good theoretical knowledge 

 Workshops 

 Able to develop the Potential of the students  
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 Continues  internal assessment  

 Internal exams 

 Good career placement in WCC 

 Nil 

 Sports 

 The way of teaching is very good in this college  

 Sports  

 How can I answer for this? 

 Exam's  

 Banning of phone  

 Banning of using mobiles 

 Improvement in speaking of language 

 It motivate my child for the future studies 

 Workshops 

 Inter collegiate activities and clubs 

 Sports 

 It helps to aware of certain information in the society aspects  

 Advanced coaching  

 Gained Knowledge  

 Overacting quality of the degree 

 Nil 

 Focus on skills 

 Covering and gaining overall knowledge 

 Experience 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nothing 

 Intercollege culturals 

 Physical activity  

 Getting the knowledge about the course  

 NIL 

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Motivating 

 Nil 

 Strict action in usage of phones. 

 Nothing 

 Practical experience 

 



 Ppts 

 Lack of skills  

 Practical experience  

 Extra curricular activities  

 Not 

 Nil 

 Books 

 Books 

 How can I answer for this? 

 Nil 

 None 

 Nothing 

 Learning of how to move in society 

 It's very useful for my child 

 None 

 Nil 

 Books 

 Current affairs and to involve the students in the practical aspect of the subjects 

 Everything is good  

 NIL 

 All 

 Nil 

 Nil  

 Less interactive 

 Communication 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nothing  

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 NIL 

 Nothing  

 I will suggest to change the college timings, it should end between 4.30 to 5 

 Nil 

 All good 

 Motivation  

 Can improve by arranging even more soft skills. 

 All the things are doing well in the curriculum 

 More practical exposures. Seminars and workshops relevant to the course should 

be commenced  



 Practical teaching, group discussions 

 Students activities and projects  should be more practical  

 Take them for more practical experience  

 Nothing  

 Avoid Over strict 

 Physical Activity  

 Provide books 

 If the teachers allot more marks in internals it would be useful to raise percentage 

of the semester final marks 

 To provide books  

 NO COMMENTS 

 Conducting test often 

 Extra classes 

 In Computer application MS office excel sheet should be well-versed for the 

students 

 Students should concentrate more  

 Nothing  

 None 

 Nil 

 To provide books  

 To ensure practical training on the subject matter. 

 More seminars and fun activities related to studies to let the children analyse and 

understand their subjects well. 

 NIL 

 Nothing  

 Nil  

 Nil  

 Make the students apply in the gained knowledge and see 

 Communication 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



II B.Com. General 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Internship  

 Subjects  

 Conducting various seminar related to course  

 internship  

 Program focus on skill development  

 Developing skills 

 Skills 

 Skill based subjects 

 Subject of the curriculum 

 Overall Quality of the Degree Program 

 Career Guidance  

 Teaching  

 Developing skills 

 Skill development 

 Internship  

 Very interactive sessions 

 Seminar 

 Developing skills  

 Developing skills 

 Skills development  

 Gaining more about the subjects 

 Subjects of the curriculum  

 Projects and internships 

 Overall quality of the degree program 
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 Seminar  

 Developing skills  

 Encouraging skills and ability 

 Internship  

 Learning new subjects and skills 

 Developing skills 

 Value education  

 Seminar 

 Preparing students for placement  

 Nothing 

 Studies 

 Overall quality of the degree programs  

 Program focus on skill development and availability of course choices 

 Developing skills 

 Subjects 

 Academics 

 Seminars and extra-curricular programs 

 Career guidance  

 Career guidance  

 Courses, projects and internships. 

 Subjects  

 Career guidance 

 Developing skills 

 Skill development courses are helpful 

 Guest lecture, Library. 

 Conceptual teaching by Sheela ma'am 

 Coaching  

 Career development 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Not having an option for NME subject for French students 
 Non major subject 
 Having a monotonous class routine  
 Monotonous class 
 Nil 
 Assignment 
 None 
 Non Major elective  
 Availability of choices (Electives) under Choice Based Credit System 
 Accounts  
 Nothing  
 Extra-curricular activities 
 Not having option for NME for the children who took up other languages in 1st 

year  



 Extension activities  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Not understanding the subject  
 Non major elective 
 Lectures 
 NME 
 NME 
 Nil 
 Lack of time 
 Languages should include some options in English rather than keeping it only 

Tamil, French and Hindi 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 NME 
 NME 
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 Attendance pressure  
 Non major elective 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Non major  
 Nothing very thing is fine 
 Nothing like that  
 No 
 Lecture's  
 Non major  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nothing. 
 Accounts 
 Nothing  
 Nothing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 
 Innovative and ice breaking session during class hours.  
 Innovative sessions 
 Extend the break time 
 Creative ideas from students. 
 None 
 Nil 
 Increase the number of rest rooms for better hygiene 
 Detailed explanation about the concept  
 Nothing  



 Nil 
 Giving more credits  based courses  
 Increase break time  
 Increase the break time 
 Improve in teaching the students in different way  
 Improve teaching  
 Nil 
 Turning lectures to practical sessions 
 Providing more credit courses  
 Giving more credit based courses  
 Increase the break time 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Break time  
 Giving more credit based subjects  
 Giving more credit based courses 
 Nil 
 Increase the break. Time 
 More break time  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Timings of the college  
 Increase break time 
 Nothing  
 Kindly increase the break time to 30mins 
 No suggestions  
 No suggestion  
 Turning lecture's into practical sessions. 
 Nil 
 Increase the break time 
 Nil 
 Improve Placement and interview training programs. 
 Better conceptual brief teaching and friendly behaviour of teachers towards 

students . Timely sharing of information by teacher. 
 Some practice of work. More internships. 
 No 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



III B.Com. General 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Placement 

 Program focus on skill development 

 Core subjects were related to the field. 

 Skill development  

 RESTRICTION FOR BUNKING OF COLLEGE  

 Availability of choices (Electives) under Choice Based Credit System 

 Usefulness of the program in motivating my daughter... 

 Good teaching 

 The teaching and other activities are good in the campus 

 Industrial visit  

 Skill development 

 STUDY 

 Make her come out of her comfort zone and training her to use the skills efficiently  

 Every part in the curriculum is equally important especially the Accounts part 

where students gain practical knowledge through working out sums....  

 Teaching 

 Broad coverage of the subjects 

 For placement opportunities  

 Placements and Higher education awareness programs 

 Practical classes 

 Accounts and current affairs 

 Relevance of the courses to the field of study 
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 The most major part of the curriculum which makes the students to engage in their 

studies and help them to understand the concepts, as it gives them the knowledge 

and confidence to enter into the practical world. 

 Extension activities. 

 Industrial visit 

 easy to understand 

 Motivating and guiding the students about career 

 The most useful part is that the students can understand the concepts easily and 

help them to grow and to improve their knowledge. 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Program focus on skill development  

 Nil 

 Core elective  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 RESTRICTION OF USAGE OF MOBILE PHONES 

 None 

 Nil 

 Notes 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 STUDY 

 Guiding 

 Latest and advanced courses could be included  

 Nothing  

 Less focus on skill development 

 Only theoretical knowledge 

 Nil 

 As of now it's going on well. 

 NIL 

 Nil 

 Nothing  

 Nil 

 As of now it's going well 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Syllabus doesn't cover the current affairs of subjects. So i suggest to include it. 
 Nil 
 Can give options for the students to select their supporting / core electives based 

on their career field they choose. ( For all the three years ) 
 Updated information on syllabus 



 Nil 
 Nil 
 EVEN MORE BEST TEACHERS CAN BE RECRUITED.  
 None 
 Change the timing of shift 2 as 4.30 pm. It's too difficult to reach the home by facing 

the eve traffic 
 Kindly don't collect more money for fees. 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 NONE 
 Increase lunch time decrease college hour  
 College dispersal at 5 pm for ease of my child. 5.30 is actually busy with traffic  
 Nothing  
 I suggest setting the syllabus more relevant to the degree and also I suggest it be 

updated 
 Inclusion of updation in the fields 
 To change the curriculum according to the recent trends 
 Leave clg at 4.30 
 Nil 
 Give them coaching to clear placements 
 Nothing much but motivate the students to get involved in various activities. 

Thank you  
 NIL 
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 Nothing.. it was good. 

 

* * * * * 
  



Department of Commerce (General) 

Action taken for Parents Feedback 2022-23 

1. We update our curriculum from time to time to ensure quality education with 

prescribed books for study. 

2. Introduce more skill based courses with more field work for the students to gain 

more exposure. 

 
* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I B.Com. (Accounting & Finance) 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Useful of the program in helping the candidate work harder on her studies 

 Getting more new informations 

 THEY CAN LEARN THE OUTER WORLD THROUGH THE STUDIES ITSELF 

 Enhancing and motivating her in career path. 

 It is useful in many ways especially in studies  

 Teaching 

 Teaching  

 Studies 

 The facts and methods of delivery for a learner 

 Over all degree 

 Education  

 Get to know many things in my stream.  

 Discipline  

 Quality of education  

 Learning new things  

 Interactive classes  

 Practical papers and good placement opportunities  

 Developing skills 

 Useful part is that the students are motivated to go to library for the reference of 

the core papers which is very useful 

 I think the placement is the most useful part in the curriculum.  

 Students were able to learn many new things by doing projects  
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 Quality of education in WCC  

 Learnt new ways to communicate with others  

 Seminar  

 It is job oriented. 

 To improve student's self-confidence, skills and talents 

 The content and subject matter thought in the class and assignments given 

 Library  

 No 

 The teaching 

 The content which you teach the students  

 I improved my vocabulary and skills  

 My daughter is still in the first year and hence not quite sure yet. 

 No 

 Overall quality of the degree 

 Relevance of the course 

 Studies  

 Inclusion of current developments 

 Usefulness of the program in motivating my daughter for higher studies  

 Providing quality education  

 Program focus on skill development  

 Learning new things about the current future scenarios happening in this world 

and new innovations  

 Teaching 

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 Placements  

 It helps to develop all the aspects of a learner. 

 Improvement of English vocabulary And knowledge  

 Preparing for placement  

 Encourage the students to participate in any event.  

 The way of teaching 

 Everything was useful about this  

 Studying 

 All 

 The students learn many new things while doing the projects, which helps them 

gain knowledge. 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Relevance of courses in the field of work 

 Nil 

 Pre notification were not given well before for the extra-curricular activities. 

 Nothing  

 Nil 

 Faculty  



 Motivating her to higher studies  

 Studies  

 Nothing 

 Learning ability  

 Teaching things irrelevant to the degree 

 Nil 

 Nothing 

 Maybe the extension activities and others are non-useful parts as they do not add 

any credits to the academics. However, even interactive activates are essential for 

the growth of my daughter. 

 Nothing  

 Nothing  

 None 

 Nothing  

 Students don't concentrate on studies 

 Taking trips 

 Physical education  

 No 

 Nothing 

 Class test 

 Nothing least  

 French 

 No 

 Skill development  

 Overall quality of the degree program  

 Usefulness of preparing my daughter for placements 

 Nil 

 Nothing 

 Nothing much  

 Attendance  

 Program focus on skill development 

 Nothing  

 Never neglect your career. It will not only pay your bills, but will give you an 

identity. 

 Nothing least 

 Nothing  

 Sports  

 Nothing 

 Nothing is unuseful in this curriculum  

 Nothing  

 Nothing 

 
 
 



What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Interact with candidates to know how much hard they can work and  help them 
with it 

 Nil 
 NOTHING EVERYTHING IS PERFECT 
 Conduct some mockup fieldwork internal or external to improvise the learning 

skill in regular basis. 
 Nothing all is good  
 Nil 
 Everything is good  
 Conduct More events and programs  
 try to figure out the students ideas on their curriculum 
 Credit system  
 Nothing  
 Need more practical sessions  
 Apply useful strategy  
 Overall quality of the degree program 
 Remove value education  
 More work shop  
 Can update current affairs and give more practical explanation for theory papers 
 Provide cls with advanced technology 
 We would suggest that students maybe given opportunity to conduct seminars to 

have more exposure to the subject  
 I think the performance of the curriculum is good. Maybe improving the skill 

development of the students will bring a lot of improvement in the curriculum. 
 Nothing  
 To conduct various programs to develop the skills of the students   
 Teacher has to more practical and has to interact with the students  
 No changes required  
 CA based syllabus can be add to the curriculum  
 Give students some space and obtain their opinion  
 NIL 
 no 
 Nothing  
 Can give more projects 
 To interact more with the students about the curriculum  
 The books prescribed are outdated and hence Please include the Latest books, 

latest case studies.  
 No 
 Motivating for higher studies  
 Nope 
 Conduct more events and programs  
 More motivation needed 
 Nil 
 Improve the study material so that students could learn and understand about 

the concepts and gain more knowledge  



 Nothing 
 More practical basis learning  
 Re-evaluate goals or objectives 
 Nothing 
 Need for more Practical knowledge  
 Add some core subjects  
 Nil 
 Everything is fine regarding studies. 
 Nothing  
 Needed more practical knowledge 
 Nothing  
 Nothing 

 
* * * * * 

 
 

  



II B.Com. (Accounting & Finance) 
 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Accounts  

 Promoting great involvement of students in their assignments 

 Placement  

 Relevance of the courses to the field of study 

 Giving related assignment  

 Program on skills development  

 Teaching accounts deeply 

 The way of teaching  

 Choice based credit system 

 Availability of choices (under electives) 

 Lecture 

 Discipline , assignments 

 Account's  

 Nothing much ... 

 None 

 Presentations 

 Almost everything  

 exposure 

 Credit system  

 Higher studies  

 It's open the door for collaboration  

 Syllabus 

 Lab, Library and computer resources are the most useful part of the curriculum  
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 Discipline  and coaching 

 Availability of choices  

 Punctuation  

 Getting knowledge about the field and it's scope in the market 

 They are able to learn new things  

 Projects and seminars 

 To develop better learning platform 

 Accounts and commerce 

 Placements and training the students for placement is really useful. 

 Accounting 

 Usefulness of program 

 The most useful part of the curriculum is getting experience how the system 

works. 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 None 

 Nothing  

 Resources not available  

 Teaching in practical way is less 

 Nil  

 I think NME  

 Higher study program 

 Program focus on skill development  

 Nil 

 No 

 Nothing  

 None 

 NME 

 Nothing  

 Nil 

 Social and cultural  

 None 

 Not found  

 NA 

 Nil 

 85 percentage of attendance  

 Nil 

 Since manual book keeping is not followed in most organisations, digital 

maintaining of accounts should be given more importance. Only basic tally was 

taught which is not sufficient nowadays. 

 Placement Preparation 

 Nothing 

 None 



 Nil 

 The least useful part of the curriculum, struggling how to face situation related to 

interview session. 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 None 

 Nothing  

 Suggest more books for reference. Needs to be more informative.  

 Increase practical way of teaching  

 Nil  

 To focus in the area of finance a little more 

 Conduct more training programs regarding placement 

 Nil 

 Weekly or periodic test prior to internal assessment  

 Everything is good  

 None 

 Nil 

 Nothing  

 All good  

 Make them to understand the concept and provide them a good sanitation . 

 Job trends into consideration  

 More practical sessions 

 Regular tests required  

 Na 

 None  

 More events organised  

 Conducting some more workshops and events  

 Nothing  

 Would like to see more of practical application in theory subjects. 

 To have more projects, placement related ideas and also expansion of practical 

classes rather than theory 

 Everything is good  

 More focus on skill development  

 Regular class to be conducted  

 Getting opinion from students 

* * * * * 
 
  



III B.Com. (Accounting & Finance) 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Teaching 

 Having extra-curricular and extension activities. 

 According to me , income tax being a core subject is very important as it’s 

applicable in day to day life and is being given more importance  

 It helps make sure daily teaching has a larger purpose.  

 The subjects for each semester is really good 

 Accountancy, management studies 

 Learning inter College competition and library  

 Career options 

 Skill oriented  

 Studies  

 Placement  

 Skill development program  

 Education  

 It provides information that are relevant to my daughter's higher education  

 Placement 

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 It has provided deep practical knowledge about the course. 

 Program focus on skill development  

 Good placement and guiding the students towards higher studies  

 Good source of knowledge  

 Choice Based Credit System  

 Accounts 

 Technical questions  
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 The education system 

 Placement 

 Quantitative subjects 

 Internship  

 Value education (TAFTEE) 

 Degree program  

 Chapel one of the most useful place  

 Diversity of the course curriculum  

 Learning the extra activities  

 Everything  

 Teaching  

 Test, assignment 

 Subjects weightage are good  

 Focus on skill development  

 Program focus on skill development  

 Teaching  

 Choice of subjects. 

 Skill development  

 Teaching 

 Not heavy and best to the student career 

 Program focus on skill and development  

 The students education and giving them more activities to gain knowledge  

 The subjects are relevant to improve her knowledge towards the future career and 

to become expertise in accounts 

 Knowledge regarding that 

 The monthly tests  

 Placements 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 
 The curriculum is set in an apt manner and I’m sure it was useful to my daughter.  
 Less material is provided  
 Nothing 
 TAFTEE 
 Not applicable  
 Relevant courses 
 Theoretical part 
 Nothing  
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Want more programs based on courses n get more information based on tht  
 Nil 

 



 Nothing 
 Sport's  
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 Theory 
 None 
 Nothing. Everything is useful. 
 Value ed, life skill. It was not focused on the topic but just in completing 

assignments for internals.  
 Attendance 
 Nothing  
 Nothing  
 None 
 Nothing  
 Campus recruitment  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 Faculties 
 Sports 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 the necessary goals, methods 
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 Least interactive sessions between the students  
 None 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 
 To have inclusion of updated trend if syllabus related to their field of study. 
 I think the college should bring in more practical examples teach students how to 

file returns pay gov bills all this should be made compulsory for betterment of the 
student  

 No changes  
 None 
 No comments  
 Changes in relevant subjects related to the course 
 Nil 
 Internship  
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 Nil 



 More programs tht includes students interest towards the higher opportunities in 
this courses  

 Nil 
 Nothing  
 To extend break time 
 Can increase the timings of break  
 Nil 
 Keep train the students with updating kills, please give English knowledge to 

Tamil medium students they are scare to speak so increase that particular person 
English knowledge they can't able to speak in English in their interview. They have 
ideas but they not able to speak. otherwise WCC is the one of the best college I 
have seen. 

 None 
 Nothing 
 Nothing.  
 To give attendance correctly 
 Ban on mobile phones  
 Nothing  
 Updated curriculum, focused on the present market requirements.. 
 Break timings can be extended  
 Nothing  
 Increase the break timing  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nil , very thing is fine 
 No suggestions  
 It's fine already  
 Nil 
 Appoint best teacher...for the course. 
 Improve break timing 
 Nil 
 Ntg 
 To give more development process and placements guiding them.  
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 To add some extra curriculum for final yr students  
 Better teaching style 
 

* * * * * 
  



DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE-AF 

PARENT FEEDBACK  - ACTION TAKEN REPORT 

Majority of the parents were highly satisfied with the present curriculum and they were 

much appreciative about the placement records. In general, they were convinced about 
the courses offered. 

Certain initiatives are taken to customize the courses to the needs of the students. 

For I Years: 

 Compulsory Internship 

  Encourage Presentation 

 On perceiving the positive impact of Internship on students it has been made compulsory 

and extra credits are allotted for it. To foster their ability to work in groups and to hone 

their communicable skills, they are encouraged to present their assignment in groups 

before the class.   

For II Years: 

 Case studies 

 Active participation in Seminars and Conferences 

 

On observing how analyzing a case study by the students, helps them gain practical 

knowledge of the concepts studied, it is given as an Assignment which would be 

considered for their Internal Assessment Marks. Moreover, students are insisted to take 

part in various Seminars and Conferences held across institutions so as to ready them to 

meet the demands of the industries. 

For III Years: 

 Briefing on higher studies 

 Analytical papers 

On discerning, the larger part of the students have an inclination to pursue higher studies, 

industrial expertise are invited to address their quest and provide them a fair idea of the 

benefits of each stream and institution in India and abroad. To top it all, to have an edge 

over others in terms of employability and to gain admission in premier institutions, 
emphasis is laid on analytical papers which enhances their analytical skills. 

* * * * * 
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I B.Com. Computer Applications 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Accountancy 

 English the communication skill development subject was usefully  

 Taking effect to give best learning for each and every child and get good marks 

 Ward for placement  

 Improvement of english 

 Overall quality of the degree program  

 She can study both accountancy and computer at the same time rather than 

studying it individually as a separate course  

 Program focus on skill development 

 Giving proper education is the most useful part of the curriculum  

 Conducting  workshops  for  the  students  to  get  an  actual  idea  of  the  outside  

world   

 Availability of choices  

 Useful for future 

 To know the needs of the course of my daughter 

 It gives much exposure to the student 

 Accounts 

 Teachings about accounting as well as computers  

 ALL 

 Coaching 

 Giving revisions 
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 NME and computer are useful subjects  

 Teaching  

 COACHING 

 Usefulness of the program in preparing for placements 

 Academic events covering various useful topics, including employability skills 

development. 

 CIA 

 Motivation  

 Relevance of the course  

 Seminars 

 Internships  

 Studies  

 Physical education class 

 It improves ability to learn new things  

 None 

 Tests 

 Useful part of the curriculum is that it increases the thirst of learning what's new 

in technology. 

 Giving my daughter proper education  

 Nothing 

 Helping out her to learn new things 

 Giver my daughter good education  

 Seminars 

 Studies 

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 Education part 

 Financial accounting and computer courses  

 Subject are very excited 

 Work experiences  

 The useful part of the curriculum is Good education and Sports  

 Developing in students discipline  

Motivating students 

 Learning skills 

 Computer  

 It gives great support to achieve the goal 

 Coaching  

 Modifying the course according to current needs 

 Class tests 

 INTERACTIVE SESSIONS, SEMINARS 

 Interactive sessions  

 Focus on skill development 

 Accounts was useful 

 

 



What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 
 None  
 No 
 Availability of choices  
 Sports  
 Nothing  
 Relevance of the courses to the field of study  
 The least useful part of the curriculum is the  syllabus is heavy  
 85% of the attendance 
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 Some subjects are heavily loaded 
 Tamil  
 Physical education  
 NIL 
 NME 
 Loads of work where students couldn't concentrate properly 
 Theory subjects  
 None 
 All are equally useful 
 It is not about the curriculum, but the learning methodology and knowledge pulse-

check of students on the curriculum is to be further strengthened. 
 EVS 
 Assignment  
 None 
 English _intermediate  
 CIA exams 
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 I don't think there any least useful part of our our curriculum  
 None 
 Not repeating teaching 
 I think that this degree may not teach much about the computer's programming 

language. 
 Heavy syllabus  
 Nothing 
 I think nothing is there to say least useful.  
 Heavy syllabus  
 Maths 
 Nil  
 Inclusion of current developments in the curriculum and catering to future needs 
 Taking extra time for extensions  
 Tamil 
 Sports 
 Hobbies 



 The least useful part of the curriculum is the Cultural activities  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Tamil 
 Nothing  
 Physical education  
 Nothing 
 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Kindly include many extra courses like general knowledge. 
 Friendly Teachers to teach there subject  
 Timing 1 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. college timing so that other child can learn at home so 

early year because of the timing the children is there coming late to home so that 
they cannot learn so you can keep coaching class for them before 1:00 p.m. or 
12:30 p.m. 

 Motivating my daughter  
 Keep going like this 
 Nothing  
 Attendance  
 To give home work and checking specially in accounts 
 To reduce the syllabus  
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 Inclusion of skill developed subjects 
 Study well 
 NIL 
 Change of timing 
 Make students to feel comfortable  
 Too include practical related subjects  
 Include class activities  
 To make the  ward to be more extrovert 
 Robust academic performance monitoring of students, with individual attention. 
 Can add more computer related subjects  
 Timing of the college , Seminars  
 None  
 Contact more seminars  to Students to increase her speaking skills more 

confidently thank you 
 Avoiding.. going to other cls for languages  
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 To develop subject contained  
 None 
 It's better to recall what they thought in last class. And conduct regular small tests 
 College timings. Students may come from very long distance. So they have no time 

to study. so, change the timings. 



 Reduce syllabus  
 Nothing 
 Nothing. 
 Reduce the syllabus  
 Allocating home works 
 Nil  
 No 
 To change the timings 
 Provide better material for students  
 Evening shift 
 Make it in single page  
 To improve the curriculum is to give more coaching to the students and more extra 

curricular activities  
 I suggest the college to maintain the same discipline which is following now  
 Nil 
 Make it more practical  
 Nothing  
 SUBJECT BOOK REFERENCE 
 Giving more study material  
 Placement  extended with more good companies 
 Better subjects to be included like programming languages 

 

* * * * * 
 

  



II B.Com. Computer Applications 
 

 
 

 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Motivating for higher studies  

 The curriculum is tests , assignment which are conducted  

 Python and accounts  

 Program focus on skill development 

 Motivating for higher studies  

 Gain more knowledge about computers  

 Program focus on skill development  

 Discipline  

 Gaining knowledge  

 Program focus on skill development  

 Class test 

 Program focus on skills development 

 The curriculum is useful and is providing knowledge needed in the present  

 Aim 

 Tally, company law  

 Students gets to acquire atmost knowledge 

 Helps in goal setting 

 Usefulness of the program in motivating my daughter for higher studies  

 Tally, python  

 Very easy to learn 

 Usefulness of the program in motivating my daughter for higher studies 

 SKB 

 Tally python  
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 The course are updated according to the trend of that year 

 Self Enrichment  

 NSS 

 NSS club, programming language  

 Small quiz and CIA test  

 Keeping CIA tests and inculcating programming and developmental skills among 

the students  

 Class tests and assignments 

 Small quiz and class tests 

 Python and tally 

 Computer base knowledge 

 DISCIPLINE 

 Gains more knowledge on computers  

 Keeping CIA test  

 All things  

 Extension activities  

 Motivating for higher studies  

 Gaining knowledge 

 Class test 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

* * * * * 
 

  



III B.Com. Computer Applications 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Good understanding  

 English at workplace was very useful. I felt that it made my daughter realise how 

to speak and behave professionally in a workplace.  

 Placement  

 Digital media 

 Good course has been offered  

 Everything 

 Computer based accounting 

 Good in teaching  

 Gaining spiritual as well as subject knowledge  

 Learning  

 Updation of book 

 Learning  

 KNOWLEDGE 

 Everything 

 Gaining of knowledge  

 Way of teaching of portions 

 Preparing for placement  and higher studies  

 Digital media  

 Nil 

 Gaining more knowledge by inviting them 

 Learning new concept is useful part. 

 Education and  discipline  

 None 
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 The updates of the books 

 Learn bit extra computer programming knowledge  

 Digital media 

 Good way of teaching should be improved  

 Computer Applications  

 Gained Basic knowledge in commerce as well as computer science  

 The reliability and the accuracy  

 Provides practical knowledge  

 The subjects are catered to the work place its actually useful in real life 

 Getting more knowledge about studies along with related aspects and also 

extracurricular activities  

 Learning  

 Everything 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing  
 I didn't find NME Tamil very useful. I felt it was just waste of time. Students could 

have done a better subject related to their course. Or they should have been given 
an option to choose Tamil or any other subjects like other students did.  

 Nil 
 Nothing 
 No update in teaching  
 None 
 Nothing like that 
 Time 
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 Slow progress of coaching  
 Nil 
 None 
 Nothing 
 Extracurricular activities  
 No updated version of the future escalations 
 None 
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 Least no of days 
 Nil 
 Slow progress of posting the attendance in the portal. 
 Break timing is very less 

Needed to increase the break timing  
 Old version of the books  
 Nothing  
 Nothing 
 Teaching must should be more improve  



 Nil  
 Lack of Internships and projects  
 Nil 
 Develops managerial and basic skills of the student  
 Useless assignments that make no time for the students to enjoy at all  
 Lunch interval timing is very short period will expect half and hour for break  
 Nil 
 Nothing  

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nothing  
 They can have more like practical session or an educational tour related to the 

theory subject instead of just learning and writing.  
 Nil 
 No 
 Change college timings  
 None 
 Want to give more practical knowledge  
 Analytical skills  
 No 
 Nil  
 Reduce the portion 
 Nil 
 With more knowledge and approachable teachers 
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 More updates and practical learning should be done 
 None 
 No 
 Rules can be changed for placement there is like the candidate can't attend the 

future placements if they missed any one placement to attend. Thank you 
 Nothing 
 No changes needed 
 Nil 
 Staffs needed to be friendly with students 

Break timing is very less ,so needed to increase the timing . 
Extra curricular activities are not been in a proper way ,so management needed to 
concentrate on that 

 Should reduce portions and too much pressure on students! 
 No 
 No 
 To reduce the assignments  
 More of computer applications must be included.  
 More exposure  

 
 



 Nil 
 More analytical skills to students 
 Less assignments that make no sense 
 1. Break time to be extend to 30 mins from 15 mins  

2. Teaching with exact notes which the student have to study for the main 
semester examination. 
3. Conduct more class test before CIA exam  
4. Give assignments as not only written or typed but more practically like 
presenting with practical motives and ideas related to subjects." 

 Nil 
 Almost everything was covered 

 
* * * * * 

  



DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE (COMPUTER APPLICATIONS) 
FEEDBACK BY PARENTS-I YEAR 

 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
 
The overall quality of the program is satisfactory as it contributes to the following 
factors: 

 
 Motivates for higher studies.  
 Preparation for placements. 
 Availability of choices (Electives) under Choice Based Credit System 
 The program focus on skill development. 
 Inclusion of current developments in the curriculum and catering to future 

needs. 
 Relevance of the courses to the field of study. 

 
 B.Com (Computer application) has both commerce as well as computer related 

subjects thus giving a wider scope for employment opportunities in the field of 

Commerce and Computer. The course bridging commerce and computer applications 

helped us to become smart and employable.  

 

 Courses like Banking, Accounting, Fundamentals of Computer and Statistics were 

structured in an interesting manner, which gives an in-depth knowledge to shape 

student’s managerial, accounting, quantitative, logical and analytical skills. 

 

 Practical assignments helped the students to get an insight and a closer view of the 

real world applications. 

 This programme emphasis on enhancing critical thinking, analytical skills, logical 
skills and programming skills of the students to sustain in the business environment 
and develops the student with employable skills, entrepreneur skills and professional 
skills. 
 

 The syllabus and the papers are been updated every year based on the needs of the 
industry and on the recent technologies in computers. 

 
 The course helps the students to pursue their higher studies in future. 

 
 The course also helps to improve their professional and communication skills. 
 
 Learner centric opportunities such as Seminar, On the Job Training, field trip, Eco-

Exhibition, In-House Sale, Workshops and Bridge courses are provided to students for 
upgrading their skills.  
 

REMEDIAL ACTION TAKEN 
 
 Internships gave an exposure and bridged the gap between the academics and the 

outside world. 



  An educational visit was organized for the III year students to Kodagu, Karnataka. 

 Intercollegiate cultural was conducted which in turn enhanced the organising skills of 

the students 

  Organized an eco- friendly event “Recreate – Best out of waste” to promote reusing 

and recycling of waste material to make useful and innovative products. 

 To improve the Entrepreneurial skills, ideas and talent, students were encouraged to 

orgainse Entrepreneurship Stalls & Entrepreneurial Events like Hawk Insights 2023. 

 In order to make the students social responsible citizens, CSR activities were 

conducted. 

 Industry visit to Sri Aurobindo Handmade Paper Mill, Pondicherry and Tamil Nadu 

Co-operative Milk Producers' Federation ltd at Sholinganallur was encouraging 

 EVS Trip was arranged. 

 The project submission helped the final year students to gain exposure to the outside 

world. 

 Certificate courses are organized to add extra weightage to the student's profile. 

 Creating industrial awareness for students by conducting guest lectures by the 

industry eminients and visiting industries  

 To bridge the gap between Academics and Industry, students are encouraged to 

undergo compulsory internships  

 Additional employability courses are conducted to enhance the skillset of the students 

 As a part of holistic development, students participate in various curricular and extra-

curricular activities on and off campus 

 Conduct of remedial classes for slow learners 

 Conducted curricular conferences, workshops, seminars and webinars. 

 Encouraged students to present research papers in conferences 

 Certificate course can be organised to add extra weightage to the student's profile. 

 A compulsory paper on internship has been introduced in the syllabi, which helps the 

students to gain exposure to the real world. 

 Additional certificate courses on Financial Modelling and employability skills were an 

extra weightage for career placements. 

* * * * * 
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I B.Com. Honours 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Guest lectures 

 Bringing in updated things that are running the world today 

 Extracurricular activities  

 Overall it's so good students are able to learn new innovative things 

 Internship  

 A lot of availability for socializing in the education field.  

 Organizing Clubs in various activities  

 Internship  

 Program focus on skill developments 

 Core subjects related to field 

 Business Statistics  

 Projects 

 All 

 Interactive teaching 

 Explore new things 

 Disciplined approach in education and also in other activities  

 Everything.  

 Skill development 

 Useful 

 Internships 

 NME and social ethics  
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 Learning and discussing more.  

 The course  

 Holistic approach  

 Guest lecture and Internships 

 Explore many new things 

 The syllabus is well structured and helps to learn the necessary skills for their jobs 

 Knowledge enhancement 

 It helps my daughter to improve her skills and knowledge. 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing 

 Nothing 

 None 

 Sometimes the students are so down in some subjects that needs more efforts to 

build them up  

 NA 

 Non Major electives -Need More practical activities  

 Nil 

 All programs it useful  

 Language 

 Tamil 

 None 

 Learning certain topics which would not help them in the practical corporate 

world. 

 None 

 Nothing  

 Availability of choices 

 Program focus on skill development  

 None 

 Physical activities  

 Nothing  

 Nothing specific  

 Nil 

 Social ethics, Physical education  

 Non Major Elective 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 No suggestions  
 Not yet thought about that 
 Nothing  
 More guest lectures  
 Inclusion of practical and digital knowledge for all  



 Nil 
 The curriculum may be developed to understand the current trends and latest 

developments. The level of understanding of the students be improved.  
 Include portions that is required for the trend. 
 Advanced English  
 All are good 
 Must include programs for skill development like practicing communication, 

learning how to behave in corporate world, etc. 
 None. You are doing best 
 Nothing  
 No suggestion 
 No 
 None 
 Nothing 
 Nothing 
 More practical workshops  
 Nil 
 Practical experience  

 
* * * * * 

 
  



II B.Com. Honours 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Workshops 

 Exposure to new concepts and working environment through compulsory 

internships.  

 My daughter was able to learn about many things in the syllabus  

 All good 

 Managerial related subjects are useful. 

 More deeper learning when compared to other departments 

 Subjects and internship where people can experience their works. And also, 

counselling given to students. 

 Nil 

 Analytics related subjects 

 Accounts  

 They have more core papers. 

 Assessments 

 Internships and guest lectures 

 Internship programs 

 Credit based markings  

 Aims, goals and objectives are reached. 

 Industrial Visit 

 Analytics related subjects 

 Subjects  

 Internship  

 It helped to increase her personality  

 Internships 

 Giving internship programs seems to be a useful part 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Online webinars 
 Descriptive exams 
 Everything was useful 
 Nil 
 None 
 None 
 None 
 Nothing 
 Nothing everything is very useful 
 None 
 Couldn't able to manage everything altogether  
 There is no least useful 
 I don't think anything as least useful 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 
 To grant more Holidays or leave period so that the students can complete their 

Internships with ease, without struggling to cope with college work and internship 
simultaneously. 

 More practical exams and RO Water system in RMS  
 To include the current trends and add the newest topics 
 Everything is good 
 No changes required  
 Maybe some Innovative teaching methods would be helpful 
 Nothing  
 None 
 None 
 More practical learning  
 Nothing 
 Need more practical papers. 
 Add some more practical papers 
 To include the program which develops the skills 
 To bring more skills developing program's 

 
* * * * * 

  



III B.Com. Honours 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Income tax 

 Both practical and theoretical knowledge 

 Project 

 Future ready  

 Workshops and Guest lectures 

 Relevance of Course 

 Over all good, nothing in specific. 

 Seminars, Guest lectures, Workshops 

 Different Core subjects and internships 

 Increase knowledge and Skill development for future   

 My daughter has gained a lot of insights specially in the accounting and commerce 

field. She also gained a lot of interest towards trading and learnt some basics in 

her curriculum. 

 Motivational program for higher studies  

 Course structure and assignments, exams and review sessions were very good and 

useful to the student 

 Workshops and guest lecture 

 Wider view of various concepts 

 Practical oriented approach  

 Workshops and guest lectures  

 Internships, Placements 

 Progress focus on skill development 

 Nil 

 Discipline  
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 She has gained good communication skills. 

 Placement 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Less extension activities 

 Online internship  

 Nil 

 None 

 Nothing  

 Program focus on skill development  

 Lack of mandatory physical activity and physical education, which will be useful 

to avoid  obesity. 

 Nil 

 Nil  

 Nil  

 The Guest Lectures could have been better 

 Nothing  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nothing  

 No interaction with parents 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 There can be more choice for the students to participate in any competition.  
 Collaborate with best universities  
 No suggestions  
 None  
 No suggestions  
 Everything is very good it will be nice if WCC has MBA studies  
 To improve the program on skill development  
 Taxation is evergreen and stable career, syllabus can be redesigned to focus on 

Tax laws, rules, and regulations, which are in change constantly, which helps 
students to become Tax professional. 

 Nil 
 More industrial visits  
 Certification Courses  
 More Practical based subjects (like Business Analytics) 
 All good 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 Atleast an SMS information is sufficient with day to day basis of ward activity to 

respective parents 
* * * * * 



Department of Commerce (Honours) 

Action Plan on Parent’s Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 Programs on Skill Development - Department had organized skill development 

programme on Commodity Trading and Lean 6 Sigma for final year students. 

Placement Training was given both for second and final year students. For the first 

years efforts will be taken to organize skill development workshops on 

Communication Skills/ Business Etiquette.  

 Internship - No permission can be given during the semester for doing Internship 

As per Madras University regulation. Internship can be done only during semester 

holidays and if required number of days is not enough to complete the two weeks 

internship, usually college grants permission during Christmas holidays after 

Semester I, for an extra two days or so. Summer Holidays are enough to complete 

two internships. 

* * * * * 
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I BBA 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 The curriculum as a whole of itself is very useful  

 Helpful to improve knowledge 

 Computing tools 

 Giving equal opportunity  

 Faculty  

 Nil 

 Providing non major elective course is a really useful part of the curriculum since 

it enables students to learn from other departments also it helps students to 

interact with students of other departments. 

 Program focus on skill development  

 NME 

 Academics  

 NCC 

 PRESENTATION SKILLS 

 Since the syllabus is inclusive of current developments.  

 Program focus on skill development under choice based credit system  

 Higher studies  

 Physical education, NSS 

 Faculty  

 Wide range of subjects  

 Practical exposure 
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 Extra activities  

 The subjects allocated is relevant and helps understand the courses for future 

studies  

 This degree help my daughter in such a way to became as a good manager and 

helps to learn things and provide ample of opportunities. 

 Good faculty and proper discipline followed  

 The rules and regulations and proper guidelines  

 Classroom activities  

 This curriculum develop my daughter's knowledge about business and improving 

her self confidence  

 None 

 Non Major elective classes 

 It was more informative to make my daughter realise her potential by organising 

extensive activities like NSS to inculcate boldness  

 All Core Subjects studied so far 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing that I could think of 

 Can improve personal skills 

 NME 

 Hindi 

 Industry visit  

 Nil 

 Inclusion of current developments in the curriculum and catering to future needs 

 Nothing  

 Nothing  

 Nil 

 NIL 

 Assigning assignments from all subjects at the same time and to be submitted at a 

short notice. 

 Availability of choices  

 Skill development  

 Nothing 

 Industrial visit 

 Languages 

 Nothing 

 Language  

 The main problem is the subject on Computers, this can be enhanced and updated 

to upskill students for the current college environment. 

 At the same time the management has to take some responsibilities to make 

everyone understand every concept  

 Being very strict with the attendance 

 Nil  



 Only theoretical knowledge  

 None 

 Language classes  

 If people feels it useful they inculcate things but not everyone does that , my 

daughter feels very useful 

 Physical Education 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 To give more importance to core subjects rather than language  
 Can include topics that is useful for future career  
 More extensional activity 
 To include subjects more necessary rather than languages 
 Gadgets  
 Nil 
 A small orientation on the courses provided by other department would help the 

students in choosing the right course which would help them to upgrade their 
vision. 

 No.  
 Nil 
 NIL 
 Giving a longer submission date and not assigning the projects from all subjects at 

the same time. 
 To improve the usefulness of the programs 
 More extension activities   
 Nothing  
 Use of mobile phones 
 Teaching needs to improve  
 Inclusion of more skill development with respect to career.  
 Break for 20 minutes   
 Practical & Theory for Computer knowledge can be improved 
 Be free with the students and help in many ways and u have to treat them in a good 

way 
 "Increase the break time ! It is becoming very difficult for my daughter to have her 

lunch and get back to class . Thank You  
 PLEASE CONSIDER THIS !" 
 To teach children more about the modern era and how to handle it properly and 

technology activities and updating them. 
 Nil 
 To help the students to apply their theortical knowledge in real life too like visiting 

factory, industry, etc  
 None 
 Conduct more seminars and trips to industries and you may proceed with 

practical learning by these methods  
 1) Syllabus for Language - Tamil too heavy and may be reduced to enable students 

to pay more attention to the core subjects 
2) PE classes may be eliminated since they make the girls tired and exhausted 



3) Miscellaneous Input - Students should have the facility to change the password 
in their Student login because currently all information available therein can be 
accessed by any other person who gets to know the Reg. No. & DOB." 

 
* * * * * 

 

  



II BBA 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Provides an opportunity for students to view understand and experience their 

classroom learning.  

 Internship at the end of every year. Provides an opportunity for students to view, 

understand and experience their classroom learning. 

 Overall quality of the degree  

 Awareness, skill development  

 The various options that are present  

 The overall degree program 

 Including of MARKETING AND HRM 

 Internship 

 Current development  

 Handling Different Types of Human Behaviour, Basic Knowledge of Handling 

Business,  Situations. 

 Monthly assessment  

 Quality teaching  

 The students are able to understand and study the concepts.  

 Internship  

 This course provides a good headstart for candidates who wish to develop 

managerial skills. It helps in imposing their managerial skills and communication 

skills as well. 

 Nil 

 About the students preferences  

 Elective courses  

 Accountancy  
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 Learning about management studies 

 Internship 

 Curriculum is up-to date. It covers all the important aspects in the world of 

business 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Explore different innovative options for students to recall and review their 

learnings for everyday taught curriculum than following the conventional method 

of writing notes.  

 Explore different innovative options for students to recall and review their 

everyday taught curriculum than following the conventional method of writing 

notes.  

 Skill development  

 Nothing  

 Nil  

 Availability of choices under choice based credit system 

 Nothing  

 Nil 

 Nothing  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 None 

 Rote learning  

 I don’t think there is anything that is least useful because everything is a new 

learning and experience for the students. 

 Nil 

 Nothing  

 Non related course  

 Computer software  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Once in a quarter, interactive session with industry experts to understand the 

practical side of their learning and prepare them for their career. 

 Once in a quarter interactive session with industry experts to understand the 

practical side of their learning and prepare them for their career. 

 Nil 

 Interaction relevant information needed in day to day life 

 Nil  

 Nil 

 Everything seems good. 



 

 Nil 

 Giving more workshops to the students so that they can learn in a practical way  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Students have to gain practical knowledge.  

 More exposure to industry  

 Nothing  

 Focus more on extracurricular and inter college competition 

 Nothing  

 Practical course  

 It will be prepare for their job and higher education  

 More elective options that offer deep insights and exposure. 

 1.Every student should participate in some co-curricular activities should be a 

must.  

2. Need more pratical knowledge i.e IV, documentary etc. 

 Nil 

 It would be helpful for the students if holidays during the 2nd and 4th Saturday, 

as decided by the college, are given to do their respective assignments and to rest. 

 

* * * * * 

 
  



III BBA 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 All the subjects were very useful.  

 Allowing the students to get practical exposures 

 All the technical subjects like math, accounts, financial management, and 

computing tools. 

 Super Placements  

 Every aspect  

 Through this I came to know standard of my daughter  

 More knowledgeable  

 Financial Services 

 Providing workshops and seminars  

 Extra guidance about the subject  

 Internship programs and the rotaract club activities helps in overall grooming of 

the student 

 To have programs which motivate my ward for higher studies 

 Placement  

 Placement offer 

 Overall subjects and quality of the subjects included in the program. 

 She learnt a lot good deeds and focus on studies and interact with other and faith 

in God. 

 The courses relevant to the field of study  

 Courses offered  

 Curriculum helps to seek all the facts and information for a leaner. 

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 

82

75

76

73

76

81

82

0 20 40 60 80 100

Relevance ocf the courses to the field of
study

Inclusion of current development in the
curriculum and catering to future needs

Program focus on skill development

Availability of choices[electives] under
choice based credit system

Usefulness of the program in preparing your
daughter/ ward for the placement

Usefulness of the program in motivating
your daughter/ward for higher studies

Overall quality of the program

Score in %



What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing 

 -NIL- 

 Some subjects were not required for all 6 semesters (example: value education). 

Some used outdated stuff (like web weaver). It would be better if new apps were 

used. 

 Nil 

 No least useful part  

 Nothing from my point 

 E commerce  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Seems to be nothing like that 

 Nothing 

 Choice of elective 

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 Nil  

 Nil 

 None of the subject is least useful. 

 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Excellent curriculum. No changes required.  
 More choices must be available to students (example: finance in the last semester- 

only 2 choices were available) and inclusion of current developments. 
 Nil 
 No changes  
 Should include more enthusiastic courses  
 None 
 Nil  
 Nil 
 Including certain aspects which will help students to have a positive attitude 

towards life 
 No suggestion  
 Nothing  
 Nothing 
 Nil  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Placements are not satisfactory  
 Re-evaluate goals  
 Nil 

* * * * *  



Report 

Action Taken based on Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

The parents of the students of BBA were satisfied with the overall quality of the program, 

usefulness in preparing the students for higher studies. 

  The personal skills of the students are improved by more presentations, seminars 

and subjects related to personality enrichment. 

 The industrial visits are organized every year 

 The date of submission of assignments will be informed well in advance and it will 

not overlap with the other subjects. 

 The subjects on computers are updated according to the requirement in the 

business scenario. 

  Topics related to future career like Entrepreneurship, International Trade, 

Marketing Management, Human Resource Management, Business Statistics are 

existing in the current syllabus. More subjects can be implemented in the next 

academic year based on the revision in the Board of Studies. 

 More skill development courses will be included in the next academic year   

 More Choices of elective courses will be included for final years. 

 Hands-on learning will be given in all possible courses to experience real world 

situations. (Currently we provide in Marketing Management theory and Practice, 

Human Resource Management, Organisational Behaviour, Entrepreneurship 

Development) 

 

* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 

I B.A. English 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Good Placement in future 

 Contemporary topics discussions 

 Skill development  

 Relevant Syllabus 

 Motivation for higher studies  

 Awareness of social issues and contemporary topics 

 Selection Of Subjects 

 Motivation for higher studies 

 Updated and Relevant Syllabus 

 All the courses in the programme designed well 

 Guest lectures from reputed institutions 

 The syllabus is relevant and gives a clear idea on the subjects discussed.  

 Program focus on skill development 

 Academic  

 Program focus on skill development  

 Discipline  

 Inclusion of current developments in the curriculum and catering to future needs 

 BUILDING MOTIVATION THROUGH LANGUAGE AND LITERATURE 

 Encouraging to read more books  

 Clarity of the subject 
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 Motivation and prescribed books to read 

 The relevance of the subject matter and the analytical requirement  

 Expressing one's perceptive on approaching literature and various activities to 

test students analytical skills  

 Portfolio and assignment  

 To make my ward more practical about the reality  

 Engaging activities and creative tasks. 

 Good teaching  

 Presentation  

 Analysing the text, researching about it and knowing various different 

perspectives is the most useful part of the curriculum. 

 The broad variety of courses offered (with literary quality of selected writings) 

touching upon classic and currently relevant subjects and wide yet comprehensive 

view of literature, allowing the facility to dwell deeper too if wanted. 

 Analysing the text 

 Skill development  

 Studying 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 No comments. 

 None  

 None  

 Nothing 

 None 

 Don't think so 

 Monotonous physical education  

 Nil 

 No 

 Nothing  

 Availability of language choices 

 Nil 

 NOTHING 

 English literature students to study Tamil poems translation  

 None 

 Nothing as least useful part 

 None 

 None 

 Nothing  

 There was no least useful part of the curriculum  

 Nothing 

 None 

 Inter college 

 



What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 N.A. 
 A library class can be included 
 A larger variety of options to choose from for the non- major electives. 
 No changes required  
 None  
 Nothing  
 I suggest to provide good understanding to the students and help them with more 

notes 
 "Residents may be allowed outside for their interest to learn instrumental or vocal 

classes after getting consent from their parents (of course it is not about 
Curriculum) otherwise no suggestions  

 Thank you 
 Ice breaking sessions during classes 
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 Motivating the relevance of the courses 
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 Class room lighting to be made brighter. Proper modern furniture can be given  
 None  
 Prefer easy texts for beginners 1st years of English  
 To bring activities more on boosting confidence and let go of the public stage fear 

during presentations 
 Prefer more text  
 Till this semester everything is good. 
 No 
 More courses related to publishing industry, preparing students for this field of 

work directly. Making them write and gain experience and also preparing them 
for job prospects in that field. 

 The curriculum is good 
 None 
 Focus need all subjects 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



II B.A. English 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Exposure to  a diverse range of  Literature  

 Program focus on skill development 

 The supporting courses have been curated well. 

 Course on Tamil translated works was good. 

 All 

 Exposure to both contemporary and classic literature. Rather just providing them 

printouts, make them analyse. I appreciate how the pupils presented themselves. 

 Working on the portfolios 

 Skill based course 

 Syllabus  

 All of the core subjects and the availability of elective and skill based courses from 

other departments.  

 Usefulness of the program in preparing my ward for placement 

 Her improvement in thinking skills. 

 Exposure 

 Nothing  

 Academics 

 My daughter has a clear idea of what she should do to build her career 

 Linguistics and General English. 

 New subjects  

 Skill development  

 Overall development of the students 

 Knowledge and Skill development  

 Lecture series and other exposures 

 Development of development 
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 Relevance and the way it has been taught 

 It gives students more exposure about the course  

 More interactive and creative  

 "Discussions about social context and relevance is highly important as well as the  

critical views expected from  students. In terms of usefulness , these elements in 

the curriculum stimulate the students' perspective about various issues and the 

sensitivity leads to better response while producing or performing any work. 

 The course was very relevant to her field of study. The syllabus taught students 

how to answer research level questions.  

 Components in the syllabus of General English  

 Helpful 

 Internships  

 Mostly all with regard to the course.  

 It helps my daughter to think wide 
 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Including Convocation  Speeches as part of the Curriculum  
 None 
 There are many courses with course outcomes that are dissatisfactory 
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 Certain course and the topics aren't necessary that much, updation of portion is 

must 
 Short Tests 
 Language 
 Syllabus  
 Availability of choices (Electives) under Choice Based Credit System 
 Nil. 
 General English  
 Nothing. 
 Nothing  
 None 
 Building Motivation. 
 Certain supporting classes  
 It was very much useful 
 Some papers really not motivating 
 No proper materials 
 Students are more theoretical than getting to know the course in practical  
 None 
 So far the curriculum has only been useful to my daughter.  
 Not so helpful  
 Nil 
 Supporting course in the 1st semester  

 
 
 



What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 CONTINUE THE Good work  
 No suggestions 
 Considering feedback from students to cater to their needs 
 Skill based  
 Current writer text can include.  
 "For Life Narratives, have more literary memoirs and biographies instead of just 

motivational speeches. 
 For Portfolios, the questions can be more related to the topics that are taught" 
 More analysis based questions 
 Don't stress the students  
 Please make more choices available for Electives  
 No suggestions. 
 For the courses you should also give chances for the students interest. Rather than 

giving what is left out. 
 Nothing  
 None  
 I suggest that you start the course by introducing classics to the students. They 

read more contemporary works so it is difficult to focus on reading classics to 
understand the course and your prescribed texts. Readings In Literature could be 
a course for the first semester. 

 Standard of materials  
 No changes  
 More seat availability for the SKB II year courses  
 Everything fine ,but some part can omit in the syllabus  
 More contemporary texts should be prescribed 
 To be able to provide a introduction to the skills taught in the curriculum  
 Teaching can be through activities which will engage students to work in groups 

and as an individual. 
 Connectivity with students  
 Slight change in General English syllabus.  
 I like to suggest to improve more components that help in the career of students. 

Also give them space to think of their choices 
 To be more helpful  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Extra focus on extra curricular activities 

 
* * * * * 

 
 
  



III B.A. English 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 General English class divided on fluency levels 

 Internship 

 The texts prescribed enabled my daughter to understand the world around her 

better. 

 Internship  

 Core elective courses 

 Gaining more knowledge. And English speaking skills  

 Nil  

 Core elective choices to develop other skills too.  

 Communication skills  

 This course is very useful because it gives her carrier growth and hope for the 

future  

 The Research Guidance, Drama - Theatre exposure, Semester Abroad, Linguistics  

 It not only focused on the main subject but also gave opportunity to focus on other 

courses too which helped in gaining knowledge in different fields.  

 Holistic learning approach  

 Providing internship opportunity is helpfull to gain experience to face the 

workplace. 

 Internships, College play and other competitions  

 Academics 

 The choice of preferred novels and texts 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Core electives were not really electives 

 EVS 

 Nothing was particularly less useful. 

 None 

 The habit of reading books 

 Nil  

 None  

 Internship  

 I think everything went on well. Unable to say there's anything least. Appreciate 

all the teachers and specially Principal and HOD.  

 Forced choice of Journalism for internship  

 None 

 Managing the internship and studies at the same time was difficult to manage. 

 Nothing  

 Sports 

 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Include more diverse core electives for B. A. English, more industry relevant 
choices for SKB, and remove second language and third language requirements 

 "Combination of Indian literature in translation and Indian writing in English as 
Indian literature 

 Freedom to choose core elective" 
 None to be improved 
 Activity based learning  
 Focus on each student's interest and encourage more on co curricular activities  
 Nil 
 Giving placements for BA ENG LIT 
 More relevant subject options in Study Abroad tie-ups will make the investment 

even more worthwhile  
 None  
 Enable the students to involve in more of practical skills along with the theoretical 

skills. 
 The curriculum is really very  good and I don't have any suggestions.  
 NO CHANGED 

 
* * * * * 

  



Department of English (Shift 1) 

Action Taken Report - Parents’ Feedback for Open Day – 4.2.2023 

Submitted on 3.4.2023 

1. I B.A. English  

a. UEN/SU/19 - Contemporary Tamil Literature in Translation will have the 3 

hours End of Semester Examinations (ESE) from the batch of 2023 and will not 

include the practical component of Translation. It has been decided that 

Portfolio submission and evaluation will be applicable only for application-

oriented courses and literature papers will have ESE. 

b. Course teachers have been instructed to explain every aspect of the Course 

Objectives and Learning Outcomes when they introduce the course and the 

syllabus at the beginning of the semester. 

c. Library hour is to be allotted by the course teacher if and when the need arises. 

d. Course teachers have been instructed to continue with the practice of 

combining group work & individual work for the process of learning and 

evaluation. 

2. II B.A. English 

a. UEN/CO/49M -  Life Narratives has only a couple of motivational speeches 

relevant to the trajectory and objectives of the course. The Department has 

decided to retain the syllabus for this course as it motivates and inspires 

students to reach greater heights. 

b. The Department justifies the need to retain the course, Readings in Literature 

in Semester III, as it pertains to wider temporal and spatial contexts of 

literatures written. Offering it in Semester 1 as suggested by some parents will 

be detrimental to the focus of such contexts. 

c. Most of the courses offered by the department are job-oriented courses and 

students have to do an internship at the end of Semester IV from the batch of 

2021. The Department does not compel students to restricted choices of places 

of internship, and, insists on parental consent at the time of finalising an 

internship offer. 

d. The syllabi for English courses are updated regularly in the course of the Board 

of Studies held every academic year. For example, the Board of Studies held in 

early 2023, approved of the syllabi (i) Introduction to Travel Narratives (ii) 

Understanding Disability as being absolutely relevant and progressive, and, 

also of the inclusion of Annie Ernoux, the 2022 Nobel Laureate, in the course 

UEN/CO/49M - Life Narratives. The Board was again highly appreciative of the 

path-breaking syllabus of the supporting course UEN/SU/19 - Contemporary 

Tamil Literature in Translation, offered in Semester 1. 

e. Course teachers have been instructed to continue with the practice of 

combining group work & individual work for the process of learning and 

evaluation. They have also been instructed to explain every aspect of the 



Course Objectives and Learning Outcomes when they introduce the course and 

the syllabus, at the beginning of the semester. 

f. Library hour will be allotted as per the discretion of the course teacher, to 

sustain referencing for research.  

3. III B.A. English 

a. Most of the courses offered by the Department are job-oriented courses and 

students have undertaken internship in the field of Journalistic Writing, 

Teaching English in Schools, Front Office Management in Semester 6 as a 

follow up of the feeder courses in Journalism, ELT & English for Effective 

Communication in Semester 5. The Department has not compelled students to 

restricted choices of places of internship and has insisted on parental consent 

at the time of finalising an internship offer. 

b. Indian Writing in English and Indian Literature in Translation- these two 

papers have been merged and passed in the Board of Studies of 2023, as Indian 

Literatures - Paper 1 and Paper 2, to be offered from the batch of 2021. 

c. The Department involves in scrutiny and discussion to categorise students into 

core elective courses based on their proficiency and performance in Semesters 

1 to 4 & 5. However, if a student is particular about an Elective course, the 

Department accommodates the request. 

d. Course teachers have been instructed to explain every aspect of the Course 

Objectives and Learning Outcomes when they introduce the course and the 

syllabus at the beginning of the semester. 

e. Course teachers have been instructed to continue with the practice of 

combining group work & individual work for the process of learning and 

evaluation. 

f. Library hour is to be decided upon by the course teachers, especially, to sustain 

the reading habit among students. 

 

* * * * * 
 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I BCA 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Relevance of the courses to the field of study 

 Conduction of more workshops  

 Perfect as per the academic  

 My daughter Learn a lot of things about computer programming  

 Placements are been easy  

 Nothing  

 Developing the most advance programming to the students  

 The most useful part is they teach everything relevant to the syllabus 

 Since the curriculum is updated to teach children up-to-date lessons, the child will 

be able to exhibit her talents during job placements 

 I think their teaching is very excellent  

 Library  

 We can able to know about our children activities in college  

 Skill development  

 Subject knowledge, aim and objectives of the lesson plan  

 lab facilities and no. of certification courses that are given to students 

 Classrooms and Canteen  

 Programming skills 

 Student will activate 

 Seminar 
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 Can get placements easily  

 Curriculum is the base and it must be well in alignment with objectives 

 Management  discipline  

 The program in preparing my daughter/ward for placement. 

 Program focus on skill development  

 In every step of the curriculum development process, the most important task is 

to keep the learner (in this case, youth) in mind and involve them in process.  

 Useful part is they study everything relevant to their own course 

 Communication 

 Students are engaged in lots of activities  

 It makes the student active 

 Placement 

 learning new things 

 Library  

 Communication  

 Studies  

 skill development 

 Practical sessions 

 Communication 

 Conduction of practical sessions 

 It makes the student active 

 Developing in coding 

 Programming languages are useful 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing  
 None 
 There is least importance on certification and soft skill development  
 None 
 Nothing  
 None 
 Keep them involved 
 Compulsory Physical Education 
 Nothing to say good in over all aspect 
 Physical education  
 Nothing  
 Skill development  
 None 
 Nothing  
 None 
 None 
 Assignments  
 None 
 I don’t regret anything. 



 None 
 Nothing like that 
 Physical education for 1st yr should b avoided 
 make them involved in everything and keep them busy all the time 
 nothing 
 None 
 None 
 Skill development  
 None 
 Physical education  
 Nothing  
 Skill development 
 Language sessions 
 Nothing 
 None 
 None 
 None 
 None 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nothing. Everything is ok 

 Include more practical sessions  

 Should Improve more certification course on development tool 

 Develop the Live session activities  

 Nothing  

 None 

 So far everything is excellent 

 CPE can be kept in class hours as one of the hour, rather that compelling children 

to come early. 

 Encourage student to participate  in so many events  

 Already we love the curriculum  

 Nothing  

 Learning  

 Nil 

 Yeah I suggest to maintaining the hostel mess rather than that all the things are 

excellent. I'm so blessed to have my daughter in this college  

 More practical sessions 

 None 

 implementing new techniques 

 None 

 You may lead to considering modifications in assignments, readings, or general 

teaching approaches to reinforce concepts with students 

 Extra course  

 Nil 



 Nothing 

 To make the 2nd shift students to come earlier... 

 so far everything is best 

 Increase the break time 

 None 

 None 

 My listening  

 None 

 Change physical education into 1st hour  

 Conducting class test  

 Learning 

 Need more practical sessions 

 No 

 Conduct more workshops 

 None 

 None 

 None 

* * * * * 

 

  



II BCA 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 

 The entire curriculum was useful. 

 Challenging assignment and activities  

 Learning related to the course 

 Lab accessible  

 Useful for the program to prepare for placement 

 Inclusion of current developments in the curriculum and catering to future needs 

 Very much strict about studies 

 English  

 Skill developing programs 

 My daughter gains more knowledge about the subject. The faculties are providing 

excellent coaching  

 All Subjects  

 Everything  

 Keep the learner in mind and involve them in process  

 Subjects based on various Programming languages  

 Webinar on different topics 

 The interaction between teacher and student ,new activities for new topics  

 More on practical  

 Internship 

 Make easy to learn students  

 Development of curriculum for future needs 

 Offering reputed internships arranged by the college. 
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 Test conducted regularly that makes my ward to get aware of the subjects 

frequently. 

 Attending seminars and learning new computer languages 

 Improved in skills  

 Encouraging and Motivating everyone 

 The most useful part of the curriculum is the way the teachers are teaching and 

making the students to study good  

 Improving communication skills  

 Webinars which is related to courses  

 Everything was useful for my daughter. 

 The most useful part of the curriculum is creating a variety of skills and 

opportunities to students which was like internship etc. 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 Skill based courses  
 Learning Not related to the course 
 Library  
 Nothing 
 None 
 Teacher Assistance  
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 None 
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Only the teaching  
 Nil 
 The syllabus is bit outdated which I found useless. 
 Nil 
 Much more focus in skill development is needed 
 Nil 
 Some technologies are not upto date  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 Good teaching 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Increasing their technological studies 

 



What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 
 Nil 
 It was Good. 
 Must include more job ready skills and recent programming languages such as 

Node js and react 
 Introducing new syllabus which will develop our daughter to update herself 

instead of old syllabus 
 Nothing  
 Nothing 
 Nothing 
 Teachers are not clearing out the doubts properly and practical teaching is not 

applied  
 Career guidance 
 Nothing  
 Suggesting designing course  
 Break time atleast give 30 or 25 min to eat  
 Nil 
 It's excellent already. 
 None 
 Nothing 
 Improvised syllabus will do better because this syllabus has been followed since 

many years which make that outdated that too for a computer related course this 
is very bad.  

 Break time should be change for the students.  
 More of practical classes  
 Dispersal at 5 PM in the evening. 
 To improve the course structure based on the recent Changes 
 can include more updated versions and new technologies in the curriculum 
 Some important subjects to be taught clearly.  
 Nil 
 Be more practical towards the current trend 
 Health education  
 No changes 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 improving communication skill , easy to interact with people frequently and also 

improving new things for their life based. 
 

* * * * * 

  



III BCA 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Preparing the ward for placement.  

 Good teaching. 

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 Practical assignments 

 Electives  

 Good coaching  

 Conducting seminars on various topics 

 Internship Workshop Placement are Very useful for the students  

 Soft skill 

 Selection of subject which are relevant to the current trend and development.  

 Overall degree rating  

 Changes in break timings  

 All  

 Nothing 

 Usefulness of the program in motivating my daughter for higher studies 

 Value education 

 Personality development classes 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil  
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 Presentation. 
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 Nothing  
 NIL 
 Nothing  
 Including topics which are not so much related to the specific course.  
 Nothing 
 Nothing  
 Nothing 
 Program focus on skill development 
 Nothing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum?  
 

 More practical knowledge on theory subject  
 Nothing 
 Nothing very thing is fine 
 Nil 
 Include placement preparation classes for final years  
 Nil 
 NIL 
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 Maybe they can provide useful books by collecting money so that it'll be easy for 

the students to cope up with the teaching of the staffs.  
 Nothing  
 Nothing  
 Nothing  
 Nothing 
 Need to educate them with Real time programs  
 Change timing for shift 2 1 to5 because    bus time is not good and it's not good for 

girls .after 7   the roads and buses are bad they facing many problems like xyz. 
 

* * * * * 

 
  



BCA - Action taken Report for parent Feedback 

 

Assessment on the Curriculum for the course content and its relevance 

 

      The suggestions received through the feedback from the parents are analysed 

and the valid suggestions which are related to curriculum are considered for 

implementation in the syllabus. 

The suggestions were consolidated and communicated to the  members of the 

Boards of Studies and to all those who involve in the Syllabus Revision process including 

the University representative, the external members of the board, Industry Experts, 

Alumnae and the student representatives. The syllabus is restructured every year by 

considering the suggestions given and making appropriate changes in the syllabus to 

match the needs of the students and the industry. 

 

Key Suggestions 

 

Suggestion 1: Extra lab hours to be allocated for practical sessions. 

The students were given the option of utilizing the lab during morning hours with prior 

permission. 

Suggestion 2, 3 & 4:  

 Certificate courses to be conducted on latest technologies 

 Hands-on session workshop to work on current technology 

 Seminar to be given by industrial resource person 

Every semester atleast 3 to 4 workshops are conducted on the latest 

technologies such as cloud computing, robotics etc. Hands on session were given for all 

the workshops conducted.  

A certificate course on Soft Skills was conducted before the class hours and the 

response was poor. As the students were not willing to attend the certificate course 

before the college hours we were not able to plan a certificate course on latest 

Technologies. In future if the students are willing to attend before the college hours we 

would plan for a certificate course on recent technologies. 

 

Conclusion 

On analyzing the feedback received, from the parents, it is observed that parents are 

largely satisfied by the efforts made by the department in teaching and learning, 

discipline and other related matters and high degree of satisfaction has been shown by 

the parents on the content of the curriculum. 

 

* * * * * 

 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I B.Sc. Information Technology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Program focus on skill development.  

 The teaching methodology is good. 

 Teaching skills 

 Programming language  

 She learnt discipline and she is always positive  

 Training to code by own 

 Coding  

 Teachers were really taught us good things it's useful part  

 C programming language  

 Studies and good faculties  

 Interdepartmental events and culturals  

 Practical 

 Knowledge 

 Practical hours 

 Group of courses offered  in the field of study  

 The part of practicals help our wards to learn as much like c and python like things 

 Grouped of courses ordered in the field of study 

 Useful part of curriculum is support in learning 

 Programming language  

 program focus on skill development 
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 Students are involved and it supported in learning  

 Course  

 Seminar 

 Practical knowledge  

 Education and Sports 

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 The practical courses and skill development are the most useful part of the 

curriculum 

 Learning 

 Learning more about computer science  

 Practical  

 Programming languages 

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Language classes. 

 Sports 

 Tamil 

 Learning old fashioned programming languages  

 Nil 

 We know CIA is a good practice only  ...But we need some time for that ... 

 Nothing  

 Nothing least  

 Compulsory Physical Education and Extension activities 

 Memorising 

 Nothing  

 Nothing 

 Extra classes like Some workshop which waste our wards time  

 Extra college hours and least time for interval 

 Nothing 

 Availability of  choice 

 Physical education , limited time for interval 

 None 

 Nothing  

 Nothing 

 There is no least useful part in the curriculum but i would say that the 

communication is the next useful part. 

 None 

 None 

 Nothing  

 Statistics  

 Nothing 

 



What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 More teaching  
 Please make adequate changes to curriculum to cope with current lifestyle. 
 "To have fun conversations with the students. 
 Because not all students come from a good background so they have many family 

problems. 
 I hope that the teachers can interact with the students and have fun talks in 

between the classes." 
 To be updated in programming language tutoring  
 More practical  
 Want Some improvement in placement.... 
 Ability Test should be conducted periodically  
 All are fine and good 
 To change the timings for the second shift college students from 12 to 5 so that the 

students would be able to reach the home or hostel before dawn. And also give 
more importance to culturals and events 

 Everything going well 
 All good  
 Continue the same 
 To teach in a way to understand it easy  
 To explain well  
 Introduce new technologies to the students.  
 Inclusion of more practical papers 
 To help the student for talk in English 
 Introduce Innovative infrastructure  
 Assignments 
 I am satisfied  
 All are fine 
 It's already perfect 
 I do not suggest any changes because I feel satisfied in this curriculum itself. 
 Knowledge 
 None 
 Having more practicals  
 Improve according to the new things that takes place in the IT field....and teach 

everything that is happening up to date... 
 Nothing 

 

* * * * * 
 

  



II B.Sc. Information Technology 
 

 
 

 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Programming languages 

 Learning new program like C,C++,Java, Python etc  and gaining knowledge related 

to the subject  

 FUTURE NEEDS 

 Usefulness of program for preparing for placements 

 Gaining knowledge  

 Programming languages 

 Placement  

 Studies 

 Project works, seminars 

 She can able to improve her knowledge based on her degree  

 A program of studies 

 programming languages i could say 

 Skill development 

 A very important part of curriculum implementation is that the teacher should 

consider carefully the order in which learning targets should be learnt. 

 Usefulness of the program in preparing for placement 

 Programs on skill development  

 Good exposure 

 Project's, seminar and the knowledge.  

 Gaining knowledge  

 Gaining knowledge  

 Gaining knowledge  
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 Gaining  knowlege  

 Aims, Goals ... 

 Improving each day and gaining knowledge in various parts 

 Good exposure 

 Internal exams 

 Gaining knowledge  

 All is good 

 Studies and extension activities  

 Easy learning towards coding and computer skill 

 Seminar   

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing 
 NOTHING  
 NIL 
 Null 
 NIL 
 No 
 None 
 Some Teachers are not good in teaching  
 Program focus on skill development  
 Nothing  
 Nothing 
 Nothing  
 None 
 None  
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 None 
 Nothing  
 Nothing I guess .. everything is indented to improve the students curriculum  
 Nothing  
 Writing assignment 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 No idea 

 MORE PROGRAMS  

 NIL 

 Nil 

 Null 

 NIL 

 More programs to be conducted to train the students according to the current 

trend 

 Everything is perfect 



 More practical based learning would make the students cope up with their studies 

well.  

 None 

 To allocate correct classrooms for all departments . 

 Null 

 Seminars to be conducted for the improvement of children  

 Nothing 

 Electives has to be given what the students choose sometimes it is not.  

 Good teaching of teachers  

 Learn technical skills  

 Adopt to  technology  

 Nothing 

 Nothing. 

 Nil 

 None 

 Nothing  

 To have more fun sessions for them to set their minds free to focus on academics 

 Nothing  

 Asking questions in class hour 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



III B.Sc. Information Technology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Conference recently held by computer science department 

 Subjects  

 Personality enrichment 

 Nice campus and discipline  

 Conducting extra curricular activities for the students it was very useful for them 

to develop their skills. 

 The curriculum was good. It's helpful to develop their skill's 

 Conducting programs and seminars related to the subject, workshop classes.  

 Coding and development of apps 

 Seminars  

 Program focus on skill development 

 All good 

 Can learn unknown topic 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Northing I guess 
 Nothing  
 Ntg 
 Blocks 
 Nothing to tell about the least part.  
 None 
 Everything is useful  
 Nothing 
 Nil 
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What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum?  
 

 The subject should be more practical in teaching and learning wice..not just sitting 
in lab means practical.. Teaching should be fun so that every student will have 100 
percent attendance and there should be a complaint box in every class so that from 
the feed back of complaints the institute can improve. 

 Cultural activities  
 More practical work 
 All the classrooms should be in same block and same class. 
 To improve new advance technology implement subjects 
 Should Conduct soft skill classes.  
 Finial year students could either choose project or internship or do project in a 

team of 2 per student doing project is hectic and stressful  
 Courses could incorporate current topics  
 Nothing  
 All good 
 Can improve surrounding of campus. 

 
* * * * * 

  



ACTION TAKEN REPORT ON PARENT’S FEEDBACK ON CURRICULUM (2022 – 2023) 

B.Sc Information Technology 

Most of the parents are of good opinion on curriculum design and development. 

Very few parents expressed their dissatisfaction over some questions and gave their 

suggestions. Based on these opinions the following action will be taken. 

S. 
No 

Areas on which 
parents felt as 
the least useful 

part of the 
curriculum 

Action Taken 

1  Availability of choices 
[electives] under choice-based 
credit system 

To enhance the contents of the syllabus as per industry 

standard, every year the curriculum has been updated. 

The curriculum offers various choices for electives 

such as Cloud computing, Biometric Techniques, 

Digital Forensics, Internet of Things, Security in 

Computing, Big Data Analytics, Trends in Computing, 

Machine Learning and Block Chain Technology which 

are up to date to the current IT trends and provide an 

opportunity for the students to improve their 

technical skills and placement opportunities. For the 

upcoming year, it has been planned to add new highly 

demand technology focused courses such as Artificial 

Intelligence and Virtual and Augmented Reality. These 

opinions, on which parents expressed their 

dissatisfactions, have been considered and will be 

executed during BoS evaluation. 

2  Inclusion of current 
development in the curriculum 
and catering to future needs 

 

S. No Areas on which parents suggested to improve the 
curriculum 

Action Taken 

1  Adequate changes to the curriculum to cope up with 
currents trends 

Is in practice 

2  Conduct seminars for the upliftment of the students Is in practice 

 
* * * * * 

 
 
 
 
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I M.Sc. Information Technology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Useful for future work place 

 Usefullness of the program in  motivating your daughter /ward for higher studies 

 Learning coding 

 Curriculum is regarding as the heart of institution. It helps the teachers to deliver 

the quality education. Curriculum is the center of all educative process. Without 

curriculum we are direction less. 

 Everything  

 Knowledge skill 

 It is useful to improve knowledge  

 Developing the skills and Gaining knowledge. 

 Teaching methodology  

 Practical classes 

 Program focus skill development 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 

 Program focus on skill development 

 Although the curriculum was well drafted the efficiency of the teachers must be 

improved  
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 Curriculum is regarding as the heart of institution. It helps the teachers to deliver 

the quality education. Curriculum is the center of all educative process. Without 

curriculum we are direction less. 

 Nil 

 Nothing like that 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Overall quality of the degree 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Could include recent technology subjects 

 The efficiency of the teachers must be improved 

 Nope 

 Nil 

 Everything is good in curriculum  

 Developing more practical skills. 

 Inclusion of internship, training in the live working area, inclusion of training and 

educating  in new softwares 

 Nothing 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



II M.Sc. Information Technology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Learning 

 Nil 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing  
 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nothing  

 Nil 

* * * * * 
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ACTION TAKEN REPORT ON PARENT’S FEEDBACK ON CURRICULUM (2022 – 2023) 

M.Sc Information Technology 

Most of the parents are of good opinion on curriculum design and development. No 

parents considered the curriculum as the least useful part and expressed their 

dissatisfaction.  The changes that they suggested to improve the curriculum and the 

action that are taken is given below. 

Area on which parents 
expect improvement 

Action Taken 

Up-to-date Syllabus To enhance the contents of the syllabus as per industry 

standard, every year the curriculum has been updated. 

For the upcoming year, it has been planned to add new 

courses according to the current trend in programme to 

provide an opportunity for the students to improve 

their technical skills and placement opportunities and 

will be executed during BoS evaluation 
Inclusion of Internship Is in practice 

 
* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I M.Sc. Computer Science & Technology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Lab 

 Laboratory  

 EVERYTHING 

 "My daughter has developed a skill in doing C programming confidently. She had 

supporting teacher's in the first semester. 

Overall she had a good place to experience her new transition." 

 Since my daughter study a computer related course, practical classes really help a 

lot for the improvement of the ward. 

 Learning, understanding. 

 Discipline  

 Lab 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Ground 

 Assignment  

 NIL 

 Nil 

 Physical education  

 These general English class, lang class, nme class.. doesn't do anything for the 

specification of the degree. 
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What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Teaching  
 NIL 
 The overall curriculum is satisfactory and conviencable perhaps only when there 

is a good communication and understanding exist between teacher and student, 
they can enjoy the benefits of their curriculum. Students should seek knowledge 
from their professors other than the book. 

 Can give a little less important to other subjects and concentrate more on the core. 
 

* * * * * 

  



II M.Sc. Computer Science & Technology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Practical classes. 

 Placement 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Non Major Electives. 

 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Technology update with industry professionals. 

 

* * * * * 
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III M.Sc. Computer Science & Technology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 learning extra subjects 

 She became self-dependent on these days.   

 The most useful part of curriculum is include all the subjects in  related courses 

 Gaining knowledge  

 Relevance of the courses to the field of study 

 All the subjects are now in trend and have high scope based 

 Relevance of the courses to the field of study 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 Assignment  

 Seminar  

 Inclusion of current developments in the curriculum and catering to future needs 

 Not attending extra curricular activities because of hard syllabus  

 Availability of choices (Electives) under Choice Based Credit System 
 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 No changes  

 By providing PowerPoint presentation  

 Students should be self-motivated  

 To encourage people to concentrate on both studies and extra curricular activities  

 Trending and current subjects to add on the syllabus. 

* * * * * 
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IV M.Sc. Computer Science & Technology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 NIL 

 Having seminars 

 Value education and electives 

 OVERALL EVERYTHING WAS GOOD 

 Internals practices 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 NIL 

 None 

 placements 

 Nothing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 ATTENDANCE HOURS PERCENTAGE CAN BE REDUCED . 85% IS VERY HIGH  

 None 

 Nothing 

* * * * * 
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V M.Sc. Computer Science & Technology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 Practicals 

 Skill development 

 Project, research 

 Expert guidance given by the faculty. 

 Practical, project 

 Skill development 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 SK 

 NME and SK 

 Nil 

 Nothing in particular 

 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 Treat them like adults 

 Clean the Restrooms regularly, keep dustbins inside the restrooms. Install 

Sanitary napkin machines in every restroom.  

 Nil 
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 NIL 

 Clean the Restrooms regularly, construct extra restrooms. place dustbins on 

campus 

 Nothing in particular 

 NIL 

 Kindly clean the restroom, For PG students improve the campus placement 

 Have to improve sanitation and improve placement facilities for PG students. 

Library has lack of books which  kills students reading ability. 

 Nil 

* * * * * 

  



PG Department of Computer Science and Technology 

Action Plan based on Parents Feedback 

 

S.No. Response Action Taken /Explanation 

1 To reduce the number of 

Language, NME and SK 
courses  

The Department has included the courses as per the 

University template followed by the College. 

2 To update curriculum with 

courses that include recent 

technologies in consultation 

with Industry experts. 

 The syllabus is updated every year as per the 

suggestions by BOS members where one of the 

member is an Industry expert 

 Seminars, Workshops and Conferences are 

conducted periodically to give a view about the 

recent technical updates in the Industry. 

 Various technical events are conducted through 

the Department Association “Renaissance”  

3 Placement has to be 

enhanced for PGs 

Last year 12 students out of 14 got Placements in 

PG. As the Industry is in recession this year, the 
placements are less. 

 

* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I B.Sc. Visual Communication 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 The way they infuse technology with learning  

 Communication skills  

 good teaching 

 Extra curricular activities  

 Rules and regulations  

 communication skill  

 It improves her knowledge day by day 

 To learn more new things  

 The field of study  

 Exciting activities  

 They way of interrupting technology in these to make it easier  

 Self confidence 

 Relevance of the courses to the field of study 

 Fluency of English 

 The technological part 

 The most useful part is we get to learn new things and media techniques 

 Communication  
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 Opportunities 

 It helped to convey ideas and information to students in a way that was both 

engaging and easy to understand. Teachers are very helpful and pay individual 

attention to every student. 

 Good course teaching system good 

 Motivation 

 Interactions between the students and teachers are great hence helping the 

students understand better 

 Practicals 

 Ample of opportunities for exploring talents  

 Inclusion of current developments in the curriculum and catering to future needs 

 Makes them more active and energize and also motivates them. 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing 

 Language (French) 

 rushing up portions in last minute 

 Social ethics  

 Nothing  

 Tamil 

 No 

 Needs more practice on some subject  

 Degree program 

 NIL 

 Nothing  

 Infrastructure could be enhanced. 

 None 

 Nothing 

 Update 

 None 

 Technical instruments need an upgradation 

 A bit tiring 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 More practical experience can help 

 More practice in practicals 

 take to some industrial visit 

 Od's and permission should be provided for the students while they are interested 

to participate  in other college competitions , without any partial  

 extra activities  

 (Practical improvement required in advertising) Advertising laboratory practical 

hours need to be extended.   



 No 

 To teach them in a practical way for the subjects which they are facing difficult  

 Skill development  

 More practical exposure. 

 I like the way it is 

 It would be great if the institution could create more intraction with media related 

skills. 

 The digital aspects of visual communication 

 Nothing 

 Teacher close with students more 

 None 

 To upgrade the technologies  

 More practical knowledge  

 Making it more interesting and by adding extra activities 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



II B.Sc. Visual Communication 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Teacher's support in academics and extracurricular activities like spots and NCC 

 Editing 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Tamil 

 No practicals and mostly theories 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 It will be useful if students go for industrial visit. 
 Since the course deals with a lot of oractical activities, it would be better if u take 

the students on an ongoing industrial visits and field trips, as a study tour, on the 
required subjects. The syllabus incorporates in class study works rather than 
going and visiting the required places and ib industries. 

 
* * * * * 
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III B.Sc. Visual Communication 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Exposure and giving them the confidence through internship 

 Improvement in what she wanted to do  

 Good exposure,  Good Faculty 

 Teaching with interactive activities. 

 Digital Story Telling- Sharmila Christy 

 Anything related to filmmaking  

 Google classrooms  

 Internship 

 My daughter said, digital story telling and digital composting is useful part  

 Exposure to Media Tools 

 curriculum seeks to contain all the facts and methods of delivery for a learner 

 Program and skill development  

 Industrial visits. 

 Came to know about the media industries. 

 It is more of practical works 

 She's interested in her career and to be independent. 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Not sure 

 Nothing as such  

 NIL  
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 To much theories and histories. 

 NME- Advanced Tamil SE- Business tally and accounts  SKB- English for Workplace 

French as language. These courses are irrelevant to this course. Choose relevant 

options 

 Language and skill based subjects 

 Environmental studies subject 

 No idea 

 Critical Analysis 

 NA 

 PE  

 Some outdated concepts in all subjects. 

 No idea 

 given access to limited media equipment 

 Now she's bold and well educated to face the society. 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum?  
 

 Need more physical activities 
 Good staff and faculty.  
 Everything is perfect  
 More of practical subjects. 
 Courses relating to recent development of media and practices. The current seem 

to be benighted to the advanced or progressing media industry. 
 1) Keeping up with technology and advancement in the field of Design  

2) Do away with language, it's a waste of time 
3) All students were using pirated software which is against the law. The college 
could have availed of the student discount 
We individually paid for my daughter's software 
4) Placement options are necessary 
5)Hands on industry experts exposure 
6) Lab open for students to use  
7) course has to tie up with the industry experts to stay relevant. 
Taking into consideration that this was the Pandemic batch. I think it was most 
anyone could have done. I understand it was challenging for teachers too. No one 
was prepared. 
Working and placement from 1st year would be good, even if it's for 2 hours. As 
this is a very hands on practical field. 
It would be nice if the college hours for this course was till 4.30 to avoid rush 
hour  

 Updating softwares and theories to recent times  
 More facilities  
 Some practical activities and emotionally touch the students,  IV, tour, Placement 

etc... 
 Acknowledging the student’s work, efforts and talents instead of undermining 

them would really help them move forward. 
 NA 

 



 Involvement of subjects that are actually useful to the students, subjects that will 
help them get placements and prepare them for the future to get better job 
opportunities. 

 There can be more of field visits so that students can see things in practical.  
 Subject requires new technology to make it more understandable and practical 
 Need to be the best in all things 

 
* * * * * 

  



Department of Visual Communication 

Action Report for the Parent’s Feedback 2022-2023 

 

The course is highly appreciated for the following features: 

1. The curriculum has a well-balanced theory and skill-based activities.   

2. Internship allows students to experience the professional workspace before 

graduating. Many students got job opportunities through Internship.  

3. The students are trained professionally to present proficiently in interviews for 

high profile jobs and higher studies.   

4. Students are highly motivated towards personality development and 

teambuilding.  

5. Fostering an environment that encourages leadership qualities. 

6. Industrial Visits and Guest lectures helped the students to gain more practical 

knowledge. 

7. Department Alumnae is invited for pep talks regarding entrepreneur scope and 

skills. 

Scope for improvement: 

1. Placement: 

a. Neeyamo conducted interview for placement in Marketing and 

Corporate communications. The visual communication students 

actively participated.  

b. Students are placed in reputed designations such as Graphic designer, 

Animator, Video Editor, and Social Media marketer. 

c. Career guidance pre-placement sessions and media-oriented 

placements are planned for the students. 

 

2. Courses like Introduction to UI/UX, Virtual Reality to be introduced as the 

core elective subject  

3. Every course will include more Expert talks and field visits apart from the 

usual practice. 

* * * * * 
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 

I B.Sc. Psychology 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Syllabus 

 Adding supporting classes 

 Development psychology  

 Teachers are kind and interactive with the students  

 Syllabus 

 The core and supporting electives  

 Doing there assignments  

 The choice of core and the chapters within the core papers 

 Quality and is overall good 

 Program focus on skill development 

 Developmental psychology 

 Importance of sports  

 Inclusion of current developments 

 Good teaching  

 Core subjects  

 Higher studies  

 Catering future needs and programs in skill development  

 Value added course 

 Teaching and subject  

 Workshops  

 Psychology  
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 All the core subjects 

 The department faculty and concepts covered in syllabus 

 My daughter leaning more things 

 Na 

 Including certificate courses like basic counselling course and dyslexia course  

 The course and the placement  

 The extensive syllabus gives a broad perspective.  

 Everything including the certificate courses which is very useful  

 Attending courses, educational ( studies ) 

 Relevance of the courses to the field of study 

 Basic psychology 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing 

 Cpe 

 Mandatory physical education 

 Language  

 Nothing 

 Language is kind of difficult so it is better if the standard is reduced  

 There is nothing to mention as least in this curriculum 

 Nothing  

 Language paper 

 Non 

 Tamil language  

 Under choice based credit system  

 Nil 

 Including 2nd language (Tamil, Hindi, French) 

 Nil 

 Social ethics 

 NME 

 There was no least useful of the curriculum  

 Na 

 Compulsory physical education and different timings for that 

 Nothing 

 N/a 

 Nothing  

 Nothing 

 None 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Conducting more seminars ,conferences and field visits 

 Workshop regarding the core subjects  



 Leave away subject  

 Workshops and much more activities should be considered to make the children 

engaged  

 To keep online classes on holidays 

 Hours for sports to be reduced 

 To have more skill development courses  

 Opportunity to learn new recognised foreign language other than the mother 

tongue. 

 Non 

 Remove of language (Tamil, Hindi ,French ) 

 Including more useful workshops, programs 

 No 

 Nil 

 Just by removing the 2nd languages , only English will be enough  

 Nil  

 Using projector for the lecture  

 Nil 

 None 

 Providing sufficient time for lunch  

 None 

 Exposer to more knowledge and skill required for this course and other necessary 

skills apart form the curriculum  

 Introduce more workshops and campaigns for students  

 Improve actvities and workshop among the students where there wont be any 

distraction. 

 N/a 

 More practical based learning and programs will help  

 Introduce more courses to students  

 Make it more practical. 

 
* * * * *  

 

  



II B.Sc. Psychology 

 

 
 

 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Curricular activities  

 The extensive seminars that are conducted and the practical exposure given 

 The part we're the students were given assignments that made them to interview 

people. Its really useful.  

 Team spirit  

 Academic  

 Practical exposure to the field 

 It helps her to develop her carrier  

 My daughter Learning more about herself and accepting herself  

 The certificate courses 

 Quality of Curriculum  

 Case studies and practical approach  

 Workshops  

 Program focus on skill development 

 To focus more and develop our knowledge about the subject. 

 Learning and development psychology  

 Human Service 

 Learning to communicate and help others more effectively  

 It included all intricacies required to understand the subject  

 A few professors  

 Syllabus is well structured 

 Campus  
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 Give more useful and basic knowledge  

 The core subjects  

 Teachers Guidance 

 Seminars, certificate courses 

 Skill development and the knowledge about the upcoming courses 

 Motivation to study and do better in the field  

 The topics and sections are relevant to the subject my ward has chosen.  

 Gaining more knowledge 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 

 The language classes 

 Nothing like that. Every part of the curriculum is useful in one or the other way 

 Nil 

 Nothing  

 Nothing specific  

 SKB classes 

 None 

 (Some) Faculties without experience 

 Nothing  

 Nil 

 Availability of choices (Electives) under Choice Based Credit System 

 Placement  

 Communication skilled 

 Skill based English  

 Nothing to complain  

 Certain concepts focused only on the theory aspects.  

 Nil 

 NME, Language paper 

 Nothing  

 The language classes  

 Direct Field exposures 

 Language 

 Current developments may be. 

 Languages are taught for two years.  

 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Provide internship for self financing course and field trips 
 Increasing the exposure...practical assessments are needed 
 Need more of practical sessions. Theoretical part is strong. But need to include 

practical sessions. It will be helpful for them to learn more about their career.  



 Make further more practical based growup 
 Stress management , listening skills,  
 More of practical based subjects 
 Nothing specific  
 To involve more practical knowledge  
 No changes 
 Strict monitoring should be done even during CIA as many students are using bits 

to copy. 
 Send them to the school counselling for students  
 Nil 
 Conduct Internship and work shop to improve individual skills  
 Personality development  
 Weekly assessment to be conducted  
 Weekly assessment to be conducted  
 Nothing to complain  
 Talks and seminars and internship opportunities  
 Curriculum to be more focusing on psychological assessment tools  
 Improve security. Include workshops, share information with parents about 

internships so we can also guide and give directions  
 Please add the PG nos in the syllabus 
 Efficient staffs 
 Skill based and practical based curriculum and  field visit will improve the 

students knowledge in various area  
 To have more course related subjects and have more elective subjects rather than 

having language classes  
 Inclusion of practical application of psychological concepts 
 Make the curriculum more focused on application rather than memorizing 
 Nothing 
 Skill development  
 Languages should be included for 1 year instead of two so the students can focus 

on core papers more   
 Nil 

 
* * * * *  

 
 

 

 

 

  



III B.Sc. Psychology 

 

 
 

 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Teaching along with material 

 The extensive knowledge my daughter has obtained and the skills she has 

developed  

 Approachable  professors 

 Interactive way of learning  

 Actually speaking, my daughter talks proudly about her HOD, how understanding 

and supportive person she is in the entire college. Faculty wise, we are dissatisfied 

for one particular professor but however it seems she is trying to be receptive of 

students' feedback. But Making one teacher handle 3 subjects, when the students 

are complaining about her is not fair. May be considering the fact that the teacher 

is in the process of adapting, switching a better professor for at least with one core 

subject is not a big ask?!  My daughter and her friends are self-studying because of 

this. 

 It is informative. 

 Assignments and conduction of few lectures  

 Classroom discussions 

 Core subjects and assignments 

 The curriculum is based on current practices and it has been useful in gaining 

insight about many new aspects of the degree  

 final year project works 

 The practicals & experimentation has given more exposure on the knowledge of 

psychology 

 Project component 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 
 No preparation offered for placement 
 Some electives could've been replaced  
 Language class  
 Language 
 "While joining the same course of BSc.Psychology, we were told its all the same 

syllabus as in shift 1. But it's such a fake thing. The papers differ from that of shift 
one. Just because we get aware of it quite late makes us feel bad and my ward 
thinks because we were not informed of it, finds it really disappointing that she 
wasn't  able to join Shift 1.But, the management could have mentioned all the 
differences, prior. This was disappointing when we came to know. Curriculum 
wise, it's good. We just want it to be maintained.  

 NA 
 Nothing as such as of now  
 Few assignments  
 Every part of the curriculum was useful  
 NA 
 Language 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Preparation for placement 
 An aspect that includes more relevance to the world 
 To reduce the work load  
 To improve interactive way of teaching  
 Curriculum is fine.  
 Kindly keep the restrooms open till 5:30 pm. After all, that is when the college is 

winding up. My daughter have to travel for 2 hours to reach home. It seems unfair, 
that a women's college is  doing this. Seems, my daughter's department doesn't 
have a separate toilet as well. Kindly make sure at least the ones that are farther 
are at least kept open. This is a serious concern.  

 Also, The management is really undervaluing the parents. It's really making us feel 
bad for how we are treated when we come for our daughter's graduation. We were 
not let to see our daughter getting her degree on the stage. I understand, there are 
n number if students and it's highly difficult to give everyone on stage. But We 
were all made to sit somewhere under the tree,  and when we figured out a 
Assembly hall to be seated,  we were not even shown(even in the white screen,  it 
was not projected)  what was happening there in the Graduation ceremony. It 
makes us feel less worth. WCC is incomparable to other colleges in many aspects. 
In such a prestigious college, when parents are being undervalued is highly 
upsetting as parents. Kindly make sure this doesn't happen in the future. It 
disappoints every parent!!!  

 Thank you  
 NA 
 Focusing much on a  practical knowledge than theoretical. 
 More of classroom discussions and case studies  
 Current curriculum is excellent  



 It would be better if the curriculum includes more activities and tasks that 
demands student to involve to get better understanding of the concepts.  

 To teach in more innovative way other than just giving theoretical instructions 
 It would be better if there was atleast two papers in counselling psychology and 

atleast one in criminal or forensic psychology 
 

* * * * *  
  



Action taken report – Open day feedback 

Department of Psychology Shift II 

I B.Sc Psychology 

Feedback from parents included – reducing hours of physical education, removing 

language component from the curriculum, workshops and field visit for students, using 

projector for lectures. 

Action taken: 

 Four workshops were done for the I B.Sc Psychology students this semester. 

More will be conducted next semester. 

 Field visits are a part of second year curriculum. They will be taken in the next 

academic year. 

 Teachers are instructed to use projectors not only for presentations but also for 

their lectures to enhance student understanding. 

II B.Sc Psychology 

Feedback from parents included – internships and field visits, weekly assessments, 
removing language from II year, practicals in second year. 

Action taken: 

 Four workshops were done for the II B.Sc Psychology students this semester. 

More will be conducted next semester. 

 Field visit to Good life center was done as part of SE course this semester. 

 Practical papers are for the third year in semester 5 & 6. 

 Internship as on the job training course will be offered for extra credits during 

the summer break of semester 4. Second year students have registered for it. 

 Teachers are instructed to revise their units with regular class tests and quizzes. 

III B.Sc Psychology 

Feedback from parents included – curriculum different from shift I, restrooms to be 
open till 5.30 pm, practical exposure. 

Action taken: 

 The curriculum followed in Shift II is exactly same as Shift I. 

 HR has been informed regarding the restrooms concern. 

 The III B.Sc students were taken on a community outreach program in 

collaboration with an NGO. They were given training on child sexual abuse 

workshop skills. The students planned modules and conducted workshops for 

various standards of students in Green Valley International School. 

* * * * *  
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I M.A. English 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Way of teaching  

 Relevance of the subject to the course. 

 Syllabus 

 Best courses  

 The introduction to a wide variety of knowledge and insight into the course 

subjects  

 Gaining Knowledge  

 Quality of Education 

 Including practical subjects as well 

 Inclusion of real life with the curriculum itself. 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Overall everything was good. 

 It is useful 

 The timings allotted for the completion of the work  

 teaching is good  but sometimes  due to busy schedule teachers were unable to 

take class properly  

 College timings for Shift 2 

 Less number of library hours 
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What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 Nothing to improve it's good the way it is. 

 Adding on contemporary texts. 

 Nothing specific  

 No Suggestion 

 Increase library hours  

* * * * * 
 

  



II M.A. English 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Way of teaching 

 Twentieth century literary theory 

 Addition of Current studies  

 Relevance to current generation 

 Studies 

 Nothing  

 Theories taught 

 Core Electives  

 The quality of education provided in this institute. 

 Education system  

 That it is in coherence to their job 

 The internal assessment  

 Research methodology and project 

 The paper on Research Methodology. 

 The curriculum aids in giving insight for further studies. 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 British literature  

 Nothing 

 Nothing  

 NME and SKB class 

 Lack of Practical guidance rather than theoretical guidance  

 Maybe text allotted to each course could be reduced to concentrate more on few 

 The inclusion of NME and SKB for PG students  

 I didn’t feel anything of that sort. 
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What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 No 
 Nil 
 More Interactive  
 More elective options and extracurricular studies could be implemented 
 Nothing  
 UGC net oriented training to be given 
 Lack of opportunities for post-graduate in the field of Sports, extra curricular 

activities  
 Repeated text can be avoided  
 Include a creative writing course, maybe as an elective, to help improve students' 

writing skills for career purposes.  
 Expanding focus on a wider range of media and literature. Inclusion of creative 

approaches to literature along with scholarly approaches. 
 The present one itself is good. 

 
* * * * * 

  



Report of Actions Taken in Response to Parental Input on Curriculum 

PG Department of English 

The PG Department of English has received feedback from parents regarding various curriculum 

concerns. The department has taken appropriate action to resolve the concerns raised by this 

feedback. This report details the issues highlighted and the measures taken to resolve them. 

Parents were concerned that the time allotted for completing assignments was insufficient. In 

response to this feedback, the following action has been taken by the department: 

Teachers must incorporate assignments into their lesson plans and distribute schedules to 

students at the beginning of each semester. 

This action will aid students in time management and prompt completion of assignments. By 

incorporating assignments into the lesson plan, instructors can ensure that students are aware of 

the semester's workload and due dates. 

Parents were also expressed their dissatisfaction about the number of library hours allotted per 

semester. They felt that there were insufficient library hours for PG students. The department has 

evaluated the regulations of the University of Madras and determined that only one library hour 

can be allocated to postgraduate students. In order to facilitate this, the department has designed 

the course profile to allocate one hour per week in every semester. 

Thirdly, parents were concerned about the breadth of the curriculum for British Literature: 

Twentieth Century and After. The department has assessed the course outline for British 

Literature: Twentieth Century and Beyond and taken measures to address the parents' concerns. 

By eliminating two poems and combining two courses, the revised curriculum will be more 

manageable for students and provide a superior educational experience. The new syllabus was 

passed in the Board of Studies meeting convened on 4th February 2023.  

Conclusion: 

The PG Department of English has taken the parents' concerns seriously and taken the necessary 

steps to resolve them. By incorporating assignments into the lesson plan, designing the course 

profile to ensure one library hour per week is allotted, and revising the syllabus for British 

Literature: Twentieth Century and After, the department intends to improve the learning 

experience for students. The department will continue to consider parental input and take the 

necessary steps to ensure that the curriculum meets the requirements of students. 

 
* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I M.A. Communication 
 

 
 

 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 None 

 Learning new campaigning skills related to Advertising and Public Relations.  

 Nil 

 No idea 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 None 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 No idea 

 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 None 
 Make the course a bit more relevant to the industry trends today.  
 Nil 
 No idea 

 

* * * * * 
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II M.A. Communication 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Computer Graphics 

 Fulfils the present needs 

 Motivation for higher studies  

 Relevance of the courses. All the topics that are involved in the syllabus is very 

useful and informative. 

 Projects  

 The faculties are very helpful 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Radio Program 
 Need more industrial visits 
 All are useful. 
 Theory 
 Lack of facilities 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Writing/Editing Skills 

 Nil. 

 Adding more skill based courses will help to know about other useful subjects. 

 More practical  

 There is a need for better facilities as this is a media course 

 
* * * * * 
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PG Department of Communication 

Report on Parents’ Feedback on Curriculum 

The overall percentage of parents’ feedback comes close to 70%.The parents were 

appreciative of the relevance of the courses and found them useful and informative, while 
fulfilling the needs of the industry. They remarked that the faculties are helpful. 

The concerns were the need for better studio facilities which is being addressed, as a 
high-end new studio is in the process of completion. 

As per the parents’ feedback from the first year students, the parents weren’t aware that 

the practical component of the courses mentioned exists in the other semesters. This was 

because they did not discuss this with their wards. We have asked the students to update 

their parents about the same.  

* * * * * 
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 

I M.A. International Studies 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 The coaching is best  

 Yes , the curriculum is multi- disciplinary and extremely informative.  

 The tests and assignments 

 General Knowledge  

 For Competitive Exams and Research Field  

 All the parts were useful 

 A wide range of career opportunities  

 Everything  

 Nil 

 Which is applicable to day today life 

 Exposure to International issues and conferences. 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing  
 Nothing . 
 Nothing  
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 Nil  
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 Nothing 
 Irrelevant optionals 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nothing  
 More practical based education. 
 Nothing  
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 No changes needed. The existing curriculum itself was very impressive  
 No changes needed. 
 Hands on experience via Embassies and Consulates 

 
* * * * * 

 

  



II M.A. International Studies 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Inclusion of current affairs 

 The student centric learning in few assessments of the subjects as well as the 

amount of self-learning being encouraged by the professors 

 Knowledge  

 She studied subjects that she wanted to. 

 Department selection  

 The conferences, events conducted by department and how professors motivate 

my daughter to take part in key activities in college. 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 
 Nothing  
 Might be a little bleak but every thing. There are no placements, my daughter has 

not grown holistically as she did in her undergraduate infact the graph went down. 
 Travelling  
 Condonation fee 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 A more practical approach toward the subject, vis-a-vis field visits to consulates, 
embassies etc. 

 Nothing  
 Curriculum is fine, but the college environment and hygiene should be took into 

an effective care. 
* * * * * 
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PIS ACTION TAKEN REPORT 

1. Syllabus Change for Electives: One of the feedback put forth was in regard to the 

electives available for the students. The feedback stated that they were outdated 

and needed revision.  

Action Taken: Deliberations on including more contemporary electives have been 

discussed. All the teachers have been asked to submit a draft syllabus for at least 

one core elective, which can be incorporated after Board Approval.  

 

2. Embassy Visits: More educational visits are being planned for the next academic 

year. However, consulate and embassy visits can be undertaken judicially 

dependant on practical considerations and security arrangements.  

* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I M.Sc. Mathematics 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Improving Seminars skills 

 To keep the student in mind and involve them in learning. 

 Conference  

 Focus on skill development  

 Conducting seminar in class 

 Program focusing on skill development  

 Placement  

 Gain knowledge , communication skill 

 Communication 

 Keep learning in mind and involve them in process is the most useful part of the 

curriculum. 

 SKB classes like communication skills would be more helpful 

 Over all the curriculum is good 

 Quality of education. 

 Knowledge  

 It is used to apply for positions within areas where a person's specific knowledge 

or expertise is required. 

 Skills  

 All are good  

 Program focus on skill development  

 Learning how to take seminar and gaining the knowledge of maths 
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 Communication  

Behavior  

 Preparing the students for Campus Placement. 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Sections which do not connect them with real life. 

 Nothing  

 Nil 

 None 

 Nothing 

 Nothing is least useful part of the curriculum because we learn anything new that's 

useful for our future. 

 Nothing  

 Nothing 

 Want to train her lot. 

 Nothing  

 Curriculum aren't always accurate. 

 Nothing  

 Skill paper  

 Managing Time  

 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Curriculum should be digitalized. 
 They can teach us the 3 units and they can give other two units as seminar instead 

of giving all the three units 
 Nil 
 I am satisfied with the curriculum  
 Can teach more better and to be sincere in their duty. 
 All good 
 Nothing 
 I gain knowledge and improve our English so ,this i improve the curriculum  
 No changes 
 Need more Practice based learning 
 The number of faculties, availability of teachers 
 Want to train her as well as in studies and other activities  
 Nothing  
 Form Curriculum Development Team, Conduct Needs Assessment and Analysis.  
 Nothing to change .all are good 
 No 
 All Good  
 Nil 

* * * * * 
 



II M.Sc. Mathematics 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Research 

 Gaining knowledge for research studies 

 Seminar 

 NME, SKB 

 Library 

 Assessments and OBE pattern of syllabus  

 Syllabus  

 SKB and NME 

 Department activities and hands on experience on the current trends 

 Program conducting on skill development  

 To improve the student knowledge  

 Good Knowledge of the course 

 Having the student to apply what they have studied so far in a practical way as a 

project semester. 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 NIL 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 NA 

 Nil 

 Lack of application orientated studies 

 None 
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 PG students were not involved in extra curricular activities like sports... Letting 

students to participate in events like that would make them feel free   

 Attendance 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 NIL 
 NA 
 Nil 
 Application oriented Learning could be encouraged  
 NA 
 Nil 
 Practical based curriculum might be useful in this skillful society  
 Conducting more events and participation  
 Pratical knowledge 
 Inclusion of current development in the curriculum rather than book reading 

 

* * * * * 

  



 

PG MATHEMATICS 

Action Report - February 2023 

Parents Feedback on Curriculum 

PG Mathematic Department always focus more in the development of the curriculum by 

throwing light on the application of mathematics and development of skills through 

aptitude training and logical reasoning. 

PG Mathematics Department encourage students to participate in extracurricular 

activities and cultural programs organized by the PG & UG Mathematics Association and 

also other Arts and Science and Engineering Colleges. 

Placement in Women’s Christian College has widely increased in the field of Mathematics. 

The Department organizes various special Lectures for placements, skill development 

and Research. The Students are placed in various sectors such as Industry, Organization 

and Educational Institutions. The Department motivates the students for Research and 

also train the student in all aspect to take up Higher Education for pursuing Research. 

PG Mathematics Department focus on the skill development by offering Certificate course 

on Quantitative Aptitude and Logical Reasoning and also by offering Non Major Elective 

course and skill based courses. 

* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 

I B.Sc. Mathematics 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 CIA tests  

 Improve the thinking capacity which helps for creativity  

 Preparing for placement  

 The syllabus is pretty good and relevant to the field  

 Good teaching 

 Intercollege events 

 Nil 

 International Exchange programs  

 Good 

 Ward for higher studies and ward for placement 

 Programs based on skill development 

 Program focus on skill development  

 No comment  

 Teaching 

 Learning core paper(maths) 

 Exploring knowledge  

 Interesting  
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 Inclusion of current developments in the curriculum and catering to future needs 

 Motivating the students 

 Develop  creativity  and think ability, communicate solve problems  

 Relevance of course to the field of study  

 Learning and developing skills 

 Inclusion of current developments 

 Choice based credit system  

 Everything seemed useful  

 Learning core paper (Maths) 

 Exposure to practical leaning  

 Involve the students in the process 

 Curriculum helps my daughter learn effectively. And it's more useful for my 

daughter to sharpen her knowledge and excellence. 

 All core and SE 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Physical education sports  
 I have no idea  
 Nothing 
 Coaching methods 
 Extension activity and physical education  
 Nil 
 Compulsory Physical education  
 Good 
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 Nothing 
 Nothing  
 Availability of choices Electives under Choice Based Credit System 
 Physical education 
 Physics  
 More development in curriculum studies  
 Nil 
 Availability of choices 
 Nothing  
 Nothing  
 Nothing  
 Lack of time management  
 PE 
 I don't think so, everything was fine.  
 English 

 
 



What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 No changes  
 Give more extra - curricular activities based on individual  
 Nothing  
 Coaching can be improved  
 Give more entertainment , events and celebration  
 Nil 
 I expect the college to provide more importance to events and culturals 
 Low the subject  
 Nothing everything is fine 
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 No changes needed 
 No changes 
 Nothing 
 Program focus on special skill development 
 Offer more program for placement 
 Please   improve to the children co -curricular activities  
 To arrange Internship for students during Final Year 
 Program focus on skills development  
 Nil 
 Nothing everything is fine  
 Still more improvement  

 
 No changes  
 Better narrative skills  
 Instructing better based on the students needs 
 For now, Everything was great and excellent.  
 Do make English subject useful for speaking knowledge not continuous writing 

 
* * * * * 

  



II B.Sc. Mathematics 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Many extra activities  

 Offering extracurricular activities  

 Scripture- CEC 

 Keeping the students involved in every part of curriculum 

 Student 

 Contains all facts and learning skills 

 Clear purpose in learning  

 Practical Application  

 CIA  

 Useful part of the curriculum would be the relevance of courses with current 

application in Data science. 

 Library  

 Teaching the subject  

 About their understanding  

 Conducting the sessions related to their curriculum 

 Discipline  

 Covering all the important aspects which is useful for recent trend 

 Regularity  

 Nil 

 Young India 

 Extension activities  

 Learning values 

 Development of thinking ability and good skills. 
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 Education system  

 Gains more knowledge  

 Learning values 

 Easy way of teaching 

 Placement  

 Motivating and has increased speaking skills 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing 
 No 
 None 
 Students involvement in sports  
 Nothing 
 Nothing  
 Not Applicable. All is Useful and relevant  
 Nothing  
 I feel conducting assignment tests through Google form wouldn't be useful 

because it students face a lot of discrepancies while attending it. 
 Conducting more events  
 Nil 
 About how to conduct an event 
 Extension activity for more hours and the stay back for it.  
 Nothing 
 Nothing 
 Time  
 Nil 
 Everything is good 
 Nope 
 Value education  
 Nothing  
 Visual learning  
 Students must know how to relate their subjects in their life. 
 Nothing much  
 Nil 
 Can be more strict in students study 
 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nothing 
 No changes 
 None 
 Nothing  
 More application of the subject can be implemented  

 



 Nothing 
 Nothing  
 Improve foreign language Skills 
 No changes  
 Kindly give the children a leave after each CIA exam so that they could 

prepare for next 
 Rather than providing mark oriented teaching to students, application 

oriented teaching can be provided to students, so that students could get a 
greater exposure on the importance of theory papers too! 

 Taking care of each and every students personally under department wise 
 Nil 
 Nothing to improve  
 A bit more of effective teaching. 
 To focus more on the seminar classes and to have an direct contact with 

industrial training program 
 None 
 No changes  
 Don't have any problems 
 Core papers with some more better knowledge with relevant books 

availability. 
 Nope 
 Give better  elective courses  
 How to apply the subject in different areas  to be taught" 
 More grounds  
 Visual learning  
 Advance technology should be brought into the curriculum. 
 Extracurricular activities need to improve  
 Everything is good with curriculum  
 Improve knowledge 
 Need extracurricular activities so that the students can actively participate 
 Continue the same 
 Include more extracurricular activities 

 
* * * * * 

  



III B.Sc. Mathematics 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Exposure to different topics from the core and elective papers 

 The curriculum is very systematic and relevant to real life demands. 

 It gives the understanding behind concepts of science. 

 Language studies 

 Education and discipline  

 The most useful part of the curriculum is able to know her strength and weakness 

in the subject and her interest to study. 

 Helping in physical growth 

 It gives them deep concept about the required topic 

 Departmental culturals 

 Focussing on skill development  

 You teaching students with good manner, we got knowledge about everything.  

 Everything is good 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing.  

 Most of it are theoretical and it's practical application is not taught. 

 Physical Education 

 So far everything is useful. 

 Least useful part of the curriculum is nothing all are good. 

 No it's useful in every way 
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 The curriculum does not include the present applications of the courses 

 There's nothing as such ! Everything is quite beneficial  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Everything is useful 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 
 Increase presentation oriented seminars for students 
 So far it is good 
 No 
 No changes, all curriculum are good. 
 Keep doing the same as always  
 To implement the applications and practical uses of the theoretical aspects of the 

curriculum  
 It's good enough already  
 More campus placement  
 Nil 
 Good, Keep it up 

* * * * * 
 

 

  



Student feedback on curriculum 

(Open day 04.02.2023) 

 

1. To offer special skill - development   course 

2. To have internship for students during final year 

3. To give more choices for Elective courses 

4. To train students to give seminars and presentations 

 

    Action taken report 

1. The dept has been  offering skill based courses – Statistics using R, Maxima. The 

dept will be considering this suggestion with TANSCHE syllabus. 

2. The 22 batch students will be doing their internship in the summer holidays after 

the IV semester.  

3. The dept will be considering this with TANSCHE syllabus. 

4. Seminars and presentations were given  by the students wherever the courses 
allow. 

 
* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 

I M.Sc. Physics 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Syllabus  

 Elective papers ( medical physics ) are very useful in correlating the subject with 

its application. 

 CEC - scripture  

 Everything was very useful 

 The focus on skill development and well framed syllabus  

 Content on latest information  

 It helps in preparation of competitive exams 

 The basics are covered. 

 The syllabus is framed in useful manner. 

 Useful syllabus when compared to other colleges. 

 understanding and learning  

 Experienced faculties gives her best lectures  

 The syllabus for all courses are well framed; more than scoring marks, overall 

knowledge outcome is good.  

 Most specific level educational outcomes  

 Nil 

 Placement 

 Through the course, my daughter got access to many useful resources for her 

higher studies as well as career opportunities. 

 Theoretical classes 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Every part of curriculum goes hand in hand, so there is nothing as least useful. 

 No 

 Nil 

 Nothing as such  

 Seminars  

 Nil 

 Papers containing topics dealt in UG classes.  

 Mark scoring is difficult in WCC 

 Assignments could be reduced 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Everything was helpful in one way or the other. 

 SKB and NME Courses 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 No 

 No changes 

 There is nothing to suggest, because everything is really good and satisfied 

 No changes  

 Improve the guidance  

 To make it more practical oriented  

 Would be better if  pg science departments are   shifted to 1st shift  

 Can be more applications based and not theory. Problems solving skills are to be 

instilled in the students . Theory and applications need to go hand in hand. 

The syllabus can be updated and improvised.  

 Better if more practical oriented Papers are provided  

 No changes 

 Increment and efforts on marks scoring  

 It's more efficient  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Nil 

* * * * * 
 
  



II M.Sc. Physics 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 A holistic education 

 Usefulness of program in motivating our daughter for higher studies 

 The elective papers are unique and elaborate. 

 Use of PowerPoint presentations as teaching aid. 

 Elective courses, NME, SKB classes 

 All 

 Boldness 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 None 

 Availability of choices 

 Nil 

 None 

 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 None. 

 Nil 

 None 

 Give some study holidays before the semester exam. Don't have college till 

semester exam.  

* * * * * 
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PG Department of Physics 

Action Report on the Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

The Parents of 1st and 2nd M.Sc Physics students felt that the curriculum was relevant and well 

framed thereby making it suitable both for learning the basics as well preparing for competitive 

exams and with respect to the syllabus in other colleges. They also expressed that it was updated 

with the current developments. The quality of the degree, way of teaching and evaluation was 

also appreciated.  

There was not much criticism on the curriculum except for very few suggestions.  

1.  Problems to be included. 

Action to be taken: Problems are included alongside with the theory being taught. If the 

student wants more problems to work the course teachers will give it to them. 

2.  Practical Oriented : 

Action to be taken: Two new Practical sessions which have been previously clubbed with 

theory has been made as individual practical papers alongside with the two previously 

existing General and Electronics Practical labs. Also for papers like Nanotechnology, Medical 

physics, Environmental Physics and Laser Physics the application oriented work is 

encouraged through internships and projects. 

3.   Syllabus : 

Action to be taken: The department has updated the syllabus to include a large percentage 

of the topics covered in the NET and GATE exam syllabus.  

* * * * * 
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I M.Sc. Chemistry 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 

 Preparing for competitive exams 

 Onshore programs  

 Syllabus is very good 

 NME and SKB Course. 

 Skill development  

 Certificate course 

 The most useful part was the core papers which has all the aspects of her degree. 

 CIA 

 90% of syllabus matches with NET GATE syllabus  

 Application oriented syllabus  

 Usefulness of the program in motivating my daughter for higher studies 

 CIA  

 It helps in develop self employed  

 Laboratory 

 The Syllabus is useful for many exams 

 Social, physical, emotional intellectual aspects of an individual 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 

 Everything is good 

 None 

 NIL 

 NIL 

 Design of course is good but the duration of the semester is very less .So, it would 

be nice if we have longer time period to enjoy the course to its fullest. 

 Nil 

 NIL 

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 Nothing 

 Some concepts are not at their level 

 Objectives 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 No changes 

 Nothing 

 Kindly give some study holidays during End Semester Exam. 

 Adapt more practical learning arena.  

 No change 

 NIL 

 NIL 

 Would be better if PG science courses are shifted to morning shift. 

 More field visits can be organized  

 NIL 

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 Nothing 

 It is best 

 Make a advanced technology a constant in courses offered 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



II M.Sc. Chemistry 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 The teaching and the practicals  

 Skill based courses (SKB, NME) are good. 

 Internship and practical sessions 

 Knowledge gained on the course. 

 Referring books 

 We have good lab facility 

 Project 
 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 No 

 Nil 

 NME 

 SKB and NME are least useful. 

 No idea 

 Nil 

 Nothing 
 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 No 

 Nil 

 Improve time periods of internship and project  

 Kindly conduct campus interview for the science students especially for PG 

Chemistry students. 

 No comments 

 Nothing 

 Nothing 

* * * * * 
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PG Department of Chemistry 

Action report on feedback on Curriculum 

 Least useful part of the curriculum 

 Some concepts are not at their level- The syllabus of each course is on 

part with UGC and necessary revision is being carried out periodically after 

including the suggestions from the subject experts and University expert of 

Board of studies. 

 Suggest to improve the curriculum 

 Adapt more practical learning arena- The number of practical courses 

in the PG program is as instructed by the University of Madras. 

  Apart from the Practical courses, Practical components have been included 

in core electives and also in core papers (Quantum mechanics and Group 

theory, Forensic Chemistry, Synthetic methods in Organic Chemistry). 

 More field visits can be organized- More field visits will be arranged in 

the next academic year. 

 Suggest to improve the curriculum 

 Improve time periods of internship and project-  Duration of the 

Internship & project  are as prescribed by the University of Madras 

 Kindly conduct campus interviews for the science students especially 

PG – Yes, steps have been taken by the college & Department to improve 

the campus placements. 

* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I M.Sc. Biotechnology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Teachers are very friendly so it is easier for them in clearing all the doubts 

 Syllabus 

 EVERYTHING 

 Gaining new perspective of one knowledge  

 Students are able to choose their own learner designer course and design to get 

extra credit. 

 Extra skill based course were useful. 

 Best education  

 Core subject and elective courses are very much useful for student knowledge 

development  

 Laboratory  

 Laboratory  

 Learning  

 All are currently useful topics  

 They develop their skills 

 Everything and class notes and teachers explanation  

 Skill development. 

 Developed knowledge  

 Teaching  

 Best education 

 Best education 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Syllabus 

 NIL 

 Time consuming  

 Nothing  

 None of the part in the curriculum is least useful. 

 Nothing  

 Competition 

 Nil 

 None 

 Nothing like that 

 No anything least useful everything was useful towards the lesson  

 Career opportunities need be enhanced  

 Nil 

 Nothing 

 Nothing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Limited portions in sem 5 

 NIL 

 No comment  

 Nothing is there to suggest any change in the curriculum. over all its satisfactory  

 No Changes 

 Nothing  

 Portions are very vast. It can be shortened in simplest way, that can be easily 

understandable to student. 

 Nothing  

 Many more programs for PG students 

 Field trip 

 Inclusion of Environmental & Food Biotechnology  

 Not anything  

 No any changes  

 Placement for science field students 

 Improve more in syllabus and practicals 

 Nothing 

 No change 

 
* * * * * 



 
II M.Sc. Biotechnology 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Practicals 

 practical knowledge 

 Lab & Internship @ external Lab  

 Practical classes 

 Nothing 

 Practical and teacher's guidance 

 Useful practical aspects 

 Syllabus  

 Practical classes 

 Experiencing their practicals 

 Lab and Practicals 

 Laboratory 

 Practical  

 Field trip  

 Google classroom 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Bioinformatics  

 Nothing 

 Not applicable 

 Nothing 

 Compulsory project work of final semester to be done in college  
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 Nothing 

 Assignment  

 None 

 Everything seems to be useful 

 None 

 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 More depth in subjects 

 More practical teaching 

 Industry Oriented 

 No changes 

 More of practical learning and increase recruiting companies    

 Extra syllabus regarding competitive exams 

 More specific details  

 None 

 More Project and Practical-based inclusions 

 No suggestions 

 More practical knowledge than theory and more placements should be there 

 No changes 

 

* * * * * 

  



PG & Research Department of Biotechnology 

Action plan  for Parent’s Feedback: 

Papers are practical oriented and we will see to that more papers are made practically 

oriented for the students. 

* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 

I M.A. Human Resource Management 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Human resources  

 Effective teaching 

 It is a useful course with development on knowledge of human resources  

 curriculum  is well designed and proper focus is given on employability in the 

curriculum design.  

 Presentations that was presented by my daughter  

 Studies  

 Diverse Subject Knowledge 

 Motivating for higher studies 

 Skill development  

 Subject choice and internships 

 All are equally useful  

 Nil 

 Excellent Academics  

 Workshops  

 Good proper education  

 HR management  

 Excellent academics 

 All 

 Development courses related to subject 

 Way of teaching and syllabus 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 It is helping her to know about various aspects of the organisation  

 Nil 

 Practical Skills 

 Developments in the curriculum and catering to future needs 

 Nil 

 All are equally useful  

 Nil 

 NIL 

 Nothing like that 

 Facilities in wifi  

 None 

 Nil 

 All 

 Nothing  

 Nothing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 There is always scope for improvement.  Campus interview is one area which 

needs lot of focus 

 Nil 

 More skill developing classes  

 More field work 

 More practical applications 

 More motivation program related to their carrier and life structure. 

 Nil 

 Always be updated on industry requirements  

 Nil 

 NIL 

 No suggestions  

 No changes fully satisfy  

 None  

 Nil 

 Nothing much 

 Nil 

 Provide some stress relief hours like library. 

* * * * * 

 



II M.A. Human Resource Management 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Project, internships 

 I can notice that she has started taking up responsibilities  

 Chapel ,choir ,studies, 

 Discipline 

 Scope to grow in various streams of study  

 The electives  

 NME and SKB 

 Vast knowledge  

 CIA 

 The teaching process was very useful in curriculum  

 Everything is fine  

 Internship Training  

 Communication knowledge has improved much 

 Most of the topics are new and updated 

 Regular sessions are conducted to help students understand current scenario in 

their field. 

 CIA  

 The syllabus 

 Seminar 

 Extra activities apart from core papers  

 CIA 

 Clarity on conveying the subject concepts are excellent 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 Nothing  

 Placement 

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Repetitive topics 

 Nothing  

 Everything is fine  

 Nil 

 Placement are less  

 Some topics are outdated 

 There are a lot of mosquitoes in the campus. Washrooms are not clean at all. 

 Workshops and webinars  

 Exams 

 Learning  

 Nothing 

 None 

 It would be great if innovative way of doing assignments is incorporated. 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 Nthg everything is good 

 Make everybody to get placed 

 It is good  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Practical labs related to Hr can be included 

 Everything was perfect 

 All good 

 More of practical training can be implemented. 

 Improve the placement segment 

 Frame curriculum that best fits the workplace for students to work 

 Please rectify the above mentioned problems as soon as possible 

 more campus interviews  

 no suggestions 

 Include cultural activity which reduce stress 

 Field study, internship  

 Conduct more workshop  

 None 

 It would be great if innovative way of doing assignments is incorporated 

* * * * * 



ACTION TAKEN ON THE PARENT FEEDBACK 

REPORT 

1. Parents have appreciated the following areas of the department  
 Teaching  
 Curriculum  
 Skill development  
 Internship 
 Excellent Academics 
 Workshops conducted by the department  

 

2. Few Suggestions have been given by the parents to improve on areas of  
 Internship 
 More skill development courses 
 To update as per industry requirements frequently 
 To provide more library hours 
 To improve placements 
 To have more practical learning and innovative ways of doing 

assignments. 
 

PLAN OF ACTION TAKEN BY THE DEPARTMENT 

1. Summer internships have already been offered to the students as part of the 
curriculum . The department will encourage students to take more internships during the 
morning hours. 
2. The department has always followed the practice of revamping syllabus frequently 
through the approval of the board of studies members in order to bridge the gap between 
curriculum & Industry requirements 
3. The Curriculum of the department has already given topics that are more technology 
driven the same will be followed in the upcoming semesters. 
4. The department ensures to conduct workshops frequently. Three technical workshops 
are conducted every semester . The same would continue in the fourth coming years . 
5. 90% of the students of the department have been placed through campus 
placement,department placement & Off campus placements. 
6. The students of the department have been given case studies ,role play exercises 
,presentation ,interview exercises , Developing business models ,Cap stone projects and 
this would continue.  

 

* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I M.Com. 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Programs 

 Curriculum must include the necessary goals, methods, materials and assessments 

to effectively support instruction and learning. Both the above definitions can 

apply to the learning 

 The most useful part of the curriculum is development process. 

 Skill development programme 

 Relevance of the course related to the field of study  

 Skill development 

 Attending classes 

 Exploring new information 

 Programs focused on skill development  

 New updates on real life 

 Teaching 

 Get to know about what has been taught 

 Make me to think out of box.  

 Academics  

 Teaching 

 Everything 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 PG don't have sports 
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 Nothing much 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 None 

 Nil 

 Not attending classes  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Old syllabus learning  

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 The teachers are rushing to finish the syllabus  

 Nil 

 Skill development  

 Nil 

 No 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Break time can be extended to 30mins 

 Nothing much 

 Nil 

 Including all kinds of extra curricular activities  

 More practical subjects 

 No suggestion 

 Hope all teachers would follow different teaching methods rather taking topics 

only in books 

 Include Extra curricular activities  

 Learning could be trend oriented  

 No 

 None 

 Nil  

 Can give more of written assignments so that students can surf and gain more 

through it 

 Wish to have  all professors who are practically teaching.  

 Quality  

 Nil 

 Nothing 

 Nothing to say 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



II M.Com. 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Workshop  

 Internship 

 Focus on skills development 

 Everything was very beneficial. 

 Interactive session 

 All of the core and elective papers offered 

 Studies, attendance  

 No comments  

 Format 

 Rules 

 Practical learning and building confidence in oneself.  

 Overall quality  of degree program 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Skills development 
 Nothing  
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 None 
 Sports activities 
 No comments  
 Assessment 
 Nil 
 Nothing to mention  
 Preparing my daughter placement 
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What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 

 More campus interview  

 All the student want to talk in English.  

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 Reducing the number of core papers in the final semester to help focus more on 

research  

 Interview programs 

 No comments  

 Very thing is good 

 Nil 

 More practical learning and to have more live webinars and workshops. 

 Placement classes for students 

* * * * * 
  



A Report on Parents Feedback on Curriculum – 2023 

I M.com 

The Overall quality of the program is graded as 74% 

Based on the suggestions the department has planned to include skill enhancing papers 
apart from the curriculum as add-on course in the fore coming year. 

Also parents had suggested to add recent trends in all the courses. 

 

II M.Com 

The Overall quality of the program is graded as 79% 

The parents had suggested increasing more campus placements. Based on this 

suggestion, the department is planning to prepare an e-brochure of students resume, 

with all required information for placement. This brochure will be circulated among HR 

of known companies for enabling students to find a job even before their completion of 
the degree.   

* * * * * 
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 

I B.Sc. Physics 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 It was most useful for daughter  

 Practicals 

 Assessment to effectively support learning 

 Good 

 Lab activities provided to her is really helping her to focus and she has better 

understanding of concepts 

 None 

 No comments  

 Practical knowledge  

 Lab discipline and  conceptual learning to 

 The structure of the syllabus  

 The syllabus  

 OBE pattern/SKB course 

 Attendance  

 Library  

 Theory and Practical  

 Scripture, Teaching  

 Overall quality of the degree program  

 Conducting Remedial classes for weak students. 
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 Education  

 After the Covid time... They are sitting and studying because of the faculty... As they 

created a image in front of students in a good way 

 New pattern of learning  

 Particle knowledge  

 Knowledge, skills 

 Good teaching 

 Everything is useful.  

 Teaching methods  

 Regular basis curriculum  

 Teaching  

 Education, Extra activities  

 To apply the learned thing in ur practical life 

 Usefulness of the program in motivating my daughter for higher studies 

 Numerical solving and derivation  

 Learning designing course LDC 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 All is good  

 Nothing 

 Excellent  

 None 

 None 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 None 

 Program focus on skill development  

 Test 

 Np commends  

 Physical education  

 No mention  

 Nothing 

 Programs focus on skill development is not enough  

 Lack of skill development 

 Nil 

 None 

 None 

 Nothing  

 Nothing  

 Don’t misuse it in anyways 

 Program focus on skill development 

 Nil 

 All programs which was conducted by the curriculum is best 



What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 No changes .all is good in curriculum  
 Nothing 
 Industrial visits must be included 
 Good 
 College should take initiative to take children on a field trip which is related to 

their syllabus. 
 None 
 Please Provide the corresponding books to the subjects and give more practice to 

the one words 
 None 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 None required  
 Nothing 
 All fine 
 Should go smoothly like this 
 Nil 
 No changes  
 Enough  
 Nothing 
 There should be more programs promoting their field  
 Nil 
 To take more care of student studies  
 Learn more 
 No Idea  
 None 
 Nothing 
 To have more of derivation than theory  
 No need to change . 

 
* * * * * 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



II B.Sc. Physics 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Getting good exposure 

 Good 

 Developing confidence and improving skills 

 Co curricular activities  

 Co curricular activity  

 Practical labs and workshops. 

 Practical training  

 Conducting exam,easily approachable teachers  

 Smart  Class Learning 

 The necessary goals, methods and learning.  

 The relevance of the course to the field of study. 

 Library  

 The inclusion of various courses in English 

 Project 

 Carrier skill 

 Library 

 Lab practice 

 Core 

 Special courses 

 Elective courses 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 
 No  
 None 
 None  
 Learning the theory behind the practicals an year later. 
 None  
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 Program focus on skill development. 
 Gym 
 Nothing 
 Nothing 
 Nothing  

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Better motivation in subject and career guidance 
 Should avoid mosquito  
 No suggestions 
 Encourage the students to Participate in other curricular activities  
 Encourage students in for co-curricular activities  
 Include theory and practicals in a semester simultaneously. This would arouse the 

interest in the subject even if it's a dry topic. 
 Nothing 
 Can improve by arranging I.V . 
 Improve extra curricular activities  
 Nothing 
 Doing well already 
 Language 

 

* * * * * 

 
  



III B.Sc. Physics 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Practical accuracy  

 Every aspect felt very useful and provoked the interest to learn in my daughter 

 Seminars,special lectures, workshops.  

 having a proper test and exam pattern 

 Scripture 

 Academics and practical knowledge 

 All core papers 

 Syllabus framed was good 

 Doing experiments by herself in the lab was the most useful part. It boosted her 

confidence and trained her how to approach a problem and solve it logically  

 Personality development  

 NIL 

 Several courses offered 

 Learner designed course and NME 

 Good teaching  

 Teaching Method  

 Campus interview  

 The subject was really helpful for higher studies or else for the job 

 More course available 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 
 Nothing is like that. 
 None  
 Nill 
 none 
 Everything is useful  
 None 
 Nothing. I think everything is important  
 NIL 
 2nd Language for 4 semesters is unnecessary  
 Nil  
 No Comments  
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 

 
 Everything is fine with the curriculam 
 None 
 Nill 
 none 
 I'm satisfied with the present curriculum itself. 
 No 
 Maybe adding two or more core elective choices would be better 
 NIL 
 Industrial visits can be organized locally. 
 Include more major papers by eliminating language papers, teaching in such a 

way that it helps students to appear for entrance exams. 
 Nil  
 No Comments  
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 More career related programs 

* * * * * 
  



Department of Physics 

Action taken on Parents’ Feedback 

Following are the comments and suggestions by the faculty of the department of Physics 

after going through the parents’ feedback: 

The overall quality and usefulness of the undergraduate physics program is highly 

commendable by most of the parents. The learner designed courses offered for the 

advanced learners are welcomed. The parents are satisfied and happy about the good 

teaching with remedial classes. In particular, the individual training given in physics lab 

sessions is highly appreciated. They also appreciate the variety of courses offered, and 

feel that it provides a broader scope for higher education. The participation of students 

in extracurricular activities are encouraged and more such opportunities are 

recommended. 

Some expressed interest in inclusion of papers for skill enhancement. It was discussed in 

the department that already we are offering skilled-based papers such as Computing & 

entrepreneurial skills for physicists, Enhancing Personality, Practical Physics & 

Workshop practice and Numerical Physics. Few parents requested to conduct industrial 

visits for all the three year students. This academic year four industrial visits were 

arranged for the final year B. Sc. Physics students. The faculty of the department agreed 

that industrial visits could be arranged for all three years as requested from the next 

academic year. The concern of not learning the theory part of the practicals conducted in 

each semester was addressed to the students directly. The introduction of all the theory 

components or shuffling the experiments according to the theory is not practically 

feasible since each student is given individual apparatus for their labs and the sharing of 

equipment may not be advisable. 

 

* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 

I B.Sc. Chemistry 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Lab class for 1st year is most useful becoz most of the other colleges doesn't have 

lab class for 1st year. 

 Outcome based curriculum. 

 Live Practical teaching  

 Practical teaching  

 Usage of lab  

 SYLLABUS PATTERN 

 The most useful part of the curriculum is effectively support instruction and 

learning, classroom activities, materials, assessment, language skills, vocabulary, 

time and study skills are the most important curriculum.  

 Excellent on Program focus on skill development.   

 Regular examination 

 Extracurricular event 

 Skill based teachers 

 Skill based learning is good 

 Lab experiments  

 Teacher  

 Lessons have been taught clearly and more information about the subject has been 

given which is useful 

 More scopes are available 

 Choice based credit system 

 ORGANIC CHEMISTRY 
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 Educational programs 

 Chemistry  

 Overall quality of the degree program 
 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Everything is useful in some way. 

 Introduction of new subjects which aren't used in Practical life  

 Nothing  

 None  

 PHYSICAL EDUCATION 

 The least useful part of the curriculum is needs analysis students and teachers 

attitudes grammar, language skills and objectives these  all are the least useful part 

in curriculum. 

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 I  do know 

 Physical education 

 I don't know  

 Nothing is least useful , every little thing will help my daughter to upgrade herself 

in future 

 Nothing 

 Nothing  

 English 

 Nothing 
 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nothing  
 To give suggested notes in hard copies. 
 Giving space to study and to  interact   
 Subject Related field trips 
 None  
 No 
 Nothing to suggest 
 Need some more liberty 
 Practical learning 
 Coaching for UPSC  
 Try to improve skills in curriculum 
 Coaching  for group exams 
 No changes. Just expecting the best guidance for her future  
 This is best 
 CONCENTRATION OF THE ALL SUBJECTS  
 Nothing  
 Maths 
 No suggestion 

* * * * * 



II B.Sc. Chemistry 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Practical classes  

 All the programs and choices in the curriculum was useful 

 Practical 

 We can know about the facilities and we can share our thoughts about college by 

this.  

 Subjects relevant to the demands of the industry 

 Extra curricular  

 Overall quality of the degree program is good and useful 

 Nil  

 Notes 

 Conducting Cia exams and assignments  

 Nil  

 Inclusion of current developments in curriculum is the most useful part. 

 Course was structured and it contains advance topics even in ug level. 

 Test and project 

 Many sources are available 

 Laboratory  

 SKB, Value education 

 Quality of the degree 

 Gaining knowledge in different aspects 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 All are essential  
 Nil 
 NME 
 None 
 Nothing as such 
 Some teacher's way of teaching  
 Nil  
 No fun interaction  
 Newer and familiar topics regards to future aspects can be taught to the students 

in chemistry  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 I don’t think so 
 Nothing 
 Auditoriums 
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 Different methods of study 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 No comments  
 Nil 
 Make it more job oriented 
 Everything is good in my point of me. 
 Matching the curriculum to global standards 
 Changes has to be made 
 Nil  
 Improvise restroom in science block  
 Rather than note taking students can use laptops and wifi and pictorial learning 

for more understanding of concepts  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 It would be nice if you include lots of  fascinating topics to the subjects because 

students could show more interest on subjects. 
 Could pass information more prior 
 Nil 
 Auditoriums... because i would say both academics and entertainment is equally 

important each one should develop all the other skills in addition to academic a.... 
students should be capable of handling any situation in their life...for that they are 
supposed to be trained...since it's women's college there isn't any wrong to invite 
men into college... obviously they are going to face the world...I would suggest 
college should have more fun also I always see my daughter is totally stressed out 
with college works...that is fine but entertainment should also be there to make 



the little ones' life more spicy... that's the reason i say auditoriums...so that many 
events should happen hereafter. 

 Reduce the attendance percentage  
 Extra coaching classes  
 Taking them to various work field environment and enlightening with IV and 

educational labs and trips 
 

* * * * * 

 

  



III B.Sc. Chemistry 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 The curriculum was very flexible. Skill based courses were very helpful. The 

professors were very supportive. 

 Usefulness of the program in preparing for the placement  

 Learning effectively through practicals 

 Skill development 

 Elective courses  

 CIA 

 Excellent teaching  

 Nil 

 Laboratory experience  

 Inclusion of current developments in the curriculum and catering to future needs 

 Structure of the syllabus  

 Library 

 Information 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 
 Nothing as such  
 Availability of choices under credit system 
 NOTHING 
 Practicals 
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 No option to NME course for Hindi students other than Basic Tamil  
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 Program focus on skill development 
 No 
 Nothing 
 Time management 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 The department can provide some time to go for internships that can give the 
students some industrial experience. The curriculum can also be placed in such a 
way that the students learn some concepts that they learn in their third year 
earlier to make it more familiar.  

 Program focus on skill development.  
 NOTHING 
 No 
 To include department internships and workshops. There were no workshops 

conducted under our department. 
 The undergoing curriculum is Good 
 None 
 No changes  
 Nothing. Everything is alright! 
 Nothing  
 No changes 
 No 

* * * * * 
  



Action taken report on parent feedback on curriculum received on 4 February 

2023. 

Suggestions received from parents 

 Matching the curriculum to global standards 

 Coaching for UPSC 

 Since its Women’s Christian college, there isn’t any wrong to invite men into 

college. College should have more fun also I always see my daughter is totally 

stressed out with college works. ….that’s fine but entertainment should also be 

there to make the little one’s life more spicy….that’s the reason I say 

auditoriums….. so that many events should happen hereafter  - College policy 

 Extra coaching classes 

 To give notes in hard copies  

 Taking them to various work field environment and enlightening with IV and 

educational   trips 

Action taken  

 The curriculum is constantly updated by obtaining feedback from student 

representatives, subject expert from other colleges, Industry experts and alumni 

once in three years and hence on par with global standards. The revision currently 

in progress will introduce more skill based courses. 

 Coaching classes for UPSC are conducted in college. Interested students can avail 

the opportunity 

 Extra coaching classes are already in practice conducting remedial classes for the 

slow learners and those who opt for it 

 Students are given hard copies for class notes 

 Final year students are taken on a field trip. However, field trips will be planned  

for all the tree years. 

 Webinar for parents will be conducted detailing career and job opportunities for 

Chemistry students in the beginning of the academic year and a separate session 

for final year students in February are planned. 

 A feedback on various aspects of the curriculum offered was taken to address the 

issues highlighted in  the parent feedback and  action will be taken. 

* * * * * 

 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 

I B.Sc. Plant Biology & Plant Biotechnology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Taking student to field and teaching them...which helps them to improve their 

knowledge.  

 Updating on current scenario 

 Exposure to laboratories  

 Not bad  

 Usefulness of the program in motivating my daughter for higher studies  

 Relevance of courses to the field of study  

 Field trips 

 Gaining general knowledge based on the course 

 Usefulness of the program in motivating  for higher studies 

 Availability of choices 

 Inclusion of current developments in the curriculum and catering to future needs 

 Practicals  

 Program focus on skill development  

 The way it is related practically  

 The theory syllabus and practicals correlating to it  

 Teaching skills of teacher in lab 

 Microbiology 

 Help to know in detail about plants life 

 Overall syllabus is useful 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 I don't think there is soo 

 Nil 

 No comments 

 Not interested  

 Relevance of the courses to the field of study 

 Skill development 

 Usefulness of the program in motivating for higher studies 

 Availability of choices under Choice Based Credit System 

 All  

 Program focus on skill development  

 Assignments involving activities like sticking newspaper articles  

 Overall quality of the degree program  

 Nothing like that  

 Tamil 

 Nothing 

 Nothing 

 None 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Making more lively learning  
 Nil 
 Suggest you include activities within college hours 
 Fearless  
 This is all ok. Nothing wants to be changes  
 Degree program 
 To encourage educational field trips often 
 Timings are so soon 
 Nothing 
 Improvement of field trips  
 Nothing 
 Unuseless of programs  
 Assignments designed in an easy way which triggers the students interest as 

they invest their time and energy, it should be more of learning  
 Nothing  
 No suggestions the present curriculum is well and good  
 Instead of learning Tamil in 3rd &4th sem students can be trained more with 

some new reaches in basic level, it will improve their knowledge and career 
guidance.  

 Nothing 
 Nothing  
 No 
 College is taking all steps to maintain the standard and quality . Expertise of the 

team is well noticed 
* * * * * 



II B.Sc. Plant Biology & Plant Biotechnology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Practical sessions  

 Educational tour and practical teaching  

 Skills and knowledge acquired  

 The practical sessions  

 The curriculum was good because it has every component related to the particular 

course that my daughter chosen 

 Goals 

 English classes 

 Good faculties, good atmosphere and good discipline  

 The way the course is designed. 

 Creativity 

 Field trips  

 Syllabus and teaching 

 Inclusion of recent studies and improvements in the field for the students to study  

 No 

 Teaching 

 The practical classes  

 Faculties encouraging the student to score more mark for getting good placement 

in future.  

 Overall quality of the degree program  

 Get to know about it  

 Syllabus and teaching system 

 Everything  

 Focusing  on skill development 
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 Got to know about more things. 

 Teaching  

 field studies and experimental research 

 Skill 

 Inclusion of current development 

 Educated well 

 Nil 

 Studies 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 No Nothing  
 Nothing  
 Conducting  two Cia test in every semester before the end semester exam. It makes 

the Girls to learn the portion quickly and made them to remember and test the 
memory power of the children. 

 Excessive theory components  
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 No 
 Environment  
 Everything is useful 
 No sports coaching for interested students.  
 Nothing  
 Don't know the benefits of it  
 Strict attendance system. 
 Program  
 Elective based courses 
 Nothing  
 Everything was fine 
 Nil 
 Ntg 
 None 
 Nil 
 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nothing  
 Coaching for competitive examination  
 Improving or including technology according to the course  
 More courses on biotechnology should be offered and there is not much option 

for certain courses and the NME courses should be offered for non Tamil 
students as well .it is unfair for them to lack an opportunity to explore a new 
subject. 

 No suggestions  



 Make advanced technology a constant in courses offered. 
 More practical classes and information about classes, extracurricular and 

assignment prior to students and guardians  
 Nil 
 Maybe improvising in practical classes 
 Nothing 
 Introduce more physical methods of learning 
 More practical teaching  
 No 
 Nothing 
 Everything is good, Nothing to change 
 For sports they only choosing students with coaching in outside. So they want 

coach all the students even who are all in basic levels so they can also achieve 
in sports.  

 Conducting more useful program  
 "There are many unavoidable circumstances that can cause a student to take 

leave. Our request is to give some relaxation in the attendance system and 
lower the required percentage.  

 Make students involve in more practical works related to the course " 
 Nothing  
 No changes 
 Notes have to be given then and then 
 Nothing  
 Make curriculum multiculture society , classroom management 
 No 
 None 
 Time 
 Nil 

* * * * 
  



III B.Sc. Plant Biology & Plant Biotechnology 
 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 USEFULNESS OF THE PROGRAM IN MOTIVATING OUR DAUGHTER FOR HIGHER 

STUDIES 

 having a structured syllabus 

 The gardening component which is practical helps her to learn understand. The 

core elective Medicinal plants she finds interesting. 

 Her experience in new subjects she finds is interesting  

 The course is unique is I guess ,as I see only few colleges have master Program in 

the same course. I think pursuing her higher studies in the same curriculum will 

help her to place herself in a good position. 

 Syllabus was found to be interesting for my daughter as she wants to pursue 

higher studies 

 The elaborate syllabus for the courses  

 Laboratory and field works 

 Skill classes 

 LDC and workshops  

 Practical site visits 

 Internships 

 Almost I like all the curriculum activities. 

 "Having a proper understanding of the course and learning many new topics and 

information. 

 New guidelines for higher studies plus opportunities in many different fields of 

science. 
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 The practical part was too good, as she understands well enough by doing skilful 

things, and also by having seminars in class , she understands very well and also 

improves her presentation skills 

 Availability of choices (elective) under choice based credit system 

 Selection of different electives and its syllabus 

 All the part of the curriculum  

 Keeping students engaged 

 Program focused on skill development  

 My daughter improved a lot after joining WCC. Her behaviour and discipline 

changed now she's become silent and kind  

 Studies 

 Value education classes  

 Overall the curriculum was useful for my daughter  

 Internship 

 Teaching was very good 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing to be mentioned, everything was satisfactory. 
 Not sure 
 Nothing much  
 Value education was not that much useful for my daughter 
 Nil 
 Taking average by conducting internals 
 Not felt anything like that 
 Botanical 
 Nil 
 Sometimes, the assembly program was not relevant and not related. 
 Usefulness of program in preparing your daughter/ ward for placement  
 Having a syllabus for scripture classes  
 Nothing. 
 Conducting several internals and taking average 
 Nothing  
 Nothing else 
 Exams 
 Not applicable  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nothing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 

 
 So far the curriculum is well designed 
 Some portions have been studied in her secondary school. I suggest to introduce 

new syllabus and the she felt the portions in ecology were too much to study. 
That could have been reduced 



 
 Just more advanced subjects and concentrate on getting practical knowledge 

rather than theoretical point. 
 Encourage each students to participate in sports more 
 More practical knowledge 
 More placement opportunities  
 More exposure in the way of field trips and practical learning and more labs 
 often take to Practice 
 More placements  
 Nil 
 If there is change in anything related to the courses or exams the students must be 

informed properly .The communication towards the students by the college 
management must be attended at utmost sincerity. 

 Give notes 
 In some courses, she felt that syllabus was not enough and sometimes she felt, the 

syllabus was too heavy for studying. So it would be better if you concentrate on 
syllabus which is very apt for the course. 

 Principle of core of common subjects 
 Nothing 
 Follow the Internals test pattern like other college 
 Nothing  
 Treat every student equally don't show parpartiality. Respect students feelings. 

Motivate the students who needs a support of the teacher. Give opportunity to 
weak students because they're not good in academic but they have hidden talents. 
Give one day gap for CIA exam don't schedule the exam continuously it's affect the 
students health give some space to them what they learn in a classroom. Some 
teachers are dominating the students in front of other students it's actually a bad 
thing. Every student have different ability to understand the things. As a parent I 
suggest you that the college have to conduct some program for they're future. 
Please do some changes in attendance rules it's quite bad.  

 Notes giving 
 Not applicable  
 No 
 Nil 

 
* * * *  

  



DEPT OF PLANT BIOLOGY AND PLANT BIOTECHNOLOGY 

REPORT ON CURRICULUM FEEDBACK 

BATCH 2022-2025 

The parents of class I students of the Dept. of Plant Biology and Plant Biotechnology were 

satisfied with the overall quality of the program, rating it at 72%. The parents appreciated 

the program as the teachers were able to impart knowledge in the subject by updating 

according to the current developments, thereby encouraging students to pursue higher 

education. The curriculum is well planned in focussing on the fundamentals concepts of 

the course as well as catering to future needs. The lab sessions enabled the students to 

develop their practical skills. The theory and practical syllabi were correlating which gave 

the students an experience of balanced learning.  Suggestions for improvement were to 

have activities conducted during the college hours. The parents commended that the 

overall syllabus of the degree program is useful. Parents have expressed their concern for 

not organising field trip during the academic year. 

BATCH 2021-2024 

The overall quality of Program has been marked to be very useful and motivating. Parents 

have reported that faculty catered to the future needs of the students by bringing out 

student talent and creativity. They nurtured students through the incorporation of 

current development into the curriculum. Parents appreciated teaching methodology, 

and the syllabi. The most useful parts of the curriculum are the practical sessions, 

educational trips and focus on skill development.  

Parents are satisfied with everything, but need special consideration to relax strict 

attendance system, supplement sports coaching at college for interested candidates and 

need to include more elective based courses. 

Parent’s suggestion is also to improve the curriculum by including coaching systems for 

competitive examinations and improving /or including technology according to the 

course. More courses on biotechnology should be offered. Parents have also requested an 

increased practical classes and physical methods of learning. 

BATCH 2021-2024 

The parents were satisfied with the Curriculum and said that it was well designed. Based 

on the feedback given by the parents, it was observed that 74% said that there were 

choices available for Electives under Choice based Credit system. They cited that the most 



useful part of the Curriculum was having a structured and interesting syllabi with 

practical, skill based courses, field trips, workshops and internships. They were 

appreciative of the Practical component as it developed their skill and also the seminars 

taken in class which improved their Presentation skills.  The choices available for Elective 

courses were also considered as useful part of the Curriculum. 67% agreed that the 

program motivated their daughters for higher studies, focused on skill development and 

that the courses were relevant to their  subject. 65% of the parents mentioned that the 

current development were included in the Curriculum which catered to the future needs 

of the students. 61% agreed that the program prepared their daughter for future 

placements.   

The majority believed that the Curriculum did not have any least useful part. However, it 

has been mentioned that taking average for Internal Assessment was not useful and 

relevant.  

The parents had suggested that the syllabus should be revised considering the topics that 

have been already studied in school, encourage all students to participate in sports, offer 

more placement opportunities, and give at least a day’s break between CIA tests so that 

the students’ health is not affected. 

* * * *  
 



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I B.Sc. Advanced Zoology & Biotechnology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Teaching 

 Choices in curriculum 

 Program focus on skill development  

 With notes very usefull 

 Knowledge in the topic is presented very well 

 Conducting internal assessments  

 Learning about diseases and practical classes 

 Lab and practical classes 

 Studying the basics of the core paper 

 Program on skill development  

 Practical  

 LDC proves useful to students in the sense that it equips students with the ability 

to design a course around their own interests  

 Skill development  

 Good curriculum. 

 Practicals 

 Practical teaching and study materials  

 Explaining with pictures videos...  

 Almost everything  
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 Portions are relevance to the course 

 Knowledge got about Animals. 

 Knowledge  

 Visual learning  

 subject knowledge  

 Practicals 

 Relevance of the courses to the field of study 

 Practicals 

 Practical  

 Annie mam 

 Doing practicals and overall the curriculum is good  

 Practicals 

 Continuous internal assessment and it's publication of marks is good  

 Monthly test 

 Program focus on skill based 

 To have kept the learner in mind and involve them in the process. 

 The teaching by the teachers 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 
 Field trip 
 Field studies 
 Nothing 
 Nothing  
 Conducting internal assessment for extra courses 
 None  
 supporting subject as botany 
 Studying unrelated supporting subject to their course like botany  
 Usefulness of the program in preparing our daughter for placements  
 Null 
 Instead of write ups, it could be in the form of in-class presentations 
 Physical education  
 Saturday classes seems to be not quite useful. 
 Nil 
 Excessive amount of portions 
 Supporting subject was not relevant to this course 
 Botany 
 Seminars are less  
 Nothing. 
 Nothing  
 Written Assignment  
 English SKB in 2nd sem  
 Nil 
 Program focus on skill development  
 Nothing  
 Focusing only on theory 



 Nothing 
 Nothing  
 Nil 
 Everything was fine and nothing feels like least useful  
 Need dissection practice to my daughter  
 Availability of choices under choice based credit system 
 Nil 
 The practicals 

 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Onsite learning and interactive session  
 Extra field studies and practical works 
 Regular notes  
 More practical knowledge  
 Effective practical learning then theory. 
 To show more images of all species the students are learning about  
 Focus more on everyday animals than microscopic ones. 
 Improve the supporting paper skills and practicals 
 Considering placements in this course 
 Null 
 Incorporation of more field visits to gain hands on experience; practicals can be 

made more dissection-centric; evolution as a concrete subject should be 
integrated back into the curriculum  

 It's fine 
 On Saturdays college should not work. 
 Nil 
 Need of objective type of test instead of descriptive  
 Can increase practicals in dissections study in field trips 
 Dissection can be done to improve the curriculum  
 Improve studying and make the students more attentive for the course 
 Include more field trips and tours. 
 More practical knowledge  
 Assignments can be in the form of presentations instead of written works 
 more interaction and on site learning  
 Nil 
 Include field studies  
 No such changes but supporting subject should we more related to zoology. 
 increase the number of Field trips 
 To increase more field visit 
 Many field trips for their course and interesting features for their learning has to 

be brought in  
 Dissection part should be included in the syllabus  
 The current progress and I wish to continue this. 
 Need Practical sessions in organisms  
 Nil 
 Improve the teaching skills 

* * * * * 



II B.Sc. Advanced Zoology & Biotechnology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Everything  

 Everything  

 Promoting the students to participate in various service learning and internships 

 Motivating students for higher studies  

 Supporting practicals 

 Nil 

 Internships 

 Genetics 

 Overall quality of the programme  

 Syllabus ,Question Pattern 

 Keeping the monthly tests and giving extra coaching for the slow learners  

 Up-to-date information and practicals. In-depth studies 

 Practical teaching was very useful. 

 Everything 

 Giving more information about subject and life 

 Education  

 The curriculum has included a vast variety of topics that would be benefit my 

ward's future studies. 

 Teaching is very good and we can imagine the things they thought  

 Availability of choices under Choice Based Credit System. 

 It's nice 

 Motivating for higher studies m 
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 Improves skills 

 The most useful Part is genetics and interactive teaching of the teachers 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 NME  
 No 
 Nothing 
 Inclusion of current development in the curriculum  
 Theory classes  
 Nil 
 Syllabus is not upgraded  
 Nil  
 Since I see only positives, I do not search out for the least usefulness in it. 
 None  
 Internships and outreach program should be given for all the interested students  
 NIL 
 All used very well 
 Giving information about the  PG idea 
 None 
 Nothing 
 Nothing 
 None 
 Nothing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 No 
 Nothing  
 Relevance of courses needs improvement  
 Theory classes could be more interesting and taught in a easy way. 
 Nil 
 Upgrade the syllabus  
 More practical approach in the way of teaching could be better 
 Students needs to be trained in employment generating techniques even as they 

study the course. 
 None  
 Practical teaching can be increased. 
 No changes 
 Tell students about the placement and PG options  
 None 
 More of practical and screening the picture of what they are teaching  
 nothing 
 No changes 
 None 
 Nothing 

* * * * * 



III B.Sc. Advanced Zoology & Biotechnology 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing  

 The practicals 

 Internals 

 Extension activities and NME 

 Availability of choices (Electives) under choice based credit system.  

 Program focus on skill development 

 LDC 

 Practical sessions 

 The practical related  studies was really good 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing  

 None 

 Nothing 

 Nil  

 Supplementary Practicals  

 Assignments 

 none. 
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What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nothing  
 None 
 Nothing 
 Nil  
 Give preference to latest technology related subjects  
 I feel it would be better if CIA and assignments are not packed within the same 

duration. And also to take children on tours and trips for better exposure 
 To plan the exams and other works in an orderly manner  
 Can add computational related biology in syllabus 

 
* * * * * 

  



Department of Advanced Zoology & Biotechnology 

 Action taken report based on Parent’s Feedbacks submitted for the year 2022-23. 

I Years 

1. Field Trip 

Field trip to the Shell Museum, Mahabalipuram to show molluscan diversity was 

organized by the Department during the odd semester. A worksheet was prepared by 

the faculty incharge, for the student to observe and fill details for self-study. 

2. Botany as a  Supporting Course 

 General Botany at the supporting level is mandatory as given in the University 

Template. 

3. Preparing for placement 

a) Skill based course on Enhancing Personality prepares students to enhance 

presentation skills and face interview boards. 

b) SKB Course on IT Tools for Biologists and Bioinformatics lays a strong 

foundation for working on documentation and presentation of scientific data. 

c) Through CGC an opportunity to appear for placement interviews is given when 

they are in the final year.  

4. Physical Education – University Guideline 

5. Focusing only on theory: Practical Course in core and supporting was offered in 

semester one. Practicals are offered from semester III to VI. 

6. Availability of CBCS: Already available for NME, SKB, CE and SE. 

II Years 

1. Syllabus not upgraded 

 Syllabus is periodically revised and approved by the BOS. 

2. Internships to be made compulsory: From 2022 batch onwards, internship has 

been made compulsory. 

3. Giving information about PG: This is done every year during semesters V & VI 

III Years 

To plan exams in an orderly manner: 

Test schedule is planned and fitted in the Academic Calendar even before the 

commencement of the semester. This is accessible in the college website and also 

displayed in the department notice board.   

* * * * * 

 



 

Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 
I B.Sc. Nutrition, FSM & Dietetics (Vocational Stream) 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 She is very disciplined and environment of her curriculum is very good. 

 Focus on practicals (related to studies) and physical education 

 Useful on everything needed on day to day basis 

 Our child gets to know her ability to do her higher studies  

 Overall quality of the degree program 

 Teaching 

 Continuous internal tests 

 Encouraging students to present seminars 

 Practicals 

 PPT presentation 

 Learning and self assessing, gaining knowledge  

 She learn some new things  

 seminars are very useful  

 Program focus on skill development  

 CIA exams  

 Basic cookery was very useful 

 Value education  

 Practical experiences  

 Practicals 
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 Practicals 

 COMMINUCATION SKILLS  

 Staffs 

 To have a wholesome of knowledge 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nothing. 

 None 

 None  

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 Physical education  

 Nothing 

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 She developing her skills 

 Nil 

 Nothing like that 

 Nil 

 None 

 Nothing 

 Nothing  

 PHYSICAL EDUCATION 

 None 

 Convenience 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Conducting skill programs. 

 None 

 Including books  

 None  

 Increasing the syllabus and subjects may be 

 Nil 

 More practical syllabus  

 MOOC  

 Nothing 

 More Seminars and interactive sessions can be given to the student 

 Nothing  

 nothing i would say 

 Nil 

 Ask them questions while taking class 

 



 Nil 

 More advice sessions 

 None 

 MOOC compound  

 MOOC components  

 NONE 

 Should make the students enjoy in any festivals program and do not  put over rules 

then students can be free 

 To do more practical work and get place in good heights. 

 
* * * * * 

 
II B.Sc. Nutrition, FSM & Dietetics (Vocational Stream) 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Studies  

 Vale education  

 Studies 

 Elective courses  

 Learning happens within the class 

 Teaching  

 Skill development  

 The other aspects of studies and education apart from the core subjects is very 

useful as it gives the girls an insightful knowledge on various other options they 

have and opportunities they can use with what they have studied.  

 Credit system and program focused on skill development  
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 All relevant to the field of study.  

 Inclusion of current developments in the curriculum and catering to future needs 

 Specific details provided regarding the coarse  

 Matches with field of interest 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 

 Extracurricular  

 Tamil  

 About attendance issues 

 Nothing  

 None 

 The non major electives being compulsory for certain girls as Tamil, especially 

when the student struggles with language. They should be given the choice to pick 

what they would like to study. 

 Irrelevant courses to the degree like PAID , TEXTILES ETC  

 Availability of choices (Electives) under Choice Based Credit System 

 Could have asked the parents opinion about the open day meeting prior fixing it 

 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Change the timing of the college because my daughter couldn't able to reach your 
campus on time. So that she is getting poor attendance in 1st hour. So kindly 
consider our opinion  

 Physical education  
 Courses  
 Choice for selecting NME and SKB 
 About attendance issues it can be increased above 85/. And condonation fees can 

be avoided  
 Nothing  
 No suggestions  
 The curriculum could be a bit more advanced as the students are capable of easily 

catching up with the current syllabus. Curriculums could be a good motivating 
challenge for them. 

 To focus more studies and activities related to the course 
 Field trips can be included.  
 Suggestion for the opinions on college rules 

 
* * * * * 

 

  



III B.Sc. Nutrition, FSM & Dietetics (Vocational Stream) 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 That it had extra courses and electives 

 Conducting monthly tests 

 She can manage for food  

 Higher studies 

 Core Subjects 

 The overall curriculum is good 

 Degree 

 Presentation  

 Seminar sessions and learning  

 Seminars, group discussion  

 Got to know about the quality of the system 

 Sports 

 Dietetics  

 Including new developments in the courses  

 Lots of career opportunities  

 The workshops 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 
 Interior designing 
 Degree program  
 Nothing  
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 Nil 
 Assignment  
 Repeated classes 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Consumer Economics  
 None 
 Nothing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nothing  
 Its good 
 Nothing  
 No  
 No changes 
 No need 
 More practical knowledge has to be provided  
 Provide placement opportunities related to degree of study  
 No changes 
 Can make more clarity on the subjects offered 
 Nil  
 No idea 
 None 
 Extra training programs can be included 

 
* * * * * 

  



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 

I B.Sc. Nutrition, FSM & Dietetics 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Overall quality of degree  
 Interaction between students and teachers  
 To improve the talent of the students 
 Program focus on skill development  
 Practical classes are useful  
 It helps in higher studies  
 Seminars and assignment most useful part 
 She getting exposed to various fields of that particular course and apply it on day 

to day basis. 
 Improving basics 
 Easy to understand by PPT presentation  
 To developing the course knowledge  
 Communication skills 
 Placement 
 Placement 
 Nutritionist 
 Everything  
 Motivating students to higher studies 
 Program focused on skill development  
 They are trying to update themselves  
 Communication skill 
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 Communication Skills 
 Helps in achieving appropriate learning outcomes  
 Scripture classes 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Availability of the choices 
 There was nothing which was least useful  
 Nothing 
 Availability of choices  
 No opportunity given to all students  
 Skill development  
 Compulsory physical education and attendance system is not really applicable. 
 Irrelevant subjects 
 Doing Practicals use to understand the concept  
 Some times  curriculum is not understanding  
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 Current development of catering for future needs 
 Overall quality of the degree program 
 Not yet 
 NIL 

 

What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 
 Practical application of theory part. Guidance about future and teaching about 

how to build future with the course  
 Nothing  
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 Involvement of everyone and giving equal rights to everyone without bias. 
 Motivate them in studies 
 Nothing 
 Field trips and practical practice  
 Explain in students comfortable language  
 To allow more time in tutorial like weekly trice  
 Focus in high quality assessment  
 Nil 
 Everything is good, no separate suggestions. 
 No suggestions 
 Improve programs for skill based development  
 Not yet  
 Continuous assessment  
 May include Educational Field trips to various organisations.  

 
* * * * * 

 



II B.Sc. Nutrition, FSM & Dietetics 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Mobile phones banned on campus  

 Content relevant to the study 

 Most useful part would be the syllabus of different subjects. How well it influences 

our everyday lives effectively and helps to take proper precautions. 

 Good understanding and learning 

 They tend to know how to take seminars by their own.  

 Providing students with hands on experience was really useful 

 The most useful part of the curriculum is conducting seminars and developing 

skills among students.  

 Seminars in the Core papers 

 To make children focus on skill development  

 Best part is Seminars, this helps in removing the stage fear and gives confidence 

in public speaking.  

 Seminars and teachers are friendly to approach   

 Food Science  

 Programs focus on skills development  

 Students interaction with the faculty and during class hours  

 Program focus on skill development 

 She learns how to keep our health fit and she teaches me like what type of food 

should I take. She used to tell us about nutrition content about the food she learnt 

from human Nutrition and Food Science. 

 The test which was held by the management 

 Seminar Presentations 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Classroom changing for every one hour 
 Everything was good.  
 Nil 
 Inclusion of certain unrelated lessons in language paper 
 Maybe the availability of choices (elective) based credit system 
 Webinar of professionals  
 Chemistry 
 Usefulness of the program in motivating your daughter/ward for higher studies 
 Nil 
 Supporting subjects by the management 
 Nil 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Students who are coming from long distance, they find it difficult to reach college 
by 8. 

 Nil 
 Keeping options for supporting subjects atleast for 1 or 2 semester rather than 

making all the students studying the same subject. 
 Internship should be included to the students f to get experience.  
 Nil 
 Remove literature part in language. Literature does not prepare the student for 

the course. Include field visits. 
 To re-evaluate more on goals or objectives. 
 The attendance percentage should be decreased to 75%. Sometimes, by chance it 

is necessary to take leave for unavoidable reasons. So students find difficult in 
some courses which have 2 days of cls per week. It will be nice, if it is reduced to 
75%, as it will help to prevent from lack of attendance or increase the number of 
classes 

 Nil 
 To motivate the student and don't do shame by their marks 
 Nil 

* * * * * 
 

  



III B.Sc. Nutrition, FSM & Dietetics 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Core subjects 

 Sports department, SKB, name & scripture classes  

 Continuous assessment system  

 Where they had supporting subjects to expand their field.  

 Internship, teaching activity in Rotaract club, nursery practical (Human Growth 

and development)  

 Program focus on skill development  

 The student progress is easily monitored. 

 The parent does not have to rely on her own preparations and resourcefulness; 

she can just follow the teacher’s manual 

 Industrial visits 

 Core 

 Nil 

 Field work 

 Nutrition courses and cooking labs  

 Promoting for higher studies 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Nothing  
 None 
 Written submissions of work. 
 Nil 
 Nil 
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 Nil  
 The curricula does not cover everything a student needs to know. 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Principles of interior design  
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 Nothing 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Nil 
 None 
 Bringing in the choice of choosing the best of the continuous assessment marks 

for internals.  
 A holiday per week except Sundays.  
 Nil 
 Nothing  
 Job trends should be taken into consideration. 
 Nil 
 Career advice  
 Placement required  
 Remove the ban on mobile 
 More practical work 
 More practical classes  
 Nothing 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



Department of Home Science 

Action Taken Report based on parent feedback-2022-23 

Nutrition Food Service Management and Dietetics (General Stream) 

Based on suggestions and feedback from parents the following changes have been 

made: 

 The Curriculum has ben revised taking into account current developments and 

foreseeing future needs 

 Internships have been made mandatory for students from the 2022 batch. 

Students will be sent on internships to hospitals, diet clinics, fitness centres, food 

processing units, hotels and the hospitality industry for minimum of 2 weeks to 

get an exposure to the industry. For other students who would still like to undergo 

an internship, a 2 week internship can be arranged for extra credits. 

 Students are being taken on Field trips and industrial visits which are already part 

of the curriculum of many courses. It was not possible to take students on field 

trips earlier due to COVID 19 restrictions, but this is now being implemented. 

 Workshops on Enteral Nutrition, Sports Nutrition, liquid embroidery, baking , 

Nutrition entrepreneurship and motivational counselling have been organised by 

the Department .Experts like Community Nutritionists, Clinical Nutritionist, 
sports nutritionists have also spoken on career opportunities in these fields  

Nutrition Food service Management and Dietetics (Vocational Stream) 

Based on suggestions and feedback from parents the following changes have been 

made: 

 Students are being taken on Field trips and industrial visits which are already part 

of the curriculum of many courses. It was not possible to take students on field 

trips earlier due to COVID 19 restrictions, but this is now being implemented. 

 Courses like Principles of Art and Interior Decoration and Textiles are courses that 

provide scope for entrepreneurship and are also mandated as compulsory for the 

Home Science Syllabus prescribed by the University Grants Commission  

 The Curriculum has been revised taking into account current developments and 

foreseeing future needs 

 Several of our courses are oriented to skill development or have a practical 

component to teach application of concepts learnt Internships have been made 

mandatory for students from the 2022 batch. Students will be sent on internships 

to hospitals, diet clinics, fitness centres, food processing units, hotels and the 

hospitality industry for minimum of 2 weeks to get an exposure to the industry. 

For other students who would still like to undergo an internship, a 2 week 

internship can be arranged for additional credits. 

 Workshops on Enteral Nutrition, Sports Nutrition, liquid embroidery, baking , 

Nutrition entrepreneurship and motivational counselling have been organised by 

the Department .Experts like Community Nutritionists, Clinical Nutritionist, 

sports nutritionists have also spoken on career opportunities in these fields  

 Placements are facilitated through the career guidance cell 

* * * * * 

  



 

Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 

 
I M.Sc. Food Service Management & Dietetics 

 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Curriculum is vast and updated 

 All of the courses 

 Its really helpful in knowing more about the course. 

 All of them 

 Practicals 

 Making skillful and knowledgeable 

 Useful in day to day life 

 Health care aspects 

 Skill development  

 Good teaching skills 

 Can be useful in day to day life 

 All 

 Seminars 

 Aware about their activities  

 Skill development  

 Practical session  

 Library  

 Everything 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 Nil 
 None 
 None 
 No industrial visits 
 Nil 
 All 
 Nothing  
 Very nice maintenance of college 
 Nothing  
 Not allowing to use phones 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 No 

 You could try to provide more skill and practical knowledge. 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 Give some space to students  

 Nil 

 To include more hands on learning 

 May be do practicals more and industrial visits 

 Nil 

 Nil 

 It's good in its own way  

 Co-curricular activities  

 Improve more in practical session and industrial visit  

 More campus placement according to the core of the subject 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



II M.Sc. Food Service Management & Dietetics 
 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Learning and applying what we learn which is usual for the society  

 Scientific writing and community nutrition project nutrition education program  

 Improve self-learning , More field trips for PG's in FSM 

 Practical work 

 Food sales, catering management field visit to Yercaud, Dietetics, one on one 

counselling sessions.  

 Practical oriented classes 

 Seminars, hands-on experience 

 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Less relevant courses and less practical courses 
 IV based learning is required 
 Nothing 
 The PG Food Science curriculum can be updated keeping in line with the recent 

findings and improvements. 
 Internship 
 Online internship 
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What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Inclusion of more practical exposure, IV, field trips, internships  
 

 Nothing 
 Nothing 
 Can be taken to field visits like food industry, hospitals, CMC Vellore, more 

internships. Mou with hospitals and food industries to improve placement and 
with NABL certified labs to enhance the research studies.  

 More practical session 
 Please provide NET coaching for students who want to appear for NET after the 

college hours like the college already has TNPSC coaching mentioned in the portal 
 

* * * * * 
 

  



Parent Feedback on Curriculum 

February 2023 
 

I M.Sc. Foods and Nutrition 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Guidelines for their future  

 All are useful 

 STUDY 

 Updation of the syllabus according to latest concepts  

 Importance of the food 

 Nil 

 Research aspect  

 K level are useful  

 Teaching and Training Students in a way that they can work in the field they are 

studying itself. 

 Latest concepts... 

 None 

 By doing this course she is able to implement in her day to day life  

 Learning skils 

 Updating the curriculum  

 Relevance of the course to field to study 
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What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 

 

 Nil 

 POOR ACTIVITIES 

 Nothing  

 Nil 

 Nil 

 NA 

 NIL 

 None 

 Nil  

 Program focus on skill development 

 
What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 

 
 Nil 
 IMPROVE ACTIVITY 
 Can be given more practical opportunities  
 Nil 
 Nil 
 Non 
 NA 
 Nil  
 None 
 None 
 Nil 
 Including more practical application and field trips  
 Include some field work not only theory they need skill development also 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



II M.Sc. Foods and Nutrition 
 

 
 

What was the most useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Teaching 

 Library 

 English knowledge  

 Theory and practical sessions  

 Well trained faculty  

 It will improve their skills. 

 Teaching  

 Seminars  

 Teaching 
 

What was the least useful part of the Curriculum? 
 

 Placement 

 Nothing 

 Nil 

 Availability of choices. 

 None 
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What changes do you suggest to improve the Curriculum? 
 

 Provide placement 
 field trips 
 Nil 
 Nothing 
 Include more placement options 
 More field trips and practical knowledge and cultivating more recent insights 

about nutrition and dietetics 
 Using advanced technology. 
 None 

 
* * * * * 

 
  



Department of Home Science – PG 

Feedback on Curriculum Received from Parents 

Action Taken Report 

1. I  M.Sc. Foods and Nutrition and Food Service Management & Dietetics 

 

a) What was the least useful part of the curriculum ? 

Program to focus on skill development 

ATR - Skill Based Courses come in the next semester. 

b) What changes do you suggest to improve the curriculum? 

Include field trips and practical application 

ATR – Students are taken on field trips, visits were not permitted due to the 
pandemic. 

2. II M.Sc Food Service Management and Dietetics and Foods and Nutrition 

 

a) What was the least useful part of the curriculum 

PG  Food Science curriculum to be updated. 

ATR – Food science syllabus has been updated. 

b) What changes do you suggest to improve the curriculum. 

Include field trips, internships and provide NET coaching  

ATR – Field trips have been included, students are already taken on trips as part 

of community nutrition course. NET Coaching is provided to all the students. 

Details of conferences will be put on the notice board. Placement options are 
informed to all the students, it will be enhanced. 

* * * * * 
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